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CHILD CARE STAFFING REQUIREMENTS
. N . \

. — .

. ‘k“‘\
3 ., WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 8, 1975 ‘
. . . ' o, US. Sevate, " )
8 o
o ¢ PN . Coxyrrree oN FiNaxc , ,
. ] N Weashington, D.C. I
. » The committee mel, pursuant to notice, af 10:10 a.n.. in room 2221,

i %))irk_ae_xr Senhte Office Building. Senator Russell B. Long (chairman).
» resiaing. N ‘s . . . ‘
Presengt: Senators Long, Tglmadge, Mondale, Curtigi;Roth, Jr,
_ sand Brdek. * B :
L, The Cuairarax. This hearing will'come toorder. * . ., .
" Staffing standards for child care funded under the Socidl Security
Act, have been written into the law and regulations which were orig- |
inally, scheduled to go into-effed_on the first of October. It became
clear that'in many cases those stindards were not going to be met.
Just yesterday, House and Senate conférees-agreed to postpone the™ . -
effective date of the standards for +.months. However; it -is_not.the
i‘n'tention of the Senate conferces to), wait antil next January beFore—r—2|
acting. oo o ' LA e
- . In today’s hearing we will hear the proposals-efiario
“ \uﬁr.loeming child care stafing standards. One proposal pending bef
. . the committee is a bill introduced by me and Senator Mondale. This
‘"« '. bill would make additional fundsavailableto the States,and it would |
4 7 provide .incéntives for the hiring.of welfare recipients in meeting
++  “the higher staffing-requirements——o . - 2
Since we have scheduled a humber of wituesses to testify, I am going
.to’ repeat our request that witnesses limit their oral remarks to 10
minutes each. In fact, I an going to stress the fact that each witness
mnust limit the time of his remarks to 10-minutes. The timer will be
set to ring at the end of the 1Q minutes. When speaking in phnels, .
. witmesses should limit their oral remarks, to 5 minutes eaclf. :
{:The press release announging this hearing and the bill S. 2423,
folloiws < ) .

n ) . °
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N. N .
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE . OMMITTEE ON FINANCE
October 2, 1975 < .. ITED STATES SENATE v
. . o, 2227 Dirksen Senate Office Bldg.
- v, ¢ ~

FINANCE COMMITTEE SETS HEARINGS :
ON CHILD CARE STAFFING REQUIREMENTS

’
‘

The Honorable Russell B. Long (D.La.), Charrman of thé
S Senate Committee Qn Finance, announced today that the Comm:ttee
\\!;11 hold hearings on child care staffing requirements under
€ Y

s

e.Sgcial Services Amendments of 1974. . .

a
. Tg;\ﬁEaxingg will be held on Wednesday, October 8, 1975,
: ak 10:00 a.m.\ 1n Rdom 2221, Dirksen Senate OfficCe Building.
= =~ Y
The'Cha::;Eh\statéd: "The Social Services Amendments ? -
of 1973 set certain specific staffing requirements for child , ~
. care programs funded under the Social Security Act. The

question of what are the proper staffing standards for childe,-
care hab been debated for a number Jf years, and it is a
question on which there are a variety of strongly-held posations.
But 1t 1s quite clear that the new standards have not been met
by October lst.” “ ’ . ' !

The Chairman noted that the Committee on October lst
had approved an amendment to delay enf05cement of the new standards
for one month, until November 1,1975. I!The purpose of this delay
was to allow the Committee time to consider proposals to deal i
with the new staffing rejuirements. '

The Committed has pending before it a bill (S. 2425)
sponsored by the Chairman and Senator Méndale (D. Minn.) which
would provide additional Federal funds for child care and would
provide incentives for providers of child care to hire welfare
reciplents in meeting their additional staffing needs: The
hearing will concern this and other proposals for dealin§ with
the new staffing requirements.

Requests to testify. -- Senator Tong "advised that witnesses
desiring to testify durang this hearing must®make their reQuest
to testify to Michael .Stern,.Staff Director, Committée on Finance,
2227 Dirksen Senate Office Building, Washington, D. C. 20@}0,

not later than Monday, October 6, 1975. Witfesses will,be’
notified as soon as possible after this cutoff date as té when
they are scheduled to appear. Once the witness has héen advised
of the .date of his appearance, it will no ogsible fdr this
date to be changed. If for somé reasom the witress is unable

to appear on épe date schedh}ed, he may fxlé’a;writgén»s;atement
for the record of the hearing in lieu of a persoqal hppearg Y
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Consolidated testimony.--Senator Long also stated
that the Committee urges all witnesses who have a common posi-r
tion or with the same general lnterest to comsoiidate thearr
testimony and designate a single” spokesman to present thelr
Common Viewpoint orally to the Committee. Thas procedyre will
enable the Committee to receive a wider expression of views than
1t might otherwise obtain. Senator Long urged very strongly
that all ;i}.t:nessés exert a maximum effort, taking into account
the limited.advahce notice, t& consolidate and coordinate their
statement .;,‘:’_',, - N ,

"
oY o

. Legislative Reorganization Act.--In this respect,

. he observed that the Legmjatwe Reorganization Act of 1946,

as amended, .[requiresiall witnesses appearing.before the Com-’
mittees of Congress "to file in advance written statements of

their proposed testimony, and to limit their oral presentations ,
M . .to brief summaries of, their argument." 7 . . »
- Senato,z"' Long -stated that dn light of thig statute ‘
, and ih view of the large number of%itqessgs. who desire %o ‘o
, appear before the Committee in the limited time avdilable
- . for the hearing, all witnesses who are scheduled to testify
must comply with the-following rules: PR ‘i,
L] N ? O N - . .
AN e (1) A copy of<the statement must be filed ~
. by the cloge of business October 7, 1975.
y T ) (2) All witnesses must include with their . .
. BN cL whitten statement a summary of the - .
- . prancipal points included in the .
. . . statement. B :
P ‘. (3) The written statements must be typed on 3 ’
. . . letter-size paper (net legal <ize) and B »
« . . at least 50 copies must be submitted . . N
.. before the beginning of’ ‘the hearing. ) A
5y i . . . .
+ *, (4) Witnesses are not to read theair wcitte; *
" Statements to the Committee, but are to
. s . confine their ten-minute oral presentations
. to a summary of the points included in. s
. . the statement,” Lo , ) '
- N . R [y . i ¢
N . {S) Mot more. than ten minutes will pe allowed .
e . for, the oral summary. Witnesses who fail .
. * - . to comply with these rules will forfeit N N
. thelr privilege to testify. ” M
* * - T " ] B <7
. . sy Written-statemedts.--Witnesses who are not scheduled .
. for ox:gl.‘p,re tatdon, and others who desire to, present their '
. views to. the C ittee, are urded to prepare a written state-
ment for submiss and inclusion in"the printed record of the )
. . hearings. The§e wrd nts should be submitted to
P Michael Stern,” ommir¥tee on Finance, Room 2227
. . Dirksen Senate O not later than Friddy, October 17, - .
1975. - v
- Y , -
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° B Swripmskk 29 (lemstative day o Seerramer 11). 1973 .
L, %
M1 ANG o1 hihe [$18 r. ONDALE) ntroduced the ‘foliow lll" 1
- M1 (for 1 1f And Me. M troduced the ‘foll bul}; ’ .
- “luch was reed t\\m- ‘md wfcubd lo tho Committeeson Finance
b, “ 3 , ' . - . - ‘ - “
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oo Ty factlitate %ud (ui‘olua«v’c the nnpl(-mvntdtmn Iy Hmtc\ of .
. N t
v v child day care serviees programs conducted pnrxuzmt to
N -
~y v .
N tide XX of the Social Security JAeét, and,to pummto the > PR
¢ uuplm’nwnt of welhn'(* vuplcm\ in the provision of child
L -
. ‘ - N N
. -2 df(g, (,mv serv lu . . ’
. @ v .
et Imul wuul’w[ l)'/ Mv Senate, and Ilouse of Repre esenta-
N B
. N f,,pM,L&Iu I m{wl Mulm of Ameviea in € ongress (Lsmnbled
- ".‘_ - [ ~ B
b RN » .
. Sreae 87 "Jmt~(a) “the T 0ng1‘(*~.~' finds and declares— . o , ‘
| & :} - ‘9 o . 4 Y - . ~
. NS f‘ -pl) That the Social Services Amendments of 1974 set -
. . - ° B ’ R
':‘_‘ . !h‘ “_? o . .
N ’ . s, S, . . . " .
- 3 \tnudnnh for child care nnd(-r the Social Seenrity Act whlch
Qe ‘u e v 1 . .
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Nuhng June 30. 1976. thg' figure “120" shall be deemed
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Skc. 4 (.1) Seetign '5() A of the Int(ma,l "Revenue Code

of 1954 (relating to mnmmt of ('1(dnt for wm'l\ m(cnnvc pro-

.
.

gram ex ppnsos) is amended—

. (1) ])y striking ont ~n])\oonon (a) (6) and insert<

“{6) ’Ll.\’m,\'rm.\: w

W ) -
i BLIGIBLE EMPLOYEES.—~— ~ - ¢
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. Senator Bartlett? . . .
i Senator -MoxpaLe. Mr.-Chairman, could I just make some brief
‘remarks?% -~ - : -
.. & The Cuamyax. Yes. :
.+ Senator MoNDALE. )Ir.‘Chainmin. I comimend the chairman for the
_ intfoduction of this measure which T think is a very statesmanlike
. way todeal with a very tougli and coniplicated— ) ‘
The Crramrax. Where did That electronic device come from? Whert -
" is that radio? . . . ‘
Let me instruct the staff to find where that thing is and see that it
is removed from this room. - . a .
Please go ahead. ~ . '
Senator Moxpare. The problem that the chairman’s bill seeks to
' . .deal with is the difficult problem of recomnciljng the need for day care
' for Americans who avish to work, with the problerns of safety and,
' ‘care in the development of children who would otherwise hay%y their
. parents with ghem. . . :
The measure is a good one, and it is based upon a, whole range of
« testimony that has been takejx before this committee; and other com-
mittées, ovel. several years. These standards are the result of several
debateg and votes on the Senate floor and have been adopted over-
whelmingly on more than one occasiori. and were adopted as iell by
. the House. ' ) . .
. I am pleased that among those supporting the Long proposal is the
— {\FL—CIO, and T have a letter from Mr. Biemiller that I would like
included in the record at this point, strongly endorsing the Long ' :

PR o ’ ’ . L .. . & B
" The CramrdMay. Our firgt witness this morning, is the Honorable *
Dewey Bartlett, Senator from Oklahoma. ,

“f‘ ' 3 proposal;. . ] 3 ‘ .
] The letter referred to follows:]. - ' . *
[
‘ . AMERICAN FEDERATION OF LABOR, . ‘
4 A *CONGRESS OF INDUSTRIAL ORGANIZATIONS,
. . Washington, D.C., October 6, 1975.
Hon. WALTER F.< MONDALE, . . ’ N .
. Russell Oflce Building, . , ’
.ot Washington, D.C. ‘ ’ . . -

N . 1
DEAr SENATOR MONDALE: I'm writing to convey the sipport of the AFL-CIO"
for S. 2425 introdyced by you and Senator Long. We, have glready Indicated
te y6u our serious concern over the possible delay or weakening of the minimal
) fevel of child-staff ratips required in dpy care centers funded under Title XX of
= * . the Social Security Act. . . N
e The AFL-CIO believes that 8.72425~%ill do much to facilitate and encourage
' . the implementation by the states of the standards necessary for the protection
of children. A .
commend you 'spd Senator Long for mf(in# the lead in working toward
* : the solutjon of this long-standing problem, 7 '

®

v . Sincerely ‘yourd, . -
L : . ' ANDREW J. BIEMILLER, - 1
¢ . e =y Dircctor, Department, of Legislation. -

. .. Senator .\[o.\'r;,u,}:.- I ‘wou‘ld like to cpnelude by reading'a letter I e
.. _teceived this morning from the Commissioner of Institutions of the
) State of New, Jersey, which Ithink points out the economic implica-

{ ot tions of this-whole effort. . -

! Under, the New Jersey Title XX program, 12,600 heads of households were
freed for employment estimated at $65 million per year; 5.000 persons were -

¢
[} . ~

t v . . NS e .
' .// fs 18 , ¢
\)‘ X . Lo - " - N - . -
B . 680528 D -G~ 2 . o’ o : oy *
“"VE"’ » ~f L4 . ..
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employed in tifose centers eafning $22 milion a year; and 10,700 families
formerly on AFDC are now employed, reducing welfare payments by nearly

3

$20 million. :

And she further notes: . .
I note the salutary effect of this proposal ty provide employment at day care
centers 3F the AFDC population. “

This is a strong letter of endorsement froin the State of New Jersey,
and T would like that to be inthe record at this point.

The CuAiraax. That will be inserted in the record.

I would like to read it. befause I have not seen it previously. I am
pleased to hear about that.’ -

[The letter referred to follows:]

X STATE OF NEW JERSEY,
DEPARTMERNT oF INSTITUTIONS AND AGENCIES,

Trenton, N.J., October 6, 1975.
Hon. WALTER F. MONDALE.

" U.8. Senate,

Washington, D.C. ¢ . . ‘ ’

DEAR SENATOR MonDALE. I write to record New Jersey’s enthusiastic support
for $.2425. In an atmosphere where there is talk of reduging the percentage of
federal financial participation for social services or of reducing state allocations,
your and Senator Long's proposed amendment to Title XX of the Social Security
Act is extremely welcome news. ' .

Under Governor Byrné's direction and leadership, my Department has given
its highest priority to an expansion of social services eligible for federal financial
participation and the New .Jersey "Legislature has appropriated additional state
funds where necessary to help finance the local share. New Jersey’s expansion
program has already progréssed to the poiot where, in but a few months, it will
hit the current federal ceiling for New Jersey of $87.7 million ruling out further
expansion and requiring the backward step of funding inflation out of current

“budgets. This would mean a drop in services. Over one-third of our. effort is

for child day care, and it has been in this program sector where New Jersey has
registered jts most dramatic gains. In bdrely four years since its inception,
federally subsidized da¥ care in New Jersey now reaches over 27,000 children.
Both the Federal Interagency Day Care Requirements and our own stringent
state licensing standards have been adhered to along the w}xg:. T )

But as prond as we are of our record to date, we mu#.face ¢he recognition
that we meet far less than 10 percent of the need for ch 1d \lag care services.
Right now over 300.000 children,eligible for federally subsidized day care, cannot
receive it. €learly, therefore, a bill such as yours which would easmark additional
federal funds fochild day care is precjsely what isneeded.

With respect to those New Jersey fesidents svho are fortpnate enough to be
enrolled in federally subéidized “pre-fchool day care, our studies have shown
that 682 percefit of the families have all adult members either working or in
education or training for employmedt. Of the balance (31.8 percent) the vast
majority of families have severe problem situations in their homes pmminent
among which are alcoholism, mental retardation, child abuse or neglect, severe
physlcal or menta ilingss or major family conflict necessitating day care services
for the children. Accordingly,. it is clear that the Congressional intent for the
Titles TV-A and XX programs his been met by New Jersey’s empldyment of
its federal funds. e o, s

Thus, Néw Jersex {s gble with its existing federal Lﬂlocntion,to reach barely
10 percent of its population in nepd for day care services and, secondly, the
federally subsidized services itsdoes provide are directed at precisely the priority
populatious sét by the Congress. I want to make a third point as weli. which
i« that day car€ has extremely positive and calenlable economic consequénces to
society. For example, because of Nelv Jersey's program to date, . !

(1) 12,680 heads of household were freed for employment éstimated at $65.9
million per annum, without taking into account associited multiplier effects of
direct employment dollars being spent and taxes being paid; -
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(2) 6,640 persons (a large nq’mber of paraprofessionals) have been employed
as teachers, teachers’ aides, trainees and technicians jn day care centers earning

$22.8 million per annum; and

(3) 10,764 families formerly on AFBRC are now émployed, thereby reducing___
maum. (I note that the salutory effect

welfare payments by $19.4 million per a

of S. 2425 would be to prgvi(%«a employment at day ¢are centers for the AFDC

population.) ' ;
All this has been possible for a federal investment

of less than $30 million per a1 num, It isan lnvestmeﬁlt which has paid off hand-

somely. , H

We shall watch the progress of S, 2425 with great
G. Kagen, the Director of th¢ Department’s Division
fces, can assist with backup}mnterlal or testimony o

interest and if I or James
bf Youth and Family Serv-
F in any other way, please

do not hesitate to call upon-ug.

Once again, we in New Jetsey are very grateful fof your support of day cure.
Sincerely, . ¥

: ANy KiEIv,
- i . Commissioner.
The CrarMax. If there are no further statpments at this point, we
will now hear from Senator Dewey Bartlett.

STATEMENT OF HON. DEWEY F. BARTLEIT,
THE STATE OF OKLAHOMA |

Senator Barriert, Mr. Chairman, thank yoy{ very much.

1 have with me a-statement by Mozell Houser to the Senate Finance
Committee on day care legislation. She is herd, and she is representin
Nell Nale and Jean Glasgow, Oklahomna day chre center operators, an
I would ask unanimoug consent that it be plaged in the record. I think
it is very pertinent and very helpful to the committee.

The Cramraan > Without objection, agreed

[The statement. referred to follows:]

A U.S. SENATOR FROM

STATEMENT BY M0zELL HAUSER T0 THE SENATE FINANCE COMMITTEE ON
' DAY CaRrr LEGISLATION

I am Mozell Houser, owner and director of the Village Play School in Okla-
homa City. Our school is licensed by the city, county, and State for 160 children,
ages six months through six years. .y

I am a graduate of the University of Oklahoma and hold the American (AMS)
and the international (AMI) montessori certificates. I am the founding president
of the Oklahoma Proprietary Day School Association; a board member of the
North Oklahoma City Child Care Association ; a member of NAEYC; a charter
member of the State chapter OAEYC; a board member of the National Associ-
ation of Child Development and Education; and a member of the alliance.

I am the mother of two sons both of whom are university graduates gnd
presently in graduate school. One son.is married and has twé children, ages two
and five. Hs wife is at the university pursuing,a degree in nursing and the chil-
dren are in nursery school and Kindergarten. . e -

Over twenty years ago when my boys were small I became awaré of their
need for association with other children their age. I realized that I did not
provide a challenge for them, nor did I stimulate their creativity. They begged
for someone else to play with. They did not need ox want too much intervention
from mother. They needed interaction with dther children to promote their total
growth and development.

I opened my nursery schiool In‘my home with two or three neigbbor children
who gladly ca¥ye to play each morning. But I soon realized that glving my un-
divided attention to four or five children was not good for them. It made them
too dependent on me. I found myself doing things for them when in fact they
shonld have been learning by “doing” things themselves. After enrolling more chil-
dren we found the association was much more challenging and stimulating for
all the children and they did not compete for adult attention. '

.
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My experience Dhas proven to me that lower staff ratios are not good for %= /
children. In fact they are harmiful. No research has been done to Justify the - ki
staff ratios proposed by title XX. In my opinion, these ratios would cause chil- . /

' dren to be intimidated, regimented, and in many cases neglected. . S e e ‘
- At a meeting in Denver in May, which was called by the Commissioner of - e
* Education ‘and attended by fifteen hungred members of State  educational | K
departments and H.E.W. employees, most of the speeches were prefaced by the . 1

- ._ statements “We have juyst returned from Russia and have found that we Ameri- |

cans gre far behind the Russlans in earl¥ childhiood education.” They hn‘d vary-v !

, ing proposals for “catehing up” with the Russians. May I ask "Why should we” ‘

catch up-with the kind of society that will make robots out of children. We have {

always ercouraged oyr chiidren to become more independent, to take dare of

their own needs, and to become more resourceful, We Americans have stood up 9

for what we think is right and have achieved goals lheyond our. ancestors’ wild-

est dreams. So why should we try to “catch up” with a nation that has not-yet {

reaught up with America? .

-—Albert Shanker proposed that the empty classrooms be filled with our pre-

> schoolérs and the unemployed teacliers be retrained to°care for them. I belleve, J
that some of the classrooms should remainempty andsome of the unemployed

teachers should seek other fields of employment."They do not want to be retrainéd I

to care for the physical needs of young children. Inact, the idea is very distaste- |

ful to most of them. The .unemployed teachers can be “usgd, to a much better i

advantage in publie school where the children are failing miserably for lack of \ |

individud! attention. The unrealistic ratios proposed by titlte XX will not equip - | 3

children far the ratios in public school. Child eare centers are required to have _ L v

- one teacher for seven kindergarten children while the public schools allow ™
twenty-five to thirty-five pupils to one,teacher. In most sc¢hools the kindergarten ’ ‘
. teacher has one group'in the morning and another it the afternoon. One teacher -,
' .may havé as many as sevents childrep to keep track of, but In child care centers -
only sqv(? - Does that make denSe? Where (o they need the moge individualized °
attention o . e ' ' ]

Senate bill 2425 introduded by Mr.‘Long‘nn_‘d Mr. Mondale proposed to cure <
the jlis of title XX by asking for an appropriafion of $300,000,00Q to pay for the |
extra «taff neededto comply with the regulations. However, for centers to qualify, | |
the stipulations require at least a thirty percent AFDC enrollment and, the hiring . | |
of welfare recipienfs as teachers. Perhaps some welfare recipients would be . |
good teachers, but there is no assurance of it. We might ,lﬁa sacrificing quality -
of child ¢are for quantity of attendants. Senate bill 2425 will not tmprove child
care, nor will any given staff ratio. Child care Js only as good -as the caregiver
and depends on hig or ~1M' to meet the needs of the cliild.

Monday evening of this week Preatdent Ford.addressed the Natlon calling for
help in balancing the national budget. His plans are to.cut/taxes by 28 billion
dollars, but in order to do so he stated plainly that Congress would have to cut
their spending by 28 billion dollars. - . M

Of wlhiat benefit would the"tax cut be to parents ‘wg;l?) would-be forced to pay
twlce as much*for child care under the new regulations’ ) .
“ T am asking you, the Senate Finance Committee, to vote against Senafe Bill )
2425 as'a just measure to balince the budget. I also ask yoli to vote for the .

" . six month postponement of the implementation of title XX staff ratios ¢o give !
eatly childhood educators an opportunity to do sonme research and evaluation of -
what is reglly good for childfen. ~—~ 7" T

Senator Barrtrerr. Mr. Chairman, in December of last year the Con- .
gress passed intq law the Social*Services Amendments of 1974, avhich \
mandated that on October 1, 1975, every dag¥eare center in the United
States must meet “rigid staff-child ratios regardless of State laws to \

»

the contrary notwithstanding.” . | ° . R
-~ Obviously, this law was enacted with a view to enhegncing the quality .
. of day care services. Fnfortyndtely. the reaction from the people who -
. krow best—the day care providers and ti6 mothers of the children in
~ the day care centers—does not support that desirable goal.

The virtually unanimous reaction from the persons involved.in day

care in Oklahoma, the day care ¢enters, the mothers, and the State wel- ’
. ° * e [ -
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fare department, Is that, rather than_ enhancing t&je quality of day
care it will eliminate day care for those wlo need 1t most. In Oklahona,
., the cost to the piother will double, thereby effectively placing it beyond
the means of many working mothe ) e S
. Oklahora has had a day care license law since 1953. Since that time,
Oklahoma’s law hag gone through substantial changes; changes !
brought about by experience, not chance. \After some 21 years of Ii-
, censing day care centers in Oklahoma, there has been no popular up-
- rising of persons who believe that our law is inadequate. To the con-
trary, during my term as Governpr of Oklghoma, and now as Senator,
\ I have yet to hear a complaint against Oklahonia’s lawW, ‘ '
« _Yet.if the Federal Governmeit is allowed to impose the standards
’ f title XX, few, if any, day care centers in Oklahoma can continue to
. .0 )ﬁrate legally. This i5 also true in most other States. *
‘\itle XX 1s a classic example of Congress imposing its will on a
C State without first ascertaining the facts. The law .places the cart be-
o fora the horse. : ’ '
Under title XX, the staff-child ratios are imposed on October 1; )
then JIEW 15 mandated to conduct an 18-month study to determine .
whether those standards are proper. Apparently it would have been
too logical to conduct the study and.then impose appropriate standards.
) Several proposals have been offered to give States some relief from
; these new stafling standards. T believe the most reasonable approdch
. would be to delay implementation of the standards pending comple-
© . tionof HEW?appropriateness study. . .
Therefore, I intend to introduce dn amendment to Senate bill 2425
' to extend for a period of 18 mionths the status quo of day care staffing
requirements prior to Gctober 1, 1975. T canndt support the legislation
before this committee—Senate bill 2425—designed to reduce the in-
pact of these standards by providing Federal assistance to day care
centers, * ’ :
In the first place, theé new stanaards are unrealistic. We should be
trying to correct them rather than subsidizing them. In the second
place, this legislatipn provides Federal fiinds to help pay the salaries v
of welfare mothers who are hired to neet the staffing standards. Such
a work program for welfare mothers would ignore the prifnary crite-
‘ rion on which hirifig shotild be based—the qualificationg of the prospee- , s
: tive staff member. © g . ot
" Mr. Chairman, it has been the unanimous opinion of .those with
\ whom I have discussed the title XX staffing stangards, that HEW has
assumed an improper,role in the regulation of day care centers. I am
afraid the legislation before this committee, offered as a reinedy to the
. problem, will only compound it by further expanding the Federal
Government’$ role in fhis matter. *, ° . i
If this comniittee, i$ concerned about averting a crisis in day catve
services. it should direct its efforts townrd eorrecting unrealistic staff-
ing requirements provided under title XX ; staffing requ_irenient,s which
. demand a 1-to-1 child-staff member ratiofor infants, in effect saying
that a mother is not competent to care for her infant twins, require-
ments that would demand of da¥ care centers greater supervision' for
infants than that provided in the intensive care units of many of our
- finest hospitals. . 8 : -
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With these standards, Congress is se9011¢§11e$i11g Americanunéth-
efs, and, inmy opinion, guessing wrong, CoL, . '
I thank you, Mr. Chairman. for this opportunity to testify. ¥ have w_  *~
- attempted to represént the views of those whorn I consider experts in -
) 4 these matters® parents, day care professionals, State welfare officials.- \
and others, Iurge the members of this comhittee to listenr to the people;~
. the experts, as you consider-day care legislation. ° « :
The'CrakyAx, Thank you very ipuch, Semtor.
" . Senator, Mondale,do you have any questions?, J
Senator Moxpage. I-have nd quiestions. . .o
he Crairyax. Thave no questions.  ©
Senator Cyrtis? = '
Senator CURTIs. Yes. . R
Senator Bartlett, is it your understanding that the statufe itself, in .
1972, fixed the number of supegpvisors or.émployees that must be in a .
day care center? o7 < N
Senator BartLerr. It is my uhders’tanding that the maneuvering
room, as I would put it, the Jatitude given thesSecretary, is very lin-
ited, and I think there is.t’?felty little relief.that he could provide for
States such as ours, which-wgnld suffer under the proposed regulation.
Senator Curris. And do you know, hoy, rigny did that fixd -
How many could one perséntake care of & ) . a X
Senator BarrrLerr. Well, for example, one person coud take care -
of—in one case, 1-for-1, in the case if it was under 6 weeks. This would
make those costs extraordinarily high. s : .
I can see. in instances, where a parent whuld want a staffing ratio , -
- that might approach the ratios in this bill, but I think that would be on
* an individua [g»isis. But as far as requiring it for everybody, I cannot ’
understand it. * o R ‘ .
enator C'orris. And what was the penalty.if a State dogsnat com-
ply with what was done in1972? - ! °
And when does that penalty take effect? , .
- Senator BartLerr. It takes effect right away:, retroactively to the
. “first, - o L. .
Senator Curris. The first of what? - ¢ P g e *
. Senator Barrrerr. October the first, it is my ixndeg‘standing. C -
. Senator Curris. Just thislast October first ? ' '
Senator BartTLerT. Yes. R : ,
Senator Curris. What is the penalty 2. ..’ o . -
* " Senator BartLerT. The pena]t(yr.‘irs the loss of Federal aid.
0

K
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Senator C'vrris. All Federal Wid fo¥tlay care cbaters?
.. Senator BarTLETT. Yes. A ¢ g
Senator Curmis. And that is the emergency that makes it necessary
to do something? . . ' . . . ..
Senator BartLert. Well, T think that is one of the emergencies.
The other is to have & workable law that will meet the negds—s-=
Senator Curris. But timewise—that is what brings’ it,before us
right now. +° °, T i :
N Senator BarTLeTT, Yes. . e b - L
Senator Corris. Now ag I understand?ﬂ. the Long-Mondale proposal ‘
would continue with certain Federal styndards which are somewhat -
restrictive in the ‘minds of some, Sonie people might gi'spute that,
r , ‘butit would alse provide moic iguey .. -
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. Sentitor BarrLETT. Yes. *
.- Senator Curris. What is yourproposal ¢ ) »
: ‘What do you recommend we do? , ~
-~ .%nntor Barrrerr. Well 1 propose extepding the statis quo prior
to October first for 18 months, which would extend those standards
q _until the HEW study was completed. Then, I think, we would be in
~_ & much better position to write meaningful legislation, recognizing
- that there are great différences between a rural State and an urban
: o. And this is where I feel that Congress has been negligent in
. . _the past of neglecting the needs of the rural constituencies of this
R ccomitl:;: ' R S
s Senator Curris. Well, now what is the difference between your pro-
. posal and the proposal offered by Senator Fannin, which I understand
{ represents the. Department’s view? * | A
| >~ Areyou familiar withthat? L ‘
, Senator BarrLerT. I am a little bit familiar with that.
That,, proposal, as T understand it, would extend the present law,
the present regulations for the time of the HEW study, and would
give greater latitude to the Department in dealing with States, and

~— having demonstration projects and making exceptions.
—_ But it would keep in effect the present regulations that exist since
"October first. . .
. enator Curris. It would relieve the penalty provisions somewhat ¢

- .

Senator BartrErT. Yes, it does relieve the penalty ‘provision; it
‘makes them very.small. And I have forgotten the percentage figure.

Senator Brock. Three percent. . !

Senator Ctrris. In g&er\\vords, it would not go quite as far— .

Senator Barrr.err. What I'think it still does— - .

Sehator Curtis [continuing]. In okaying the situation throughout
your State as your bill. Is that yonrunderstanding?

Senator Barrteerr. I understand that, but it does mandate the
present regulations with more leeway f&\@e Secretary. But I think
that is still putting the cart before the horse.%hi,nk the study should .
come first, and then the regulation. b

. Senator Curmis. I certainly think that before any standards are
..p + frozertin. or any new departure, we ought to hear from the Depart-
»  ment of what the study is, because that was a decision made by Con-
gress and it is a waste of what théy have already undertaken as, well. ©
. * ., TIthink. perhaps, something might be very fruitful from that stidy.
Senator Bartrerr. I think the administration proposal would at
least have the standards jelled. maybe not frozen. I would favor not -

. having the standards in existence until the study'is completed, and
. then create the standards. ~ .

Senator' Curris. That is all. Mi. Chairman. e
The Cramryas. Let me just put this thing in perspective ag I'see it .
© now. o .

For. one thing, T wish T could persuade the administration to steer .
a straight course. It would'be a lot easier to try to figure out where the
devil they think they are going, if you could get them to do that.

Now as a Democrat serving under a Republican administrftion, I ,
have found.myself forced to oppose proposals to quadruple the people . v
on welfare, where you would have half the Nation on the rolls, and
. . A -
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.~ niake welfare far more attractive than gainful employment, in this

country for all of the working poor. Naw we manhged—thank the

“fnerciful Lord—to hold back on that. T

Now I have no doubt that fhe overwheling majority of people in

. this country would rather pay people to do something useful rather

than paying them tg do nothing, just to sit around getting in trouble,
following the old proverb that an id18 mind is the devil’s workshop.

All right. Now it was not my idea to have the standards, but the
Senate voted on that. I opposed the standards. Senator Mondale took
one side, I took the ether. Lo :

I think, Senator, you voted on my side. Now I am sorry I did. not get
more help out there, but we lost. And then the Flouse sent something
;)ver even more stringent than the Senate proposal, and so.this is the
law. )

Now ordinarily ¥ wloul.él'ﬁee] like saying, well, let us just take another ™

look at this thing; maybe the standards are too sfringent. But you have
all of these people out of work anyway. You have 10 percent of your
work force out of work ; if you count all of the partially employedy and
all of the poor’ souls who have given up anyhope of finding a job, it.is
« lot more than 10 percent..

With 11 million ‘people on the welfare rolls, I do not see: why we -

" cannot simply fund what .the’ Congress has voted over my objection.

One thing T have learned to do is to accept the fact that sometimes the
Congress might be right even though they don't listen to my advice.

And’ so, about the only thing I can see s, having ‘voted to pppose

this—— i .

Senator BarTLETT. M. Chairman, I do not want you to give in too
often on that. T think you are right. - .

The Criamraax. So the only thing T, can see is to say, well, here we
are with this requirement. We imposed it on the States; we imposed it
on these nonprofit institutions: we imposed it on all of these good peo-
ple whd are trying to do 8 job of looking after little children.
. Well, now 1f they are going to have to do this and if they do not
have the monéy for it, it seems to me as though the burden is on us to
provide it. Frankly, T admit that it is formidable to say that you have
to have ope attendant for eyery child urder 6 weeks of age. That used
to seem to me to be an unreasonable requirement until my daughter
had a baby—I had forgotten how much trouble it is looking after a 6-
week-old child, but my daughters have familiarized iné¢ with that

_ problem all over again.

.+ So, for the 6-week-old child, thev do-not have to accept himin the day
care school, but if they do, then here is a law that we can very easily
comply with. Tt would not ¢ost a great amonnt of money unless we are
going to hire these $10.000-a-year people, or pay $1,000 a morith to have
Someone look after one child. . . )

But you have a lot of welfare mothers. and you are having to pay
them to sit around and look after, children anyhow. Why not let a
mother, that has one child bring the'child to the dav care center with
her and make herself available to help out. This would move that fam-
ily out of poverty and provide a better life for the child. Thechild care
center may learn some even better techniques singe she is familiar
with looking a fter children. . , T ~
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Now that much we can do. And it does not really amount to & great
deal of cost as these welfare programs go, and it seems to me that isa
logical thing to do. ) ¢ .

Now Senator, if you want to, it is all right with me for you to have
a try, at defeating those same people that beat me when,I tried to have
2 less rigid standard. But I.waged that fight, did the begt Trcould, and

_ the Senate did not agree with me. With 41l these people otit of work,
I do not see how you are going to have any more hope of sucéesg than
I had at the time., . .

Frankly, as far as I am concerned, with all the people we have out of

work you might just as well go ahead and put some of those péople o

work and me them for it, rather than have these children sent home.

. Now I do not see how HEW can, in good conscience, come in here
. one day with proposals to increase the welfare costs by anywhere from
$10 to $20 billion, and then come in 2 year or so later with something
where they are not obeying the law, and try to find some excuse for
not obeyirg it for another 18 months—waiting for. what? Another
President ? W : . .
" T just do not see'the point. I do not see anything to.do but go on
ahead and provide the. funds and put people to work. Take them off
the welfar rolls, put them to work .doing something useful, and
improve the lot of those families, and those children in particular.,
That is who T think'we ought-to be looking after. '

Now it might seem that you are being fairly restrictive when your

require one adult for every four children before 3 gears of now
that might seem a low priority use of manpower. T would submit
that, if gou just try sitting around looking after those four children,
i3 years 8, for a few days, you will want to come back to the US.
Senate an® vesume vour chores as a legislator. That is my experience.

So T would think that unless you can change the law,having imposed
this on the States, we ought to go ahead and fund it. '

Tet me ask you what I regard ds a tough question: Suppose you
cannot do it your way, by simply postponing these standards, and you

~ are going to have to live with them. Would you agree that you ought
to fund it? C : : <
sSenator BartLert. Let me just say what T believe.

I believe very strongly that the staffing regulations should be
changed rather than funded. I certainly want to make it clear that I
favor, making every effort to place people on the welfare rolls in jobs,
and as Governor I was very helpful with the head of ‘the welfare
department and others in doing that. £

But I do think that the particular capabilities of people on welfare
would tend to qualify them for a broader range of things, and not just
one particular job. I feel very strongly that the present law we have

. satisfies Oklahoma and there have been no complaints registered .

" against the law.

% And with the present law, it is going to put,tremendous hardship
on a number of our working mothers—either put them on welfare, or to
have for them inferior servide because the additional help will be
unqualified and untrained and inexperienced. And so, your particular
proposal’ T think, is one of trying to be all things for all people, and I
think it is going to be expensive. I do not believe the people in our

. . 1 T f
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State are ‘wanting-to have additional taxes paid for broader care of
something they do net want to be-broadened. .
So, T would like your help, and with your hélp you might be sur-

" prised what we will'do, because there is a better knowledge of this law

today than when the compromise was made at the end of 1974. I think
there is a better realization that this does not meet the needs of this
country: ' . . i ’

I am not speaking of the urban areas; I am speaking of the States,
such as my own, which does have a couple fairly sizable cities in it,
but it is classified as a rural State. T do not think it meets the needs of
our State, and so T am going to resist it to the fullest, and I have beerr
beaten before, Senator, as you know—iwe have been together on a num-
ber of things—but also, once in a while, we win. So I am oing to fight
for what I think is right, and-I believe that it makes fore sense.to
make the study and then decide what kind of regulation we should
have, rather than the reverse. T ' ,

The Cramrdan, Senator, the only#votes you picked up that you did
not have before is when people look at television and see that some
former welfare mother is going to have to go back on welfare, because
her ¢hild is being put out of a child care center. I do not have any
doubt that the average American citizen would look at this situation
and say : “Well, do younot think you ought to have some peopte:taking
care of those children in that day care centet?” And it really would not
cost a great deal more'to put some of these people to work, hel ing to
look after those children at those day care centers, to keep little chil-
dren from throwing sand in the other child’s face, and one thing or
another. It would not cost that.much to take some poor souls off the
welfare and put them to work helping to ré®ree those fights and keep
those little children from abusingeone another and take better care
of them. And everybody would be better off.

“Ido not think I can see any problem as far as the maiqrity of people
in, Oklahoma or Louisiana, because your people really think pretty
much the way our people do. T have had some of my relatives who
. wanted to go out to Bklahoma just because all the good land in
Louisiana was taken by the time they got that far along, and they were
hoping to find some place they could settle elsewhere.

Senator BartLeTT. We would be glad to have them. . )

The CrARMAN. But they have pretty much the same philosophy.
People in north Louisiana are about the same kindof folks as people
in Oklahoma. Some of them just sat down a little bit sooner, because
they found a place to settle. I believe it is pretty much the same
philosophy. I believe the people would think pretty much the same.

Senator BarrLerr. Mr. Chatrman, I would like to follow just a little
bit ahead of where vou are in your bill, and that is, I just think it is
unvwise, unfair for Congress.to adopt a set of regulations that would,
in_Oklahoma, force young mothers either on welfare rolls or out of
college, and T think that this is inexcusable, and this should be cor-
rected, rather than fund a program that is unfair.

The Crammax. Thank you very much.

Senator BartrerT. Mr. Chairman, thank you, and members of the
committee. .

> ~ -
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The Cuammax. Our‘ next witness will be the Honorable James R.
Jones, U.S. Representative; from Oklahoma. We are pleased to have

- you, Mr. Jones. ,

STATEMENT OF HON. JAMES R. JONES, A REPRESENTATIVE IN

CONGRESS FROM THE FIRST CONGRESSIONAL DISTRICT OF THE
STATE OF OKLAHOMA ‘

Representative Jones. Thank you, Mr. Chairman, members of the
committee. ) . ’
Mr. Chairman, the little town where I grew up in Oklahoma was
proud to have as a member of the medical profession ih our community

a2 Long from Louisiana. It did not seem to do us much harn?

The Cuamtan. He found out he made a mistake. He came back and
ran for office, and became a Congressman, as you krow, for awhile,
although I might say that he did succeed in rising to the Oklahoma

_ Legislaturewhile he was one of your constituents.

Representative Jones. Mr. Chairman, members of the committee, I
want to thank you for giving me the opportunity to testify on a bill
that I had introduced on the House side. I want to thank you for the
quick action that you have given to the delay, the suspension in the
regulations that would go into effect October 1. ,

Day care for children really is no lon%er a luxury. It is a very neces- -
sary expenditure. It has Become a vital necessity in our, present day
working world, in which 27 million children have mothers who are
working outside the home. The need for high quality, low cost, readily
accessible day care must be reflected in our legislation and Federal
regulations. \ ) ‘ 1

1 do not find fault with the purpose of the HEW day care stdffin
regulations or the foundation upon which they rest in title XX, anﬁ
that is to insure adequate supervisory care for these children. But as
wa strive for this high-quality day care, I think we must carefully
cohsider the economic realities facing day care operators and the
increased cost that would be passed ‘on to working parents.

Now, only two States. Connecticut and North Dakota, currently
meet the HEW staffing regulations for children under 3 years of
age, and I find it hard te believé that only 2 States, out of the 50,
are providing at the present time, adequate day care for these young
children. In discussing this matter with day care operators from my
State of Oklahoma, I learned that the average pay for a full-time’
day care worker is $500 per month, and many centers nationwide
will find it necessary to double or triple their staffs, at very con-
siderable expense. Many operators sadly confided to m® that they
would close their doors rather than face the financial uncertainty
‘involved in adapting to these regulations. o .,

In addition, the tab currently picked up by the Government will
skyrocket. The regulations would imgose an additional $92 million
burden on States, and a $276 million burden on the Federal Govern--
ment. But the most severe financial blows would be dealt, to the
middle- and low-income working parents, parents who depend npon

reliable day care'in order to make ends meet.
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* » In order to make adherence to these HEW staffing regulations .
economically feasible. operators would be forced to charge $8 per‘day
per child, according to the National Associatign ‘o, Child Develop-
ment and Education. A brief overview of present costs will. réVeal
the nationwide scope of day care cost increases which would.be ex; -

£ “pected. These are Nisted in my formal statement which 1 would like f%

* submit for the recdrd. and to summarize from i¢, Mr. Chairman,

I think itis ironic that one of the overriding goals of the title XX
regulations is to extend social services to the middle class.. Many mid-
dle class constituent’ families in which both pafents work wilt“fin
that day care expenses are unbearable and a parent, ysually the mother,
will simply quit working, rather than pay the disproportionate $hare
of income for child care, © . . '

And our lower income parents, many of ‘whom are single working
mothers struggling ta support themselves, will find the elfare rolls
a welcome relief i the face of excessive day care costs. T
. So it becomes cld®r that we cannot condone this HEW action, with
its adverse economic impact on day care operators and working parents.
As a responsible Congress, I think we must respond to the problems
of ‘the people and seek more reaconable staffing standards.

Rather than leave this'important matter p to the discretion of
HEW. T beljeve:the Congress should take the initiative during the.
peri time we have to study this matter. to balance these two
delicate factors, the intent of title XX ldw and the public's ability to
comply and estdblish regulations that will upgrade day care without
causing a wholesale closedown of existing centers.

- In order to provide flexible, but proper. relief, T have introduced a
bill on the House side which is before our committee, Ways and Means

« on the House side, which would have the following stafling standards:
1 adult per child under 4 weeks of age; 1 adult per 8 children between

. 6 weeks and 3 years; 1 adult per 10 children between 3 and 4 Yyears of

. age; and 1 adult per 12 children between 4 and 6..These ratios were
chosen only after a careful andlysis of the current day care require-
ments in the 50 States, and after many. many consultations with day
care operators and users. '

The Craaratay. Would yon mind citing those statistics again?

Representative Joxes. It would be one to one—-—

+ . TheCramaran. Under§ weeks? .
’ Representative Joves. Right. One to 8 from there to 3 years; 1 to
.10 from 3 to 4 years: and 1 to°12 between 4 and 6 years.
The Crraratan. Thank you. ?
Representative Joxgs. This proposal would allow a State to adopt
stricter staffing standards, if it so desired. and perhaps as important,
it would freeze requirements in those States which currently have

ratios that are stricter than those provided for here. .

I feel that Congress responsibility is to set new standards.in
Tesponse to the views of the public rather than to provide relief for
the HEW standards through -additional funds. I feel it would be

. inflationary and fiscally unsound to commit additional funds for day
’ care relief with the prospect of an overwhelining budget deficit. In
addition, T believe the Long-Mondale bill should deinand stricter

accountability to insure that the funds are being used strictly for new
. : : -
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staffing expenses in day care. centers rather than administrative or
other miscellaneous costs. I further believe that private day care
- centers, with less.than 30-percent public assistance enrollment will
suffer economic problems, since they will not be aided through this
legislation. . T ., , . R
e have heard from many people, ut least I have, and we must
_respond. I feel that the HEW regulations were made in a vacuum
without taking into consideration popular opinion and the economie e
problems of the real world outside of HEW. No one at HEW has *
succeeded in,convineing me that the HEW-recommendell 4-to-1 ratio .
. is better thans6-to-1 or 8-to-1. HEW has chosen arbitrary, abstract . :
. ratios, which I recognize weré the result of a great deal of political
negotiation: but they have no relation to humart needs or gconomic
resources.; As Congress considers this matter, we must onsibly
balance the need _f%r qualiéy day eare and the needs of the gparents
, and children we are serving. Y ‘ L
.. The purpose.of my bill, in establishing thesé ratios, Mr. Chair- g
; man—the result would be two things. First of all, we could have some ;
studies during this period of timé to get a better réading asto exactly”#
. what is a proper ratio of adults to children, so that we could be &
little more positive as to what is proper supervisory care. Second, it
. - yould give some flexibility to the Statés, and itr would launch a new*
direction. as I think thé Washington.Post suggested a few weeks ago
in an editortal, that would march a little slowly, and have a Tittle,
flexibility as we launch.Federal programs. And third, it would require
abont half, or more than half of the States to make their present
ratios stricter than they are at the present time. But it would recog-
nize that at least half of the States ‘are providing basically decent
. child care in their State laws. N .
Mr. Chairman, you may have some questions. I do not want to
« Drolong his. Byt I would urge that during these 4 months that hope-
fully we will have, whén this conference report is adoptéd and signed,
, . that your committee and our committee on the House side, will have
»  very thorough hearings t¢ try to defermine what is proper on these
ratios. and give some_flexibility to the States to_at least have a trial
period of & year or 2 years to develop the type of informatipn we
need to adopt proper reguiations. . )
Mr. Chairman,-I thank you and members of the committee very
-t much. .. ,“ C e e A
: The CHalrMAN. Any quéstions, gentlemen ?
- Senator Mondale. » .7 :
- Senator MoxpaLE. On page 2 of your testimony, you have some
. figures on the cost of these regulations. We have been trying to obtain ¥
those same figures. Could you tell us where you got yours?
Representative Jones. I believe this was from thie ﬁational Associe -
: ation of Child Development and Education. oo
Senator MoxpaLe. That is the private day care providers—
Repg‘esenmtiv{;\JoNrs. Yes, I think so. ' . L
- %%tor‘Mom Le. Have yoh been able to obtain any figures from
. . Representative Jones. I do not believe we hitve any figures pinned .

d‘m'v'rr. N ; " . . P ¢
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- Senator Moxpare. Have you tried to?
Representative Joxes, Yes, we-have, Ibelieve.
Senator Moypate. So'have we, and I would hope—
Representative JonEs. I have tried two things. , K
Senator Moxpave. I wayld hope ‘we could get these figures, because
it would be very helpful'to know precisely how much we are talk- ’
ing about, if you jiggle the standards thus #nd so, how much you
save, and so on. So wecat least have the figures. You may disagree
on. what should be done, but at least it weuld be nice to know the -
ggnetary implications of those decisions, gnd we do not know them .
ay. . s ) 4 P
Al think the Long proposal is unique because I think a pretty good

“argument could be mage, that it will cost very little. bacause by making

day ¢are available gnd attractive and by hiring persons who otherwise
would be oit AFDC; there would be,an offset on the other side. .

We just had a letter from New Jersey'that indicates that for $30
miltion, among other things, they get 2 savings of about $20 million .-

* in AFDC payments.

1 disagree with Senator Bartlett that many welfare recipients would .
not be qualified—especially with training—to deal with this sort of
thing. ‘ ‘ T ' Co.

Ir{legpi%entative Joxes. That could well bé the case. I have not done
any kind,of a study on that.'T would make two observations, however. -

First of all;, T am not sure where you got the 30-percent rule, because K
it js my judgment that the numbbr of public assistance youngsters in.
proportion to the number*of day care users Wwould not be 30 percent, al-
thotigh I have no personal figures on that. But if that is not the case, .
thefe are.a number f cases in my State where there would be 10 per- -
cént, 5 percent; or 15.percent, puglic assistance ghildren at a day care
center, and.that ceriter would not qualify, yet they sould be saddled

" with the ratios, and it would-be the working mothers that would have
B ’

K Senator Monpazs. deernor Boren came to see me, ‘and:m@de t}}is‘
stme point. "We have several small rural (}ovémoy? that deal with it. - .

-~

T hope we could focus on that. :

Representativé Joves. L think, -in my. community of Tu'lsa’,'thah )
would be the case, and particularly that would be true becausewe have

a great number of private day care-centers.in Tilsa: ° NN
Senator MONDALE. One statement that you'made that T guess I dis- . -

. agrée withis that there is no basis for these %anda.rds. I.must confess

heré thes 1 was pérsuaded in part by Senator Buckley from New York ..
into’ believing that there are more risks to.day care than is generally
assumed, unless it is done properly. For several years, he has been
getting experts from around the country to téstify about the damage
that.can occur to the emotional health of pgrticularly young infants, - °
particularly the very tender infants, if they are,put in day care cen-
*ters without proper staff ratios, emotional support, and' the rest. _
It seems strange to even have to defire such things, because you get

*“that free with your mother. But when you try to substitute for parents,

try to suibstitute for the home, it is very new in history, and it could

err on the side of the kids thaii'to find ,out. 25 years later that the lack .,
of what wehad at homehas damaged them. ) :

« be very dangerous unless we do it pirht. That-is why I would rather

.
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Now, he feels very strongly about that. He has had a very impres-
sive, array of experts from around the country testify to that effect,
and he persuaded me, and that is one of the reasons that these day care
standards are tough at the lower level. And if you think I am rigid,
you ought to talk to him, because he really feels strongly about it.
How do youaneet that concern? . ‘

Reprefentative Jones. Well, Senator, if I were from the State of
New York, I would agree wholeheartedly with his position.

Senator MoxpaLE. Are your kidsdifferent? *

Representgtive Jones. Let me just say that the environment or sur-
roundings, I think, play a t deal in this. As far ag the infants are
concerned, the ratios that T established were I to 1. I do not think it
goes any lower. | | :

Senator MonpaLE. It is for 6 weeks? . | HEE

Representative Jo~es. Right. - T .

Senator MoxpaLe. But then you have 1 to 8, do you not, Congress-
man, for up to 3 years? o .

Repregentstive Jongs. Right, and the only observation I would make

there is, When you are talking about infants, yes, 1 to1; but above that,. .-

I think there has to he some flexibility that allows different States
with different environmental proplems to adapt to their own needs.
'"When I was on Presidertt Johnson’s staff, I did some work at the
_time we were going into the poverty area in various cities around the

. country, in New York City, Oakland, rural areas, and urban areas.

.I think there is a great deal of difference between what you would
want to provide for a child in New York City than what you would
want to provide for a child in Bixby, Okla. All I am saying is I think
Congress ought to recognize some of the geographic: differences in

,this coﬂntrz and allow some flexibility. .t o °

Under the bill that I have proposed, first of all, New York State
would be locked into its present ratio of 5 to 1, and could go lower.
But Oklahoma would be locked into—it would actually have to come
down from its present 15 or 20 to 1, down:to 10 or 12 to 1. So all.1
am trying to do is to have a responsibly flexible program that allows
States to'ddapt to their ¢wn needs. o

Senator MoxpaLe. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. e

Senator Rora. I would like to ask one 3uestion, Mr. Chairman.

Going along the lines of Senator Mondale’s questioning, and state-
ment, if Senator Buckley is correct, and %lthink there must be a lot of
merit—those are sensitive perjods of a child's training—I wonder.if
we‘are correct in saying that/to satisfy a body count, if you want to

,call it that, we should merely hire those tn welfare. Unquestiongbly
some of those people would be very able. I do'not question that. But
does that really lirovide the kind of training and (tlhe source of peo-
ple that you would want? Would we be better off having fewer peo-
Ele, bettSr trained, or are we better off, from the child’s poinf of view

aving & greater number of attendants? I do not know. Have thers
been any studies made on this? .

Representative Jones. I do not know of any studies, Senator. I
would say that hiring & good number of women, for example, who
are receiving aid for dependent children, they would make very ca-
ﬁable day care center supervisors. I do not question that. And I do not

ave any way of giving you any kind of data, as to whether they woul'd
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be'.capalble or incapable of dealing with an infant. I would assume
that a .good many of them could be very capable. T think thege ought

- to_be some kind of training for these operators, though. .
Senator Rori. Thank you.  *

.

o . The Cuairyean. Thank you very much.
. Representative Joxes. Thank you, Senator. - - N
. [The prepared statement of Congressman James R. Jones of Okla™,

homa, follows:].

S.TATEMENT oF THE HONORABLE JAMES R. JONES OF OKLAHOMA -

N . _*Mr. Chairman: Thank you for this opportunity to share my views on the
HEW day care center staffing regulations with. your Committee. I appreciate
Four quick action in scheduyling this hearing and the Columittee s careful’ consid-
eration of this seriods issue. -

Day care for children is no longer a luxury expenditure, it has become a vital
necessity in our present-day working world, in which 27 millien children have
mothers who are working outside the home. The need for high-quality, low cost,
readily accessible day care must be reflected in our legislation and federal *
regulations. . “ . .

L cannot find Mult with ‘the purpose of the HEW day care staffing regula-
tions, for they are intended to insure that children are cared for in safe, depend-
able environments by competent day care center personnel, . :

But as we strive for high-quality day care through federal reguldtions, we |
must carefully consider the economic realities facing day care operators, and
the increased costs which would be passed on to working parents, who are
already bearing the brunt of expensive day-care costs.” .

Only two States, Connecticit 4nd North Dakota, currently meet the HEW |
stafing regulations for children under 3. I refuse to believe that adequate day
care can presently be found in only two States. Day care centers in the remain-
ing 48 States face overwhelming staff increase adjustments to comply with
‘the HEW regulations. - - .

In discuss)ﬁg this matter with day care operators from my State, Oklahoma,

I learned that the average pay for a full time day care worker is $300 per
. month; magy centers nativnwide would find it necessary to double or triple their

staffs at c¢onsiderable expense. Many operators sadly conflded to me that they

would cl6se their doors rather than face the financial uncertainty involved in

adaptigg to the regulations. .

In aqldition, the tab currently picked up by the government will skyrocket, The ¢
regméi lons would impose an additional $92 million burden un States, and a $276

mill& u en ? the federal government. <
But the most Sev financial blows would tfe dealt to the middle- and low-

income working parénts, parents who depend upon reliable day care in order
to make ends meet. -

. -~ 1
° In order tp make adherence to the HEW stafing regulations economically
feasible, ope rs would be forced to charge. $8 per day per child, according
to the Nationdl Association of Child Development and Education. A brief over- -
view of present costs will reveal the nationwide scope of day care cost increases
N which would be expected. Some current costs are as follows?: T . |
’ Louisiana and Alabama, $3 per day. .
Oklahoma, $5. . ) .
Philadelphia, $6. : ) . ¥
Michigan, $650. - L
New York City, $7..
Maryland and California, $7.50. .

It Is ironic that one of the overriding goals of the Title XX regulations is to
extend sqcial services to the middle class. Many of my middle-class constituent
families, in which both parent® work, will find the day care expenses unbearable
and a parent, nsually the nother, will simply quit working rather than pay
a disproportionate share of income for child care. E

And our lower-income parents, mnany of whom are single working mothers
struggling to support themselves, will find the welfare rolls a welcome relief
in the face of excessive day care costs.

It becomes clear that we .cannot condone this HEW action, with its adverse

. economic impact .on day care operators and working parents. As a responsible\ ¢ o
L)
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Congress, we must respond to the préblems of the people and seek more reason-
- able staffing standards.
- Rather than leave this important matter up to the discretion of HEW, I believe
the Congress should take the initiative to balance two delicate faetors, the intent
of the Title XX law and the public’s ability to comply, and establish regulations
. that will upgrade day care without causing a wholesale clusedown of existing
centers.
In order to provide ﬂexible, but proper, reliet I am prpposing the following
.gtafing standards:
L 1 adult per child under 6 weeks ofage;
1 adult per 8 children between 6 weeks and 3 years; .
1 adult per 10 children between 3 and 4 ; Ta.
1 adult per 12 children between 4 and 6.

These ratios were chosen only after a careful analysis of the current day care
requirements in the fifty States, and after many, many consultations with day
care operator$ and users. They would assufe upgraded, competent day care ;
without compromising the continued operation of many excellent centers. 1

My proposal would also allow a State to enact stricter stafing standards, if it
so desired. And perhaps as important, it would freeze requirements in those
Stateg. which currently haye ratios that are stricter than those provided for
Y here.

I feel that Congress® responsibility is to set new standards in response to the
views of the public rather than to provide relief for the HEW standards through
‘additionat funds. I feel it would be inflationary and fiscally unsound to commit
additional funds for day care relief with the prospect of an overwhelming budget
defictt. In additiun, the Long-Mondale Bill should demand stricter accountability
to ensure that the funds are being used str,i‘tly for new staffing expenses in day
care centers rather than administrative or other miscellaneous costs. I further
believe that private day <are centers with less than 30 percent public assistance
enrollment will suffer economic problems, since they will not be aided through
this legislation. ‘

Weghave heard from the people, and we must respond. I-teel that the HBW

. regulations were made in & vacuum without taking into consideration popular
opinion and the economic problems of the real world outside of HEW. No one at

HEW has succeeded in convincing me that the HEW-recommended 4 to 1 ratio

i8 better than 6 to 1 or 8 to 1. HEW has chosen arbitrary. abstract, ratios, with

no relation to human needs and economic resources. As Congress considers this

,matter, we must responsibly balance the need for quality day care and the needs

of the parents and children weare serving. ~

The Crarmsan. Next we will have Mr. Stephen Kurzman, Assist-
ant Secretary for Legislation in HEW, accompanied by William .
Morrill, Assistant Secretar Cy for Planmng and Evaluation; and John

()

Youn Commlsswnerfor mmumty Services.
Mr. Kurzman ?

STATEMENT OF STEPHEN KURZMAN, ASSISTANT SECRETARY FOR
LEGISLATION, DEPARTMENT OF -HEALTH, EDUCATION, AND

/ WELFARE, ACCOMPANIED BY WILLIAM MORRILL, ASSISTANT
) SECRETARY FOR PLANNING AND EVALUATION; JOHN C. YOUNG,

- COMMISSIONER FOR COMMUNITY SERVICES; PAUL B. SIMMORS,
SPECIAL ASSISTANT TO DEPUTY ASSISTANT SECRETARY FOR
WELFARE LEGISIATION; MICEIO SUZUKI, ACTING DEPUTY
COMMISSIONER, COMMUNITY SERVICES ADMINISTRATION; MR
ROSOFF; AND MR. PROSSER ) .

Mr. Kurznan. Good morning, Mr. Chairman, thank you. .
Also at the table with us, Mr. Slmmons, and bejnnd me Mr. Suzuki, -
Mr. Rosoff and Mr. Prosser; all from various parts of the Department

o . . ‘ A -
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senting the Repartment’s views on ,
committee knows, the Social Services Ameridments of 1974, creatin
_‘anew title XX of the Social Security Actexpressly forbid any Federa
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which have an inferest and responsibility for this; As you have intro-
duced, next to me are AsSistant Secretary. Morrill and Commissioner

\YoﬁgfromSRS.’ . ' -, : T
I am sure that each member of the full committee is familiar %ith
the issue’at hand today, and I will tr{ to be as brief as I can in pre-
the question before you. As the

reimbursement for any day care which is mot delivered in conformity
with the modified vergjon of_the 1968 Federal Interagéncy Day Caré
Requirements. - - o' ’ :

. The law requires—it gives us agsolumly no flexibility—that, effective

. October 1, the Department has no choice but to tut off all Federal |
reimbursement for any individual day care provider found not to be’ -

in compliance with thesestandards. . - ?

These requirements, initially drawn up in 1968 by the Department' '
_.and the then Office- of Economie Opportunity purspant to section

522(d) of the Economic Opportunity Act, establish staffing ratios for
day care provided in centers as well as in family day care settings.
ince their inception, these ‘standards have evoked controversy
among child care professionals and service providers, with shades
of opinion ranging across a broad spectrum. There are those who-
believe that these standards are not strict enough and thus deny chil-
dren in day care the opportunity to receive effective, quality, safe,

. .and productive services. e .
And there’are those who believe that these standards are far foo |,

rigid, are not demonstrably effective, and, if _fullf" errforced, would
be counterproductive in that the cost of full compliancd would price

""day care ouf of the market for significant numbers of the working
. parents for whom day care services are made available. .

As for the Department, while we share the Congress concern that
any federally aided ddy care service be of as good quality and of
as reasonable cost as possihle, we have long believed that the 1968
FIDCR standards should be reexamined to determine whether they

gre the. most appropriate means to those ends. Thus we argued in

© 1072, when for the firdt time. Congress insisted that those stindards

actually be mad¥ a matter of law and wrote them into the Economic
Opportunity Amendments, and again we argued prior to the enact-
ment of title XX, at the end of last year, 1974, that these standards
should not be incorporated ifito the law, but instead be left open to
regulatory amendment following a reasoned study of their effective-
ness, their appropriateness and their cdst. - A
The ‘Congress chose to megt us part way in title XX, and we wel- ~

comed that. Congress mandated that thé States comply with a slightl
modified version of the 1968 standards between October 1, 1975, an
July 1,1977, and directed us to conduct a study of the appropriateness
of the standards and to propose whatever changes that study might

.indicate to be advisable. The Taw says, however, that such changes

may not be implemented unti] 90 days after the results of the study
are transmitted to.the Congress, thus makinﬁ the earliest possible date.
for any changes April 1, 1977, or 18 months after the-effective date

LY
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Congress did agree with us that at that point it could be open to
regulatory change. I "
ending the outcome of the study, Congress left us as the sale areas *
of discretion the following: (1) the educational Service rgquirements. |
embodied in the standards were to be recommendeg to, apd not man. =
dated upon the Stateﬁ; (2) staffing standards for school age children .~
could be Fevised; and' (3) the gtﬁﬁng standards for childrep ynder 3, ..., .
-years of age, which had not been, pridr to that, detailed in the'inted. =~
agency nda'rd%)\,vopld,be specified by way'of regulatiph.” =™ T ¢
As you now, the Secretary has exe ised this limited discretionary _ ..
authority to the maximum extent possiblo-uiet the. act, ayd the De-
. partment has begun to organize the exhaustive approptiaténess study . . -
authorized inder the statute. “'-°»* - CWET LT,

-

. V. » Fd SR . -
Specifically, with respect to children dged 5 weeks to. 36 moniths, the.. ¥
Department's regulations provide. for, s sttffing ratip of.four children

5 . $o one adult, or one fewer child per adult than "t_he"]a,vg;‘xﬁandatesnfor .

children aged 36 months to 4 fyears..l&s'ypu knov, these 'preschool age .
groups have been the focus of greatest concerh among the States and
ay eare providers.. . G, ’ Thry P e
Despite the limited modificafion of the FIDCR standards permitfed
under the statute, it’is apparent thiat the imjnediate enforcement of |
* those standards in the mannerestablished under title XX could fead ~ ™
to wholesale cutbacks in day care services or to nejor increasés in State
<~ costs for thoseservices. <. - v T v el :
" This ¢ould regult.because, as nofed earlier, the Department now has
no choice under title XX but to terminate all Federa] reimbursement
- for any day care not found, to be.in cortformity with those standards. '
Under the law before’ tifle XX, which-existed prior to October 1 of
this year, a State’s failure to énforce these standards was regarded
..primarily as evidence'of thé State’s noncompliance with Federal law
and regulations. And as syeh, the isste, like other program issues, was
'subject to Federa]-State négotiations aimed at an orderly improvement

. in the State’s performance. In txtreme cases, this process could ulti-
mately lead to a cutoff of all Federal refmbursement to the State for

+ the program in question.. -, . /. . . v, . \

.. Based on estimates incorporated in the States’ social services plaps,
under title XX, which has npw gone into effect as of October 1; the,
States hope to previde day“care for up to 1.3 million children during .

" the first year of operation under the title, at a total cost, Federal, State,
and local, of $800 million. The Federal share of this amount would be
approximately $600 million. While we have no yay of accurately *
» estimating the proportion of day care services which will not. fully )
meet thé interagency standards, a nimber, of. States have indicated to =~ °
us and to Members of Congpess, ind” you have heard thém here this . )
morning, that they fear substantial setvice cutbacks ot %reatly in-
creasedl State costs to make up for the loss of Federal reimbursement. .
The options open to theé Department at this point are. extremely |
limited, as I have pointed out. We have gone as far as we possibly

., can, given the restraints of the law, to balapce o the one hand the

"~ need to insure quility of day care service§, with, on'the other hand,

the need to stretch the FedBwal dollar to help as many families as’
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"We are therefore asking thé Congress to enact the legislation pio-
“posed by the Department that will enable the Federal Government to
. enforce the 1968 startdards in such a way as to avert sudden cutbacks
.. In.serviges or major economic burdens on the Stateg at the same bime
" that wé are-examining the appropriateness of thgse standards. We
believe our proposal morevsatisfactorily addresses these problems than
" - the alternative proposals which are now pending before the Congress.
~ One'option open to the Congress is to change the standards now by
stafute, either by writing a wholly new set of rules or by adopting for
all States the standards now written into thé statute of a particular
State. Several bills to this effect havé been introduced, one of which,
S, 2236, about which you have heard this morning from Senator Bart-
lett, would, for example, require a staffing ratio of ] to 12 for children )
aged 3 to 4 years as contrasted with the 1 to 5 ration6# in effect under
title XX, . G ot -
We oppose any such measurd because we do not believe that either
™~ Qi Department or the Congress has, at this point, sufficient data to
deeide orice and for all what day care staffing ratios and related stand-
ards would be most appropriate. Indeed, it was this very uncertainty
that lead us and the Congress to agree to suthorize the 18-month study
of these'standards under title XX. ,
- Moreover, we strongly believe, as I noted earlier, that detailed (iay
care standards should hot be written into the law, but should instead
.be left to the Department's regulatory discretion so that adjustments
= may be made promptly whenever riew data and changing conditions
/indicate that changes would be appropriate: - :
" A se¢ond option.open to the Congress is embodied in S. 2425, the bill |
"introduced by rou, Mr. Chairman,.and by Senator Mondale under
! which $300 million annually would be ad(f;d to the $2.5 billion now
~ available under title XX; with the new funds, at an 80 percent match-
ing rate, distributed among the States bn a population basis, but ear-
marked for day care sertices in order fo help-the States meet the costs
/" of full compliance with the 1968 standards, ®  * .
That bill would also mandate that the States use soie of these addi-
..» tional funds to encourage tlhe hiring of welfare recipients and low
.., income’people as day care workets, gtates cquld use a pertion of the
" new fiinds to pay up to 80 percent of the first $3,000 in whages for such
. pegsons, itk the 20 percent tax credit authorized now under the Inter-
‘ nal Reveie>Code making up the’balance for such workegs employed *
by profitmaking day care providers. A new mechanism providing a
direct 20 percent payment from the Federal Treasiry could be used to

make up the bulance for such workers hited by nonprofit and public

//' . day care providers. .
LY A

i Again, unfortunately, we niust strongly oppuse'this bill on a number

- / “.> _of grounds which I will try to outline here briefly.

’ = First, the cost—it is $500 million in new Federal spending at a time

* «when'the admjnistration and the Congress, in our judgment, should be

! doing evetything within their power to reduce, rather than to expand,

/ " .. - the Federal budget. Ce :

) Because of the lack of adequate information, some of which may be-
elicited by the study we are mandated to do and @re éloing,.we have no
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assu x‘ancgtha't additional Federal funds are rvle.ede'd to resolve the pro,b3
lem of upgrading standards; nor that ‘additiona]l funds will be sub-

,Stahtially used for that purpose. Nor would these iew dollars . i

nécessarily resolve the problem the bill seeks to address since the $500
. niillion would be apportioned among the.States on a population basis,
rather than 'targeteé) to.those States whose day care standards are at
greatest variance with the Federal rules. Thus, for cert,ain\States
which have chosen_in the past to meet or approximate the Federal
starfdards, these new day care funds—at an 80 percent matching rate— .
could be symply substituted for funds now being expended on day care,,

with the latter funds shifted over to some other service area. At the ' °

L :
v Ay - * .
3 (5
- r -R‘

sam time, States-which have in the past failed to bring their day care ™

standards up to or near.the Federal rules would be, in effect, rewarded

with extra Federal funds to make up for funds they previously.chose o

not to devote to this priority. ¢ . :

it chooses to address this priority, usé'whatever portion of its titlé XX .
funds it needs to help maihtain day care’staffing rgtios at the federally
required levels. For those among the 26 States and the District of Co-
. -7 limbia whieh ndw plan to spend all of their title XX allotments this
. year but which have het yet fully complied with the 1968 standards,
this might mean a reduction in some other service ared priority. But
for those 21 States which have not yet committed all of their title XX
allotment, there will be Federdl (_lofiars‘availabie, without any change’
in the law, to devote ta improving day. care services, if they so choose.
To illustrate; note that of the 18 Statés represerited on this.commit- .

. ‘'tee, 7 have indicated by way of their title XX 'State plans that
-, they do not intend to use all o! the Federal service funds now available -
. to them, Thus-thesé 7. alone—Arizona, Georgia, Indiana, ‘Kansas,

Louisiana, Tennessee, and Virginia—will have a c(;]mbine'd fotal of

$129 million in uncommifted title XX funds this year or more than

one-fourth of the new $500 million this bill would provide to all 50
. States to help them upgrade their day cirre services. | .

All told, the 24 States which have not yet committed all of their
title XX funds hdave available to them an estimated $314 million in
Federal support which could be used for the very purpose you are talk-
ing about to upgrade day care standards if they so choose. That amount
is more than 60 percent of the new money this bill would authorize.

It should also be noted here that for the 26 States and the District
of Columbia which do plan to expend all of their title XX allotments,
the Long-Mandale bill would be, in effect, a means to break through
the $2.5 billion annual Federal services ceiling set in 1972. Those
States would share a combined added allotment of $318 million,
or 20 percent more than they are allocated under title XX. For the
11, of those States represented on this comnmittee, the increase would

-~ total $76.3 million. ‘ \ :

(3

And findlly, with respect to our objections to the fiscal aspects of
this bill,,it should be noted that California. New York, and Con-
necticut alone.would receive a combined $99 million in additional
title XX allotments—nearly one-fifth of the total added by this bill—
and yet these States are generally thought to be high among the

It is important to note here ‘thht. under title XX, any State may, if .
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leaders in ‘ah:eady‘ meeting, or very nearly meeting, the 1968 Federal
day c®re standards. a o
Our second major objection is that the introduction of .the ear- 1
-~ marked funds concefjt into the title XX program would tepresént a N
1 . 100 degree turn from the course established under title. XX when it . L
was enacted last fall. In the 2 years of deliberations leading up to
title XX, the States, the service providers, the Congress, meost notaply ..
this committee, and the Department reached, we believed and we still
do believe, a “historic compromise. on the ‘most basic issué of where
the responsibility for' social;services progrant planning, resource al-
., location and priority-setting ought to rest. And that was with the
.+ States, not with the Fedaral Government. To earmark one-sixth of ". .
¢ all title XX funds for a specific service would at once bubvert that
... concept and open the (loor to great pressurés for similar earmarks—
: and similarly enriched matching rates—for other specific services. . ‘.
i Third, enactment of the Long-Mondale bill wauld mean-the ex-
penditure of $500 million to underwrite the enforcemént, of a set of st
) standards which both the Congress and the administrafion have agreed
7 are in need of extensive study as to their appropriateness, their ‘effec-»
tiveness and their cosf. While this bill would not%erminate the study
of the standards authorized under title XX, the obvious implication of _
a commitment of $500 million yearly to undertrite full implementa-
tion of the 1968 rules'would be that the Congress has made an all but
final judgment that the 1968 standards are Jindeed appropriate, just. '
completely findercufting the point of the'study. + . .
Fourth, we understand from the Treasury Department, and here I, .
am speaking on their behalf, Mr. Chairman, that the provision of & .
20 percent tax credit to public and private nonprofit day care agencies
isa new form ofBackdoor!’ financing that would not be subject to
the annual apprfiations process. This new device would undermine-
the integrity of the budget process provided for under the Congres- .
sional Budget Reform and Impoundment Control Act. It would in- *
troduce the undesirable precedent of making payments to these tax- -
exempt entities in the form of “tax refunds™ and could open a wholly
new"avenue of subsidies to tax-exempt providers over and above their
present tax-exempt status without serutiny within the formal apnual .
budget process. ) . » .
Moreover, the propesal assumes that the use of the existing tax
credit by proprietary providers and the proposed new direct Treasury .
pavment to voluntary and public agencies to lelp underwrite the
salaries of former welfare recipients would generate an instant pool
‘]of Jow-income employees for day care centers and fanpily day care
lomes. o~
We believe this assumption is overly optimistic, judging by the
experience to dafe, again drawing from what the Treasury Department
tells us, with the similarly ‘structured work incentive program tax
credit and with the new 20 percent tax credit for non-WIN recipients
that was added earlier this vear, by you, Mr. Chairman. ’
. While we defer to the Treasurv Department for more complete
‘analysis of this issue ag it rthes to the Long-Mondale bill, we note
that for the 1973 tax year preliminary figures compiled by the
Internal Revenue Service indicate @ than $10 million in credits
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were' claimed under the WIN mechanisin, with most claims coming
from large manufacturing corporations. And while it is too early
to predict the precise impact of the new tax credit mechanism in-
corporated in tEe Tax Reduction Act of 1975, the Internal Revenue
S]erw ice is estimating that only $2 milhon will be claimed by employers
this year. L L 7

Fifth, this bill, foHowing a 3-month suspension of the penalty pro-
visions of title XX, would once again put the Department back in
the position we are in right now under title XX of having no option
but to terminate all payments to any day care providers found not
to be in full compliance with the 1969 FIDCR standards as nodified
under title XX. Even assuming that the infusion of new funds ear-
marked for day care would make a measurable diffarence in the
States ability to come into full compliance with those standards—

. I might interject here our experience with title X X—under the Octo-

)

-

ber 1 deadline does not lead us to believe that is going to be the result
because it has not worked—it is unrealistic to assume that all centers
would achieve this goal overnight, or that all centers could contin-
ually maintain those standards regardless of changes in the economy,
«changes in the availability of appropriate staff, and changes in other
conditions which affect the operation of any service program. Under
this bill, however, the Secretary would have no discretion to amelio-
rate or suspend that penalty even if a State or a day care center were
otherwise making an entirely good faith effort to comply.

. Sixth, and finally, enactment of this complex proposal would cre-
ate an onerous administrative burden on day care providers, the States,
the Depgrtment, and the Internal Revenue Service—again, in our view,
it seems # complete violation of the spirit and intent of title XX under
which, we all agreed. the States were given great flexibility and free-
dom to operate service programs without undue interference from
Washington. . R .

These burdens would, result from the earmarking of one-sixth of
all title XX funds, from adding the enriched matching rate for those
funds, creating a complex intermingling of & portion of the title XX
funds with the tax credit and the direct payment mechanism author-
ized for the nonprivate day, care providers, and the need to ensure,
which we think would have to be done, that any individuals hired
to staff day care centers as a result of the tax credit or the direct
payment will not simply be displacing workers already on the job.

Rather than either write new standards into the law or authorize.
an additional $500 million to underwrite the enforcement of the 1968
standards which are.now under intense study, we urge Congress to
take a middle course. to act instead on the adniinistration’s proposal—
S. 2466—as introdunced at our request by Senator Fannin.

T'nder this proposal, the thrust of title XX enforcement provisions
would be changed in such a way as to make it possible for the De-
partment and the States to work together over the coming vear to at
once upgrade .day care services and arrive at a reasoned consensus on
new stdndards for thoge services.

This could be achiﬁ&d if the Congress were to act favorably on

‘the administration’s proposal to amend title XX inthe following
ways: ’ '

-




o9 .
~ 36

. First, remove the provisions expressly denying Federal reimburse-
“ment to any day care provider not fully in compliance with the 1968 |
standards as modified in the statute. |

Secondp make it clear to those States whose day care services are

" not provided in accordance with those standards, whether because of
lax enfoTceaqt in the past or because of lesser standards written into

State law, thode States must immediately begin good faith efforts to

upgrade day care™prvices by bringing staffing ratios closer to the

1968 standards on a rasonable timetaple.

Third, give the Sgcretary of HEW aythority to reduce total Federal
reimbursement for all title XX services by 3 percent whenever he .
determines that a State is failing to make a good faith effort to up-
grade its day care services in a way acceptable to the Department.

+ This would, ﬁy the way, bring the penalty exactly in conformity with
the penalty that is in title XX for the

imposed by title XX. .

' And fourth, to’ mandate that in 'no instance will Federal rejm-
"™ bursement be available for day care provided in centers or family day
care homes which’ fail to conform with applicable fire and life safety
standards established by thé jurisdictions in which they operate,
is one feature we do net think ought to be relaxed i way. And
. I'think the committge agrees with 1 -
What e are suggesting hereNg, we ‘think, a reasonable, enforceable
. penalty provision which wHl be strdgg enough to encourage the States
to work with the Department to upgrade the day care services in an
order]y way and on & reasonable timetabla As I said before, this pro-
visioh would paritllel the penalty provisiony of title XX establishing
the States obligations to report on their adininistration of all social
services programs funded under the act and\to certify that they are
* mot using title XX funds'to replace State andNpcal service expendi-
tures. U'nder those provisicns, the Secretary may, after reasonable
notice and opportunity for a hearing to the Stdte, with due process
built in, withhold all title XX fundingto the S r hlternatively,
withhold 3 percent of that funding for a violation of either of these
mandates. . . .

The key point here is that we would haye flexibility. We would not
have to improve a fixed, mandated 100 percent, retroactive penalty,
which is what the States are suffering under right this minute.

Should the Congress adopt the concept we have outlined here, we -
think the new provisions could be made coterminous with the imple-
mentation of any changes in_the standards which may be indicated
following the appropriateness study.

Given the authority outlined here, the Department could 4
avert a possible shutdown of significant amounts of day care sbrvices
and work effectively with those States not now meeting or repsonably
approximating the FIDCR standards to upgrade their day care serv-
ices. ‘With the new authority to exact a 3-percent penalty against total
title XX funding, we trust that States will cooperate effectively and
willingly in this area. .

We thank you very much, Mr. Chairman, for giving us'the oppor-
tunity to be here and we would be happy to answer any questions.

The Cuamyan. Mr. Kurzman, looking at the first page of your

w statement, I read, “There are those who believe that these standards

- @noﬁ strict enough.”

other Federal requirements
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Now I read the next paragraph, “And there are those' who believe
that these standards are far too rigid.” Isthat the view of the people
who are in charge of this thing down at the Department?

Mr. Kurzatax. No. I think what we are concerned about is what we
say in the very next paragraph. Ye think there are questions about
them, and. there are questions thaj ought to be answered by the stud
which the Congress agreed with us we ought to conduct, but we thin
some standards ought to be there while we have the study. They ought
to bb there as a target, not as a flat mandate. -

The CHAIRMAN, me ask you for the Department: -if you aro

. going.to have a standard, is this standard not strict enough, or is it too
rigid ? Now, ihat is the view of the Department onthat?

r. Kurzatan. Mr.,Chairman, I cannot go beyond what I said. We
agreed with the study idea becguse we are not sure. We think there
ought to be a standdrd. We are very troubled by the concerns on both

“sides of this issue thét they may be too tight.

Wo are concerpédl, for example, by the fact that since 1968 only 13

States have comé anywhere near compliance with them, despite the
" fact that they sre under Federal order.

The CHAIRMAN. Let me make my position clear on this. I think
you can excuse a Member of Congress who has got 50 million problems
to worry about—from the energy crisis to the war in Israel—for not
knowing whether he should favor stricter standards or less rigid

.standards. -I think you could excuse someone who has 50,000 other
things to do.for not knowing that. ’

But what is the excuse of your people, you, for example? These
barons of HEW sitting here—being paig as much as we are and bein
paid for doing nothing but this—if they cannot make up their min
whether they are for a stricter standard or a more relaxed standard ¢
What is their excuse—these people who de not have to worsy about
50.000 other problems:?

Mr. Kurzmax. We do have a few other things, Mr. Chairman, other
than day¢are centers.

. The Cuarya. But you have got some well-paid people down there
that are supposed to be experts in this area. You refer to the people
who are supposed to be the experts. “Since their inception, these
standards have evoked controversy among child care professionals.”

Now what is the view of the child care professionals and those who
speak for them at HEW? Do they think the standards are too striet
or not strict enough ¢ ,

Mr. Kurzyax. I think there is conflict about it, Mr. Chairman. Even
the professionals in the field simply disagree with each other. You
seo it every day inevery field.

The Criatrxay. Well now, if you have had since 1968—6 years—to
think about it, and you cannot tell us whether they are too strict or not
strict enough, then I do not' feel like voting through what we have
already agreed to, to give you 4 months more to think about it. I think
we better send for somebody down there who can make up his mind.
How about the Secretary of HEW, Mr. Mathews? Can he make up
his m{ln?d about this thing, whether they are too striét or not strict
enoug

Mr. Kurzaax, I think his view, as he has expressed it to me, Mr.
Chairman, is very clear, that h}ﬁinks the study is the appropriate
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have the study. = | / AN e o
The CraRMAN. To 1ne, all that means is that yow itegust waiting

+ for another President to come in and solvé this prob]erggzb Ruse it

:?,ms to me you could either sayi,the standard was too
rict enough. - ’

Senator Curris. Well, that depends on your viewpoint., ' .
The Crzarryan. That is how it looks fo this Senator. I did not say
it seemed so to anybody but ine, but it looks toime that all you want

to do“is just wait for another President to come in and solve the .

problem for you. The law requires that these stahdards be imple-*

mented, and you do not know whether they are too strict or,not strict -
enough, and then you come in here and try to ﬁn(:}?ouszmd things

to quarrel about when somebody triesto find an answi to something.

Well, you do not have one. All you are asking fors just to postpone

matters and not to move in one direction orthe other.

Mr:, Kogzsrax. Mr. Chairman, the Congress agreed with that. Tt
the u(%m&sg that wrote that study into the law. You said study

it. All-we-are saying is, let us do what you told us to do. .

The Crairstax. We also said that this goes into effect on Qctober 1,
that if you have not implemented the standard, you do not get any
Féderal matching, did we not 2 .

Mr. Kurzyax. That is correct. Mr. Chairman.'and what has hap-
pened obviously is the States have no intention of coming into com-
pliance and did not have in terms of October 1. even when they were
offered more money. We tried to do exactly what your bill would do.
Title XX said you have got to come into compliance by Qctober 1,
1975. and we offer you up to $2.5 billion of Federal funds to do what.
ever you want to do, and they did not da it.

The Cuarmyan. Well, let us talk about that more money. Why is it

those States that vou mentioned are not using that $120 million? Do -

vou kr}xlow why? Simply because they do noét have the money to match’
it with.

Mr. Kvrzyan. That may be, Mr. Chairman, Tﬁgy could have regr- ——

ranged their priorities in such a way as'to have adequate staffing ratios
to meet the 1968 standards, if they wanted to, even with the matching
funds they had. They decided not to. They decided either not to have
that much child care or to have child care on a different ratio, or to

. provide services for some other groups of needy people in their States,

nna(}i that is their decision, Mr. Chairman. That is the decision they
made.

The Cratryan. Well, it is clear enough to me that the States are
hard-pressed for money. I thought you knew that, and that they have
not been able to match what thgy have now. That is one of the things
we need to do: Find a way to help them find the funds to do this,

Now, I am rather dismayed that your people come up here con-
fronted with a law which you are required to implement unless we
amend it, and you cannot tell us whether that law goes too far or not
far enough, and then you say, “Well now, we want to think about it.”
I do not think that the Congress is going to give you that option,

Frankly, T have just signed a conference report to give you 4 more

months to fiddle and faddle around here, but if you do not know .
whether you want to move to the left or the right, I feel like asking to
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send that thing back to conference and just forget about passing some-

thing to bail you pevple out of this thing when you cannot come up
with anything other than a request for more time. You have had—
what now—6 years to try to decide whether that standard was too
strict or not strict enough, and you cannot even make up your mind
about, that. )

‘WeN, that is all for this Senator. Senator Mondale? . "
- Senator MoNpaLEgMr. Kurzman, can yoy tell me for example at

_what stage Iowa is at reaching the mandated standards and how much
“it wold cost them to reach those standards? )

Mr. Korzyan. Sepator, appatently—and this is based, as I under- '
stand it, on survey material that the g()cial and Rehabilitation Service
has compiled because Iowa does not have a statute, as far as we know,
§et§ing a stimdard. I T ’ : 1 -
enator MoxpaLe. I am talking about the congressionally mandated

standards. ) }b : y -

Mr. Kurzman. Yes. I gather your question is what are they actually
doing in Iowa toward meeting it? R i

They seem to have, from what we have got here in our materials,
between ages 2 and 3, a 1-to-6 ratie; which is close, but not entirely in
compliance. Between.ages 6 to 10, however, they go way up to 1 to 25,
again, according to the materials we have availabﬁ: .

Senator MoxpaLe. All right, now what isthat based upon ¥

Mr. KurzmaN. You mean these figures?

Senator MoNDALE. Yes. .

Mr. Kurzaan. I would be happy to ask Mr. Young to tell you.

Mr. Youne. Senator, we are stalfin the process of getting good data
on the actual performance. We have been conducting surveys for the

Jast 2 or 3 years with centers, and we have conducted interviews with .

State administrators. This is a compilation of the best information we
have available, and on the Iowa data I do not know whether that-is—
based on actual center surveys or on discussions with State adminis-
trative staff.. N ¢

Senator MonpaLE. When was that information obtained ¢

Mr. YouNe. Much of this data goes back 2 years. We are in the
process of doing surveys now. o ' :

Senator MonpaLe. When. was that obtained # :

Mr. Youdke. I will have to find out. I do not know when the specific
Tqwa data was obtained. .
. Senator MonpaLE. Do you think it is about 2 yearsold ¢ —

Mr. Youne. Much of our data goes'back 2 years. We are currently
doing few surveys. . )

Senator MoNpALHgRased upon this data, how much would it take
TIowa, how much woulit cost them to get up tostandards? )

Mr.-Youna. Those computations we do not have at this timesir.
Senator MonpaLE. Well, how can you Kossibly come here then and
testify as to what it would cost and whether States are in compliance
when you do not know ?

Mr. Younag. Well, we have gross undersfandings of the national
situation. ) '

Senatpr MoypaLe. I just. want to know abaut a particular State and

- -

R4
Mr. Young. One of the things we are saying is the uncertainty of
our situation. v L .
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SenatorMoxpaLe. The answer is you do not know ¢ P 4
M. Youne. The answer is we are conducting a number of surveys
in data deyelopment.” . T e
Senator.Moxpare. But yon do not know. -
Mr. Young, That is correct. ’ .

“ Senator ) ONPALE. So that when you criticize these standards and
the difficulty of meeting them and the cost of meeting them, the truth
is you do riat know whether they are naeeting them, and if.not, how
close they are'tp-meeting them and how much it would cost them to get

. there? Is thdt ¢orrect ? '

Mr. Yorxe, On an absolute jurisdiction-by-jurisdiction basis, that
is correct. v .

Senator, Moxpare. All' right, and the figures you have are 2.or 8
years old, even those that are based on surveys and s6 on ?

Mr. Youxa. Yes, the bulk of it i$. We dre conducting surveys right

now. - " . ’
~ _ Senftor MoxpaLe. So-that there is a ﬂgood“c}_iﬁ/n:cgt%liz{tthe figures

that you do have, as vague as they are, Ainderstate the degree to which

the States are coming into compliance?-~ .

“Mr. Youxne. 1 think, as_you alluded yesterday, there are some dy- -
namies in Stateg’that are moving. We have’some information on Min-
nesota, for exarnple, based on recent-fiterviews in Minnesota, that they

— "~ " probably age about 90-percent in compliance which is a muck improved
positigrover what they were, so there are some dynamics in that situ-

DR atign. o .

Senator Moxpare. Well, the (';fhairman asked about whether the De-

partment had drawn judgments ab6ut the validity 6f these standards—

~ﬂ§a,t is, the imporfance to theids, and your answér to that is, it is be- ¢
|~ -~ “ing studied. _ ‘ ’

And you say, that is being studied, so since you do not either know

whether it is important or{if it is important, what is happening, how -

—  .can ryon make any recommendations? < .
- Mr. Korzyax. Senator, that is what the study you mandated in
your bill called for. That is what we are supposed to be in the process
of studying by law. It was not our'idea. ’

Senator Moxparg. Would it not have been better then to come up
here and say, we are against it.-We do not know why, but we would
like fo study it.2 . - T

Mr. Korznmax. We did not say we were against it’ - :

_Senator Moxpare. That way we would not have to ask any ques- ., «.:
tions. h . — . . —_—

Mr. Krrzyan. We are saying wedre froubled by the complaints on | Vs
botk sides. We are troubled by the Tact that States have put up enor-———

- mous resistance on this, even when offered enormous amounts of money
to coma into compliance. Great, great.infdsions of Federal funds were
added to this program.so we are troiibled by the resistance, .

Senator Movv.rr. Let us handle the polities of thé problem. You are

Adid-then I asked, swhere ; e the Stat(;s now ? What would that cost ¢

)

~

_ supposed to be the technicians. =, . :

+ 7 Mr. Krramax. That is correet, and you as our board of directors
. have told us to-Study the pooblem for 18 memths, and now you are
eriticizing us because we fav: unt finisheq the study in 2 or 4 or 8.
months. . -~ ~

4
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- Senator Moxpare. No. T am criti¢izing you becausg you donot know
anything. : PR . . ) . s
~— . Mr Koy, I think we know some things. We know the States
7 are notcoming into compliance with this, even when we offer them a

i reat amount of money and a firm cutoff of all of tlieir funds if they
o not do it. . o 3 .
Senator Moxpae. My time is-up. I asked about Iowa. Take
Wyoming; how are they coming? . :

o Mr. Kurzatan. We wolild be happy te give you for the record the
information we do have now, Senater, an have all of the States laid
’ out that we know anything about. ‘ g
Ny . Senator Moxpare. All right,could we have t}}glﬁ;? R
, .  Mr.Kurzan. We woulg beglad to.* - ..
Senator MoxpaLE. Thank you, Mr. Cheirman. -
The Crairatan. Senator Curtis. T '
' *+. Senator Curms. Now, if the Mondale-Lon Froposal would become
law, would it fix by statute the number of cﬁi dren per staff member
R that there should be for, say, children under 6 weeks ald?

<+ Mr. Kurzyax. That is correct, Senator. .

_ -Senator Curms, Right in thestatute? .
¥ Mr. Kurzaran. In effect, that is correct. '

Senator Curtis. What other qualifications would it write into the

A

statute? A . - .
Mr®Kunzyax. It would fix the staff/child ratios by taking the 1968
standards as mandated by title XX. ¢ - ,
. Senator Curtis. It deals primarily with numbers? - : )
Mr. Kurzaran. That is correct. . : .
g . Senator CurTis. So in other words, if there is a daycare situation

where a very capable, highly intelligent lady of considerable experi-
* ence and.training was hired to take care of one infant under 6 weeks
- old and also takes care gf a 4-year-old, and because of her competence
and-physical stfength, ingenuity, and ability’ as a_general manager,
. fhe can do & gﬁ?;d job of it, that situation would be in violation of the
. law. B : .
.t But if another St&e hired one person to look after somebody under
6 wecks of age, and they were not dedicated, they were 1ot concerned,
they -were not conscientious, they may not even be clean and sanitary,
and are,not tuo smiart, the latter State would be in compliance, would
» it not? a L :
Mr. Kurzyan. That is correct, Senator. < ~ :
Senator Curris. That is why it is so distasteful to me for this »
Finance Committee, which has no qualifications to do it whatever, v
, should try to write by law the, care of the kids over the country. I
think it is.ddiculous. T think it just points to a state-managed society
* and poor care for children. R T
If you can, ina very feyw words, omit(ing some of the lesser details,

a&d in laymen's language, describe what the Bartlett proposal would
¢ : ‘ .

Mr. Kurzaman. Well, it would essentially write into the law a set of
standards with ratios, just like the ones that are in the 1968 standards,
but different ratios, that is all. There are about double the nurber of
children per adult in the Bartlett proposal compared to the Long-
Mondale bill. o . :

*See table 1, p.lsl.
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~ Sengtor Crrits, Less vestrictive standards, but they would write

v

them '{Qto law? - . S
Me. Kurzyrax. Exactly. Senator, .
Senator Cerris. So it wonld be easier for Oklahoma and every other

State to comply? ‘ .

<

MeJKurzaax. Right, C

Senptor Curris. (rive me the same sort of description of the Tong-
Mondale. . . . -

Mr, Kerzarax. Tt wonld write into the law the 1968 standards. It

_ would impose the 100 percent cut-off if States Failed to comply—auto-

3

-~

-\
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matic cut-off if States are not in total compliance three months after
engdetment, and it wonld add another $300 million to the $214 billion
already available to the States. .- :

* Senator Cvrrss. In other words, both of them would write the

standards into law. and the Qklahoma propesal would be a little *

less stringent than theFetg-Mondale?

Mr. Kurzarax. That is correct, Senator.

Senator Cerris, And what ié the Department's?

Mr. Korzaax. The Department says let us go back to where we
were hefore October 1, leave the situation in the status quo that we
have hah in for 8 years. 7 vears, and let us continue to complete the
study which the Congress ordered us to have on the appropriateness
and the cost of Federal day-care ratios. .

Senator Cerris. And in the interim give some reliof to the penalty?”

Mr, Kurzarax. That is correct, Senator. .
Senator Curris. Now. if T may ask oue more \ostio'n. does the law
limit your study to merely the mimbers ratio? :

Mr. Kurzyay. No. sir, Tt goes into the whole question. T

Senator (‘vrris. I do not know whether it‘is possible. but if it is
possible to take into account the quality of the type of staffer you
gets vour 18-month study would give vou an opportunity to explore
that? . 5

Mr. KvwayraN. Absolutely, Senator. Tn fact. T might add here. back
in 1971, 1972, the T)opm'tnk('nt became very conéerned about this, just
the point you are rafsing. that maybe the skill and the interest of
the care giver might be relevant to how many vou need for how many
children. Tt was becanse of that, as I see it, the 1972 provision, as
adopted, freezing us into having the 1968 standards and, nothing else,
So the Congress has kind of prevented us, up-antil now. to do the
thinking we think is necessary along these lines, and finally. in title
XX. did give us the authority to run a study and look into it in a
rational. reasonable way, to_collectthe kind of information we cannot.
collect, had not heen able to collect in the past, té come to some kind
of a reasoned jundgment. ' ,

Senator Corrs, T thigk it would be a Yragic mistake for this com:
mittee, without anv competence whatever. to fix in rigid statutory
requirements these things and to do it on the basis of just numbers.
We would have a situation where. if a State was in compliance on
the numbers. they could have a terrible situation, a ter¥ible situation
of incompetence. unconcern, a great many things, and still be in
compliance. ’

Now. T think that most of thery would prevent that, from happen-
ing. But when we put human lives in 4 straitjacket of Federal legis-
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lation. we just fail to do justice to the situation. I am thoroughly
& convinced. just in the illustration that I cite. where sonfe very capa- ~
-—ple and particularly dedicated person who cares for children and has -
the native intelligence to detect Something can handle several young- = _
sters, and to think that.we have remedied some situation just by a
numbers game concerns me. - - - ~ :
1 think I have.taken #aore time than I shonld.-
- May I submit some-quéstions trere for the record? Tt would save
some time, s .
Mr. Krrzyax. Absolutely. Senator.

[Questions propounded enator Curtis and answers by the

Department of Health, Education, and_ Welfare, Tollow :] —

- Question.—Under the HEW praoposal, what would happen to a State not .in
comnpliance with-the staffing requirements? . ‘

.- T Amnswer.eglfa State werefound not to be in compliance, staff of the HEW Re-. -

. gional Office would first enter -&ntmg:tmal negotiations with appropriate an-

- thorities in the State in an attempt to reach a satisfactory resolution of the prot§
t

-

<

lem. During the negotiations, the Department would offér technical assistance
the State. Shonld these negotiations prove unsuccessful. the SRS Administrato:
wonld give the Sm{o written notice of a hearing, to be lield in not less than 30\
nor mare than 60 days, and the issues to he addressed. Other interested parties \
would have opportunity to participate in the hearing, Following consideration of {,,
¢ the testfmony and post-hearing briefs, the Secretary wonld render his decision
within 60 days.
N If the Administrator found that a State was out of eomplinnce and not demon-
. strating good faith efforts to reach compliance. he wonld have two options under I
Section 2003(e) : to withhold all further payments under title XX. or to reduce
ature Title XX payments by 3 ppreent, until he were satisfied that there would
10 tonger be failure to comply. 2
Question —Would the present day ecare staffing gtandards be affected by the
HEW proposal? . ‘fé - \
/ Answer.—No, the standards themselves would remain the same. But the en-
fopeement of them would change so that the standards remained as a goal in a
realistic way, not as a fixed Federal demand which must be met in all States by
I a single date, after which alt Federal funding must end if the requirements have
not heen met. . 4"
Question.—The Administration proposal evempts non-complying States from
. penalties if they are making sgood faith” efforts, Could you give some illustra-.
i tions of what might eonstitute “good faith™ on the part of the State in moving to-
| ward implementation of the Title XX day care requirements?
| Answer.—Under the Administration’s bill, adherenee to State licensing stand-
.. ards and those whieh, relate to safetv and. sanitation would remain requirements
for Federal finaneial participation. For non-compliance with other r(;mﬂremonts.
. sueh as adalt-child ratiog, some indieators of good faitlinight he: -
. Installation of a management eontrol system to profluee data on the eurreif K
status of licensure, staffing, and enrollment of each facility. Cey '
T tilization of this system to assure that timely corrective aetion is initiated by
3 .+ 'substandard faeilities, and that children are removed from faeilities with gross
i defects, . - .
' The development of a timetable for moving toward compliance. with spegific
milestones to measure achlevement. -
Reernitment of additional family day care homes to inerease the supply of ac-
coptable day eare arrangements availalile” *
Developing aud implementing. in conjunction with WIN. training programs
“fud placetnent of welfare reeipients as staff in day care faeilities.
Discontinnance of the use of fheilities whichfall far short of meetlng standards.
—  More specifie indiesttors will be develaped appropriate to the eonditiolis found
to exist 1n eaeh State in which complistnie is questioned.
Question.—How many States have not used the full amonnt of Title XX funds
avaliable to them? \ : - -
Answer.—DBased on the Avgust, 1975 estimates submitted by the States and
the States’ request for grant awards for the first two quarters of the current
2 .
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~ T (FY_76) fiscal vear, 1t s cs\tlrl\u?ttﬂl_thu ZZ States will not utilize the ful v
amount ot Fitle X3 ds-axailable to thém i&%s%al Year. = -
uestion.—Under Title X ¢ exaluation b; ¥ of child cafe staidards 18

mpleted at_any earlier date?

N ._called for in the first half o ¢ y
i\\l _ = Answer—TFQe present Federal terage Care Requirements. were )
\; ,Mﬂth he partidipation and support of a nun wfconcerped organiza-

R \\‘\—Quns_and ndividuals, Modifications should alsu involve the participation of these -

=~ ud %@cmeﬂ‘_purt@s, as well as study and testing of alternatives irnwm%;n\:
It"is possible that some of the\Federat InteragenerDay Care Require , - >
TTTpRE arly those set forth in 45 7114 through 71.19.(which deal with_ :
educational Servives,—social services, healfland autritionmseryjees, tralning of -

staff, parent involvement. and administration and toordination) cou cla —
fied and simplified-at an earlier date. But the.staffing ratios, which arefthe cruse \
of greatest concern to the States, will require careful study, utilizing all o = e~
the time permitted by the existing law, to assure that sound decisions are ma ¢

Among the elements the Department plans,to incorporate in the study, or
already has under way, are: - - -

An evaluation of all facets of State day care management systems, including_
licensing standards, client eligibility determination, fiscal management and
planning ; . . -

A study to determine the short term effects of varying child/staff ratios, class 1
grouping <izes and levels of staff profession&!&arx:ron ehildren of varying ages; I
. A survey of day care consumers—involving in »:ie)lsl:i;/ith members of 25,000 1

onal

representtaive household$—to determine the nati »attern of child care
o arrangements, reasons for not using day- care services-and_tl elationship of
S~ day care to employment patterns: T

Creation of 1 model to estimate yccur: elHlmen ‘_w th the ' .
= - - A .

~ Fetlera} Interagency Day (‘are Requirements; + T
- An analysis of all State day care licensing codes ; and v N
A nymber of dilier research projects and activit i designed to deV Qp data T
essential to arriving at a reasoned consensus on app day care standarts.
Throvighonit "the course of the study, the Department will xwerk, plnselNith

the States, natioual child-caring~organizations, child care_professionals, nnd
interested Cangresstonal staff members N T
-Senator Cvrris. Thig i$ all, Mr. Chairman. - =

.

The Cratrmay. Senator Roth. . . \\\\
Senator Roru."Mr. Secretar§, a great deal reportedly hangs on this \\
study that is being made. but T really wonder whether the study will
. provide that. many answers. - . . o
Is;}wre any, really, one right approach. in this kind of a progtam?
I siippose somewhexg along the hne, somebody kas to mgke a decision,
' bitttvhether that should be done at the national level raises a serioys - °
" question in my mind. Do you really feel that, this study, at the end
of IR montlis, no matter how competent, 15" zoing to give us any more
definitive answers in this area? We have been arguing about the rates
of students toteachers-in schools for as long as'T can remember.
Is this really going to provide usa definitive answer, or are we asking
. youto do theimpossiblé? -« .- & ’
- Mr. Krrzyax. Well, Senator, it is hard to know in advance of doing
+ astudy what its outcome will be! We certainly think it is going to
+ ‘help. We awill be in a better position than we are today to give you
advice on what to do about a problem which. obviously, has taken
“vears and years of controversy, and still there is no agreement about —-
chat ought to be done. We hope it will lead to some better answers.
’ Y it is conceivable it will lead to the answers that the Federa]
nnot have a single answer. But until we sce what comes -
ifficult to predict. C .
have my colleague, Bill Morrill, whose office
{ve you more insight than that. if he can.. ’
-add briefly, to that, Senator Roth. . ‘

-

T would be happy
is running this study,
Mr. MorgiLL. Let_me_j

T -
s

"RIC |- ' o o
49 u




-

s
v .
. \\ N
.o~
¢ - \\ ’
¢ -« T~ T N
g T~
o L S
e ""’\\"*\ ' o ;
. N <

*

" The notion that if one looks at some of the State statutes now, you
see fairly largt ranges where, say,\ta.‘ given age group ranging, say;
let us take a_hypothetical from 4'to 1 to perhaps as high as 15 to 1.
It seems to me at least plusible that it w@lw hard to say, maybe

6 to 1 is precisely the right qumbér and no other is applicable in any

case. But it does.seem at least reasonable that-‘one. could narrow the
range of difference that now exists. That is, by looking at beth objective
data, which we have going.in the study, &lsq_pgrceptions by consumers,

roviders and others, which we dre also s&ﬁ%c‘ﬁng;—t}mt we_could at

»

east get that range down to a consensus number or a'smaller range

of numbers. ~

- Senator Rors. Senator Curtis referred to the- problem of Congress

trying to fix a formula, and T must say I in part agred with him. At
the same time, it does disturb me to delegate this authority to the HEW.

I think, frankly, many of these judgments are subjective and would °

1.

depend very largely on who happens to be in—the chair at the time.

They, are all acting in good faith; but how can we delegate such
broad authority to HEW, as for example, to fix formulas and have
them apply nationwide? TN IR
. To me, that has as many pitfalls 2lmost as the Congress itself trying
to establish the standards itself. - o

Mr. Kurzyan. Well, T think in part it CQH\I‘CS. back to one of the
points the chairman was making. It seems to ine—and perhaps this
is going beyond what I ought to say—but T tend to think it does
not help, when a question is as complicated and obviously technical
as this, to have to come before you on a crash basis every few months,

or, iirdeed, every couple of years and rewrite w;w which freezes -
this 1

these things into the law. It seems to me that just the kind of
Ql}f@%mkwhich is very difficult to deal with legislatively. It ought to
e, in-our judgment, & more finely tuned, more flexible kind of question

, which the Department has some latitude to deal with.

Otwviously, we would want,to consult with you before we changed
anything, but T think the kind of crash situation we got into just’
before October 1, and we are still in, ism\.pq] very useful way to deal
with -the question of what the standards™ought to be in child care
centers. That is ‘what 1¢d us to suggest that wé go back to where it
was before 1972, between 1968 and 1972, wehn Congress left it to
us to set the standards and, indeed,.in title XX yon hhve gone back
to that. You have said they are statutory until we make this study,
and then you gave us leeway to change them after the study, ‘assuming
%’igu did not change them first. We think that is the way it ought to

"There are some questions like this ofie, whieh does get into a very:
diffienlt professional kind of area. )

Senator Rori. Do we try to set such standards for grade schools?

Mr. Kurzyan. No, sir. o

Senator Rorrr, Would there be intense opposition to that ?

Mr. Ktrzaran. I would imagine so. . co .

Senator Rorm. Is there wide variance between our pupii-teacher
ratio in public schools throughout the coutitry?- ‘ .

Mr. Kurzmaw. That is my understanding.

Senator Rorsr. What is the range of difference there?

Db you have any idea?

. “50...' \'o_
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Mr. MorgiLr. T am afraid T cannotirespond to that. There are some
norms for elementary school class size\in the twentys to one ratio that
are generally accepted. but, they are.in Yo sense federally mandated iy
any,. fashion. ~ NN . 0

Senator Roru. T have onésmore question, Mr. Chairman. :

T'would be interested in having that information submitted. T would
like to knoy what the differences are. Certainly, that is an area of
great study and éxperience that would be ifteresting to see.

Mr. MorriLL. We can certainly see what the outer ranges are. .

Senator Rori. It would be interesting to sce with what certainty ~
they doit inthatarea. -~ s

[The following was subsequently submitted by the Department of .
Health. Edueation, and Welfare :] Sl

3
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MEMORANDUM Frow h}:n{mm:w oF HEALTH. EbUCATION, ANR WELFARE, OFFICE .
S

‘&mvﬂ\'ﬂolv \ ' N
. . L.
: OcroBer 22, 1975.

To: Stephen Kurtzmnan, Assistant Seéremry (Eduecation).
From: Albert L. Alford, Assistant Commissioner for Legislation.
Subject : Pupil/Teacher Ratios. o

This is to verify thiat ynur'smtenmnt iz correct, imgesponse to the question of
Senator Roth during the October 8 Senate Finance Cowmmittee hearing on day
“care, that the Federal government (oes not set a standard for pupil/teacher ,
ratios The setting of classroom procedures has legally and traditionally been

the right and responsibility of the State and local education agencies.

Attached is a copy of an NCES publication. Statistics of Pu ilic Blementary
and Secondary Day Schools, Fall 1974, Tallle 7 on page 23 can be submitted for
the Record in response to_the Roth request for information on thg‘\(n\nge in
pupil/teacher ratios, ¢ . .

Attachment, | . ’

~—

-

TABLE 7 —PUPIL TEACHER RATIOS IN ENROLLMENT, AVERAGE DAILY ATTENDANCE (ADA), AND AVERAGE DAILY
MEMBERSHIP (ADM) IN PUBLIC ELEMENTARYJAND SECONDARY DAY SCHOOLS, BY STATE OR OTHER AREA ANO NS
, )

CITY: FALL 1974 -

I3

N v \ Total
enroliment
. . (ncludes Pupilfteacher Pupiliteacher  Pupileacher
‘o post- Total ratio in ratio in rato . ;
State or other area and city graduates) teachers enroliment ADA ADM ~
[¢)) ! ) @ 3) (O] (5y ®
. + ‘i .
. 145,056,000 22,159,000 120.9 19.2 20?% B
TP 764, 341 35,380 * 216 203 %24
. e 86,576 4, 0% 21.2 19.7 20.4 !
487, 040 21,206 23.0 21.8 2 , 0t ¢
454, 406 20,678 22.0 20.2 213,
4,427, 443 1202, 929 2.8 ° 21.3 21.6
568, 060 27,22 20,9 19.5 20.8,
660, 067 35,474 18.6 17.1 18.6.
130, 614 6,349 20.5 18.6 20.3
131, 691 6. 928 \ 19.0 17.1 188 ¢ .
1, 557,054 70, 842 22.0 19,9 21.6 +
'46, 446 23.3 21.1 ~22.9
7,806" 2.7 20,5 b 22,5
8,563 21.9 - 20.3° NA
1112, 749 20,4 17.9 19.4
................. 129, 302 4.1 21,6 22.5
, 715 18.9 17.6 18.3
............. 5,573 17.6 15.8 16.7 ,
................. 31755 22,1 20.4 v 219
42,132 20-0 18.0 19.7
Maine. . .... 12,017 20.9 18.9 20.2
Maryland. ... v 42,802 20.9 18.5 20.8
Massachusetts. &7). 200 118.0 15.9 18.0 <
Michigan.. _............. , 481 23.6 . 212 NA
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TABLE7.—PUPIL-TEACHER RATIOS IN ENROLLMENT, AVERAGE DAILY ATTENDANCE (ADA), AND AVERAGE DAILY
= «  MEMBERSHIP (ADM) IN PUBLIC ELEMENTARY AND SECONDARY DAY SCHOOLS, BY STATE OR OTHER AREA AND
<t CITY: FALL 1974—Continued .
(G e
Tota) e ¢ i .7
¢ : enroliment . .
¢ (includes N Pupitteacher  Pupil/teacher Pupil/teacher
1 , post- Total ratio it ration - ratgin T~ .
State or othet area and city graduates) , teachers enoliment ¢ ADA ADM. '
¢ 4y o @ (©)] @) N '(5) . )
: ! ¢ B 4 '
MInnRSOtd_ e e e oo 509,539 8w 20.3 ~19.8 2.3
Mississi .. 513,476 23,580 21,8 2.2, ¢ 2.5
R 1, 001, 705 47, 391 21,1 N85 NA'
172,158 2§, 015° 19.1 127 18.7
. 318,792 17,367 18.4 17:2 17.6
’ .. 137, 051 5,616 4.4 2.4 Tu
. J 172, ll‘7 .9, 36(; ls(l) l7.(; - 18.2
........ eae aiae . V) . 0 [0 4
v wemeereae s Lo, 38 2 lZ.Sgl 22.3 . 2.3 22(.g
- New York. .... .. P . ‘13,435,847 . 1188 961 18.2 16.1 17.8 ,
N . North Carohina. R 1,117, 850 5K.221 23.0 2.7 2.7
- North Dakota.. 133, 241 7,517 12.6 16,9 17.5 :
10.0innnn 2,330,150 1104, 512 2.3 20,3 2.9 .
Oklahoma 596,330, 28,986 0.6 19.1 0.3
Qregon. .. 476, 22,300 ™ 1.4 19.6 © 2.
Pennsylvania 22,277, 447 3 110, 300 320.6. 19.2 20.2
Rhode sk 178, 3 19.2 180 13.8
. South Carol N 621,205 27,804 2.6 20.4 2.8
SouthDakots. . .. .. ... 153, 592 3,112 39 13.0 18.8
Tennessee 2, 39,218 2.2 21.0 22.2
“Texas 2,785 2% 133,759 * 03 8.8 0.5 7
Utah... 06,388 12,515 4 5 22.9- 244
Vermon 105, 376 6,224 6.9, 161 T 16.9
Virginia. ... .. , 093,309 153,280 05 19.0 , :
+ Watshington..... 785,457 233,584 34 218 NA
West Virgima . 404, 441 13, 1.3 . 19.6 .. 20.9 ~ ]
Wisconsin.. - - e s 974,333 48,541 01 187 20.1
WyYoming........cecmees -~ , 584 , 174 16.5 16:9
- > . ST
Qutlying areas: ..
Amencan Samoa...... ... ve.-en 10, 186 666 15.3 13.8 NA
CanalZone.. ... ... .. ... eooen 1], 311 6 18.6 1.7 18.6
4 Guam...... , 184 ¢ 1,36 N ) 22, 21.2
© Puerto Rico.,. - 2 ? () (‘g (‘g . -
virgin istands.. ..... ... ... 23, 3 < 1,3 17.4 15, 16,
00D Overseas Schools..... . ....., 8 é‘) é‘) 2‘)
Trust Terntory of the Pacific islands. . O~ ® 9 ) 9
: Large Catres: . .
v N Baltimore, Md........... . ; 173,198 7,939 2.8 lS}7 21.7
Boston, Mass.... 7, 183 4,952 17.6 1673 18.5
Chicago, ... 536, 657 23,846 22.5 w7 21.0 +
Cleveland, Ohi 134,99 5,001 21.0 2.7 26.0
> Dalias, Tex. 151,215 6,518 3.2 19.7 2.6
M Detroit, Mic! 263,011 9,596 7.4 26.6 NA
- * Houston, Tex. 211,369 8,825 4.0 2.9 23.3
- Indianapolis, Ind 87, 387 3.0 20.0 L7
+ Los Angeles, Calif_ 607,2 29, 446 0.6 19.9 20.2
» Memphis, Tenn. .. - 115, 34 5,770 L2011 . 19.1 + 19.9
Milwaukee, Wis.... 118,856 5, %06 1.6 19.1 21.4
New Otleans, La. . 95,738 . 4 0.1 1.9 19.9
- New York, N.Y.... 1, 094, 859 - 61,970 - 1.7 1.3 17.2
Phiadsiptua, Pa 3 266, 044 s 311,800 322.9 19.4 N 22.9
= Phoemx, Anz.. 173,003 , 040 1.5 20.5 21,2
. St. Lous, Mo.. 90,5611 < 3,828 3.6 19.1 NA '
San Antonio, Te 63,708 s 3101 2.2 19.9 221
San Diego, Cahf._—.~.. 0" g T 549 227 2.1 2.5
- San Francisco, Catd...... ———- 72,475 « Lus 16.3 16.3 16.5
Washington, D.C. ... esias vearev 131,691 6,928 19.0 171 18.3

: - 1

1 Total inciudes estimates for nonu!romn( States.
2 Revised from previously published data.

3 Data ate estimated by reporting State.

4 No report. ~

NA—Data not available.

Source; ""Statistics of Public Elomonla;( and Secondary Day Schools, Fail 1974"" prepared by the National Center for J
Education Statistics, U.S. Department of Health, Education, and Walfare. ]
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- Senator Roru. The ‘fina]l question concerns something that bothers
e a little bit. You yourself admit that the experts have great dif-
. . Tagenges of opinion as to what is right in this area. The question has
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also been raised asto your expertise. And I think Senator Cutis prop-

erly raised the question of our oivn expertise. But we are still trying

to force people to move in a spegific direction.

We dress it up and talk aboufacting in good faith. But people back
home are tired about regulations that are not meaningful. Here we
are' considering legisltion that would give you the power to reduce

+ funds if people do not live in good faith with objectives that we are

not at allcertain are desirble. - .

Now, nokody will quarrel with the safety standards. But I wonder
about the desirability, diring this 18-months study, of putting into
I¢giclation an obligation on you to impose regulations on the States to

. act in good faith on standards we might change to put it wmildly is

s confusing.

) v Mr. KeraxtaN., Well, Senator, T ean nnderstand your question.
One of the probleins horo—n,gd I think people are very much con-
cerned abont it in general—is, when governement is very, very in-
comsistent and changes*couises very, veyy sharplv and goes, first in
one direction and theh in another direction and just does not know
where it ought tostand: weshare that concern.

We feel that since these standards have been a target. they have
heen a goal. and they have been out there since 1968, that whtil we
. come fo some sorf, of a consensus about how to change them, we
ought to try to keep them there as a goal and to work with thoge
States that are most out of compliance. the ones that really are the
furthest from them. in helping them upgrade their standards to-
ward that goal. So we think it is a wise idea not to have this very
very sharp reversal of Federal poliey during thisstudy.

. But by the same token, we do not think it makes such sense to have
an absolnte, draconian, 100-percent cutoff, retroactive, and .all of
the rest .while that study is going on. . , "

* Senator Rori. Mr. Secretary, it just bothers me, and T am not

eriticizing what you are saying: I understant the problem you are

‘in. But vou take a State that is 80-or 90 percent in compliance, and

- we say thdt vou move forward in good faith, you are going to have
to move to 100-percent compliance. Eighteen months latér. we finish

whatever yon want to call then, are not, at least in the opinion 8f the
study, the best. ones. So we then move awav from these standards.

Tt is also proposed that we spend roughly one-half billion dollars to
siipplement them., That bothers me very greatly. Veryv frankly, the
States as well as 10(‘{1] governments, are spending much more money
than thev have in the past. Thev are running ont of funds. And as I
look at the Federal budget, T do not really think that we have the
funds available in Washington to supplement these goals and ob-
- jectiveg that raise such a serious question. .

I agree with vou. Senator Mondale. There is no more critical area
or sensitive area than child care, but.I hate to see action and move-
ment just for the snke of action and movenent when we are not posi-
tive we are doing the rvight thing. T think this raises some very substan-
tial anestions that this Congress should be concerned twith.

That is all Thave*Mi. Chairman.

The Citairyan.: T have a series of questions which should be an-
swered for the record.and T hope that you would get me this informa-
tion before the day is out. if you wonld. Some of it you could answer

o
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right here, but we meeddo move aliead with this hearing, and® would

N appreciate it if you would get that to us before the day is out..
. ‘Mr. Keraytax. We will respond as fast as we can, Mr. Chairman.
.~ [Questions propounded by the chairman and answers supplied by
the Department of Iealth, Education, and Welfare follow:_]l - .

Queston 1. There has been some suggestion that S, 2425 would cost a lot of
new money and that the President might veto it. By my reckoning, there should
also be sume significant savings to both the Federal and State governments in the
Food Stamp aud AFDC programs, 1f we in fact find jobs for pevple on weifare
When you prepare cust estimates for this bill will you inciude savings that we
¢ might espect in buth the Federal and State buhgets? Would you also supply an

estitnate of the increase in AFDC costs which may result if child care centers
‘i have to serye fewer children beeause no funding is provided to meet the new Title
XX standards? . S
Question 2. Would you supply for the record a table showing which States are
now substantially in compllance with the Federal staffing standards required
by Title XX, which States could come into compliance with relatively minor im
b provements in their existing staffing patterns, and which States would require
+ major increases in staffing in order to comply ? In preparing this table, please
be sure it refléets the general practice in Federally funded child care programs
and ?uét simply the official State licensing standard. ‘
b .
TIJ Department believes, as noted in Assistant Secretary Kurzman's testi-
mongt before. the Committee on October 8, that the true Federal cost of S. 2425
woulfl at least equal the $500 million that would be authorized under thé bill.
Thisfestimate is based on the assumption that virtually all States would use
any hew funds provided not only to upgrade day care provider staffing ratios
where necessary—the stated purpose of the bill—but also to refinance.existing
day pare service custs in order to capitalize on the more favorable matching
rate ;muthorized uuder the bill. States could then re-direct Title XX funds now
devofed to day eare to other service priorities or to expand day care services.
It [is possible that the true Federal cost of this bill cofild exceed the $500 .
million In new service funds it would provide. This could occur if a signif-
icant number of States and day care providers chouse to take advantage fully of
two of the bill's provisions plus a provision of existing law. The two provisions
of 8. 2425 referred to here are. (1) authority for States to use funds providedl +
. under the bill to match 80 percent of the first $5,000 in annual wages paid to
welfare recipients hired as day care workers, and (2) authority for States and
non-profit day care providers to use a new direct Federal panyment mechanism to
| match the remaining.20 percent of such wages. Proprietary day care providers
could use the existing tax credit nuthorized under Section 10 of the Internal
Revenue Code to mateh'the remaining 20.percent of such wages. .
1t is Impossible to predict the exteut to which States and day care providers
might take advantage of, these provisious. However, the Department has deter-
udnect that if all day ecare staff positions needed to bring all day care centers
and group care fagilities into full compliance with the 1968 FIDCR standards
were filled with welfare recipients. the new Federal cost would far exceed any
Federal and State savings in AEDC payments that might be realized. ~
As the following charts indicate, State's estimates—along with Department
projections for States unable to provide estimates in the limited time avail-
able—show that approximately 15,500 mew day care workers woulld be ueeded
to bring center and group day’care facilities into full compliance with the
FIDCR standards. Wages for these individuals would total approximately
$102.1 niillion per year, If 100 percent of these were to be filled from among the
AFDC population, and if the States and day care providers «vere to use the
tax credit and direct payment mechanism authorized under 8. 2425 in each case,
net new Federal costs would be about $83.3 million per year after allowing
for AFDC savings of $13.8 million. Net State AFDC savings would be about
$6.4 million.
If only 50 percent of these posjtions were to be filled with welfare recipients,
net new Federal costs would be about $82.5 million after, offsetting with AFDC i
savings of about $6.9 million. In this case, States would experience a net in-
. crease in costs of aboyt $6.9 million. , .
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We are informed by the Department of Agriculture that it is no} ssible to pro-
ject the level of Federal savings which might accrue through reduttions in Food
Stargp entitlement that would ocgur among recipiepts who might be hired as day
care worKers, Such savings cannot be accurately estimated in the absence of data
on the average household size of those who might be hired, the antici ted aver-
age income deductions of this group, and other Food Stamp eligibility factors.
Houwever, the Agriculture Department notes that it is probable that fewer than
half of any recipients hired under this bill would become totally ineligﬁ\ e for
Food Stamp aid. The Agriculture Department further notes that since the ayer-
age Food Stamp entitlement per eligible household is $70 monthly, or $840 an-
nualy, whatever the level of Fuod Stamp savings that might accure under .

2425 would necessarily be far less than corresponding savings in AFDC costs. ~

To compile the data shown on the gecompanying charts, the Department con-
ducted a telephone survey of all States and the District of Columbia during the
week of October 13-17, 1973 to obtain the States’ own estimates of the anticipated
additional staff and costs of bringing all day care providers into full compliance
with the 1968 Federal Interagency Day Care Requirements {FIDCR) as ¥

fied under Title XX. In those instances where States could not provide & i-
mate within the time awailable, the Department projected anticip ~cost
increases using a number of factors, including . census estimates of ren in
day care; known day care utilization factors, and th%u?')ﬂeren tvegn the

' FIDCR staff/child ratios and Staté day care licensing.standargs? B
The folldwing tables represent the.results of the surve Combined with, the

Department’s projection of increased/ Title XX cbsts for fhose Sta(es unable to
provide their own estimates. The latter States are desigpated by an asterigk. Note
that all estimates provided by tlie Stages are unverifi .

Table T containg the following information :

1. The_number .of States reporting either

., TFIDCR standards (8 States designated “S”) and the nimber reporting that
only, minor i}np{gven;ents (e.g., the addifion of fewer than 2 staffl_perso

per 100 children i)).day viare) coukd

¢+ designated *“3}”). {Columns 1 and 6), .

2. Th ostimr?te(l increase in costs that would be incurred were all States

to come into f) 1c the RIDCR standards. (Colum'ns 2 through

= i

ompliance :}b
2. ’ 5
Notel/mnt Table T provides e;s} mates relating to anticipated incr&.lses in Title
XX-subsidized day care only. Neither the States nor the Department can, at thig
time, anticipate probable a ({e‘d custs to non-Title XX-eligible families who pur-
chase day care services from centers whichi have to meet the FIDCR require-
ments if they wish to enroll Title, XX-eligible children. v
Table II represents the States estimates (and Department projections for
§tatcds unable to pryvide estinintes within the time available) of the following:
1. The estimated number of additional day care workers -that would be
. needed to bring all Title XX day care center services inta@sfull compliance
, Wwith the FIDCR standards, (Many States were unable within the available
tixs‘w to provide estimates of the need for additional fanily day care workers.)
2. The estimated monthly reduction in AFDC benefits (Federal and State)
which might result if all of these jobs were filled with welfare recipients,
plus an estimate of monthly AFPC savings if,one-half of these jobs went to
recipients. These estimates represent net monthly anticipated AFDC sav-
" ings after allowance for the cost imnpact of AFDC income disregards, work re-
* lated expenses, and the cost of child care for children of recipients so em-
ployed. M -
Nelther the Department nor thie States have been able, in the time available,
to «develop an estimate of incregsed AFDC costs that afight be expected if child
care centers were to serve fewer children in y to bring/child ratios into

bstantfal gompliance with the

e needed to comyly fully (5 “States

[

N

compliance with the FIDCR standards.” g
% Table I, discussed in summary above, représents the Department's estimates
« of the net Federal-State cost of filling the/r5,500 day care. jobs estimated by the
tates (and projected by the Department in the case of States unable to provide
estimates in the time available) as nedded to bring day care centers and group

care homes into full compliance with the FIDCR standards. ’ ‘

As noted in the summary discussion above, this chart presents cost estimates
based on two alternative Dremises. in the first, it is assumed that all 15,500 jobs
are fillled with welfare recipients and that all. employers take full advantage of.
the dxisting' tax credit or the new direct Federal.payment mnechanism provi(}ed
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for in S 2425, and in the second, it is asumed’ that half the jobs are filled .With
recipients under the same conditions.
Note that the estimates on this chart relate solely to the costs that might be
associated with those 15,500 jobs. However, it must be restated that the Depart-
ment believes the States would actually expend $50Q wmillion or more in new Fed-
eral funds were 8. 2425 to become law.
¢ TABLE L.—STATE ESTIMATES OF INCREASEO COSTS ANO STAFF UNOER TITLE XX
- TO MEET FIOCR STAFF RATIOS FULLY
Centers and Addnfwml staft ‘
Total additional group homes farmly day  per 100 children /
pudlic cost costs care costs! for centers or
. roups
A TOl. i veermariens o eaeaoee $102,147,220 $95, 509, 360 $6,637,860 . ... _.......
1 Alabama......cooiriiainan ¢ 600, 600, 000 ® 174,
2. Alaska..... R PP 1,550. 000 1,200,000 ,000 | 68.5
. } Anzona.. 3,304,032 3,034, 032 270,000 14.3
. Arkansas?.. ve- .. 0 0 0
- 5. Californis ... cu.rcreceriraacianisanes 19, 344, 000 419, 344, 000 ® 46.2
6. 672. 456 LM81745% * 231,000 4.6
7. 1,776, 000 417776, 000 47,4
8. Delawate..” .. _. 250, 250, 000 o 7.95
o . 9. District of Columbia 690, 000 4 330, 000 360, 000 44,7
- 10. Flonda......._.*. 4,336, 000 4 4,596, 000 0 46.7
................. 3,642,000 3,642, 000 ® 4.97
250, 000 250, 000 0 5.02
10, 000 10, 000 ®) .7
- 1,800, 000 1,300,000 0 3.11 '
. . 1,692, 000 1,692, 000 (O 22.0
16, bOWR.. .avuicecriiia i aiea 1,389, 440 1,389, 440 - " 6.1
17, Kansas...o.ovvvenesronmmrsmnneomranans 1,060, 000 41,060, 000 ® 45,69
18. Kentucky?. 92, 612 92, 612 ('8 1.38
19. Lovisians.. 2,340,000 * 2,340, 000 $.94
. " 20. Mainsd._.. 0 0 0 0
21, Maryland., 1,020, 000 680, 000 340, 000 2.5 i
22. Massachuse 1,200, 000 200, 000 .1, 000,000 ® 43 e
23. Mkhigan.. 2,250, 000 2,250, 000 é') 7.1
‘24, Minnsesota. 3,618,000 3,618, D00 0] 4,98
25, MissSisSippid. .. .cemecnrveninnns canan 0 0 0 0 ,
26, MISSOUM. caeernrncroies cisnraamsnrnnenan 870, 000 4870, é’) . 45.1
27. Montana... 170, 576 170, 576 ? 4.4 7
=28, NebrasKaloe..veocrrnvmrnmmecionnnanans 303,045 184, 000 119, 04 177
29, Nevada...... 6, , 46,000 062 43.3
30, NewHampshire. .o cmnennecnnnnnannns 393,930 268, 930 125, 5.2
31, New Jersey?d, . 0 0 0
32. New Mexxo 576, 000 384, 000 192,000 1.02
33, Now York? 0 0
34, North Cardlin: 2,980,528 2,680, 528 ' 300,000 64
35. North-Dakota. . 22, 4222, 000 ® 44,0
(3] 1T 1 IR M 0 0 0
37. Okishoma... .. 6,286,776 5,312, 556 974,220 1.5
8. Oregon....... .- 60, 60, 0 7
39, Pennsylvania. 2,648, 000 2,368, 000 280, 000 2.4
40. Rhode 1stand). ... e 125, 000 125, 0
1,169, 823 1,148, 223 21,600 3.9
500, 000 500, 000 [0] $3.3
2,082, 000 12,082, 000 0 - 45,1
9, 400, 000 8,200, 000 1,200, 15.0
2,950, 000 2,700, 000 250, 3.6
46, VBIMONt. ..o i oieiinamerrearosnantanens 714, 00G » GZA.% 90, 000 9.4
47, Virginia... , 626, 000 1,626, 9 4,1
48. Wasyington.... “4, 250, 000 4,000, 000 250, 15.6 .
49, West\Virgnis. ... . . 425,000 425, 000 ® 14.2
50, Wiscdnstn. (... .oiiiiiiiiiiaiis o8 10, 000, 000 10, 000, 000 (O] 10.0
S WYOmWIBe v ceee st e ceerennan s .. 250,000 * 150,000 100,000 t.1
1 Minor improvements needed for comphiance. ’ |
3 States urgble to provide estimates. ’
3 Substanti}! compliance with staff ratios. |
4 Simutate |
f . q
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he TABLE 2—ESTIMATED MONTHLY AFDC SAVINGS FROM EMPLOYMENT AS CAREGIVERS
l Reductionin  Costof day * Monthly
. N grant per  care to those  Reddction in savings at
employed nolonger on  grantnetof©  Number of 100 percent
person AF day care jobs -employment!
) N n @) G)=()-(» &) ©B)=3)x(4)
D % - ¥
Tolak o e e e $2,103, 483
1. Alabama..... 109 _ *124 -~15 122 —1,830
2. Alaska._.._.. 130 ... 130 300 104, 000
3. Anzona._..... 12 Ll 172 N 684 7, 648
. 4. Arkansas..... ] 0" 0
5. Catiforma. ..o oo i 130 .. 130 3, 224 419, 120
6. CONOTa0. .. ..o 157 100 15,700
1. Connecticut. .. e 130 296 38,480
= §. Delaware . __....... - 130 145 18,850
9. District of Calumbia . 130 55 7 150
10. Flonda.. - 147 766 112, 602 .
1. Georgia . _._... .. ... ___... 123 607 74.661
, 12 Hawau. .. | 130 52 6,760
13 fdaho” T T 130, , 100 13, 000
1 inots... ... 147 305 44,835
15, Indiana 136 376 . 51,136
4
16. lowa 127 167 21,209
. 17 Kansas . . 148 177 26,196
18 Kentucky.. 136 30 4,080.
19. Louisiana.. - 3 500 18, 000
20. Mame .. 0 0
21. Ma %nd IR . 104 80 8,320
22. Massachusetts ceeds 130 2 5, 46(
23. Mchigan.__._.___. e e 199 450 89, 556
24 Minnesota .. .. .. ... ... ... 123 400 49,200
25. MissIssIppr. ... Lol o.. . 0 0 . 0
26 Missoun * ..o oo ... 123 s’ 17,835
2]. Montana..._. 130 730
13 28. Nebraska.. 139 31 4,309
23, Nevada_. e 130 130
s 30, Hew Hampshlra.. : ) 130 59 1,670
31, New Jersey.. ... .. . ........- 0 0 - 0 0 0
.+ 32 New Mexico . wet e aiees 130 . 130 40 5,200
33, New York _.... J 0 0 0 0
34 North Catohina.. ... .. ... ... 179 (1 0 118 436 41,118
35. MorthDakota. ... ..__..... . _. 188 1 37 , 956
36.0ho. ... ... . .. .. L. 0
- 37. Oklahomna . s « 569 129,732
38. Oregon . 0 0
39. Pennsylvam 111 * 74 8,214 -
40 Rhodeistand_. . ~ 0 R 0 L0
4L, South Carohna:............... . 101 £ 81 3,150
42 South Dakota.. .:.. ) ..
. 43 Tennesses
« 44 Texas . .
45, Utah >
46, Vermont.. ...
47, Virginia. ... .
48. Washington._. .. ...
49, West Virginta_...... ... ...
- 50, Wisconsin . ... .
) S Wyoming _ . . ... .. ...
52, American Samoa e
53. Guam... . I,
v 84, pyerto Rico. . . ... 10
55 Trust Terrtory_... - ..
6. Virgin Islands. .. .. .....o....o..
- & -
- 1 Monthly savings at 50 percent omplo;ymcn! $1,051,742
k) e . ‘
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TABLE 3, ~ESTIMATED ELEMENTS OF COST\R.SI.ATEO 0, MEETING FIOCR STAFF RATIOS
M UNDER'S. 2425 -
i L3
PR Federal cost Fedenal . .
. . N for 1st cost for
. ¢ Estimated  Estimated $5.000  wagesin
. costto  aumber of wages per exess of federal - Net
. o comply with  employees employee  $5,000(20 AFOC fFederal HetState
FIOCR ratios needed (100 percent) pe;cent) savings cost  savings/cosy
' 1 AFOC recipients . o '
fill 100 pelpcenl-of " . $77,500,000 $19,717,776 §13,852,987 $83, 334,789 36,429,364
,  additonal gobs._.2, . ¢ '
. e $102, 147,220 115,500 "
4 . 1f AFOC recipients - ' {
fill SO percent of - 38,750,000 50,717,776 6,941,497 82,525,279 6,900,037
additional Jobs. ... . -
L4 - - 2 - 4
1 Average wage 6,59, N - > .
B Question, Do you have any estimate as tv how mnany children under age 6 are
. affected by the stafifhig requirements in Title XX? How many under age 3? Could
. you provide this information on a State-by-State basis for the record?

Answer. Thirty-one States were able at this time, to provide estimates of the
percentages ofs children within these age groups who are now receiving day care
services subsidized by Title XX funds. Their Tepurts are presented on the follow-

. ing table, . ) ,
L S In sunnmary; thesesStates reported.age distributions as'folowns : ~ » oorm
¢ - ‘. . Percentage”
Age . o« . . . of children
________________ S SN | N
L S P fmmmm e ce— [ 18. 8
____________________________________________ e 471
6 and over—._-. e e e e et —m b m e e 24. 4
- ——
* . TOtR] oo mecm e e mmemem—a o —m e e e————— 100. 0 .
- -
AGE DISTRIBUTION OF CHILOREN IN CENTERS AND GROUP DAY CARE AS REPORTED BY THE STATES
- . ' Unders 3 4105~ 6109 10t 14
Jotak s e ol 117,202 233,400 383,806 , 123,019 320,359 ’
~ "L Alabama ... ... ..... TS 1,627 2,216 3,061 80 12
2 Afaska...._. TN e e e e emSmene i s eee e ee e esas -
3. Arlzona. ... 997 806 1,597 1,110 256
4 Arkansas. SO, . 500 100 300 100 140.
4 s, Califorala.._. % .. «oopeen -y R D PRI
. & Colorado. ... B . 207 400 1,004 . 9
7 Connéetfcut.. .. . 3 1,000 3,000 0 0
*8 ODelaware . . 504 540 7 . 52 150 54
9 District of Columbia PR 600 . . 130
10. Florlda™. .5 . .u.... [ 3,485 342 3,422 1,107 L1
e 10. Georgla.... 5. . 520 T 4,617 6,099 2,169 227
12, Hawall. ... . .. . 65 300 i % 223 » 25

) IR UL R Y B 7 T - A [
A5 dndiana.. . . Ll o el en o e e ee e e Cee e e e e s
6 dowa, ST 500 1,000 1000 200 . 39 "

¢ e 17, Kansas......0...... .. e e ee emen e e e e
. 18 Kentucky... . . .. .o el .
19. Loulstapa... .47 . PO, ..
20, Malne. oo oyeme con s preanicnas ) 5
2. Maryland. . ... ... ", PR 0
. 2. Md'!lactwsms..“ . - P
+ 23, Michigan. ... - .o
. 24, Minnesota. .. Y e el - et e e
3 L R v - 225
X ’ .
(* . . , A -
\) ' g ‘ .
¢
: 2 -
o -0, ' < - ;
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< KGE DISTRIBUTION OF CHILDREN IN CENTERS AND GROUP DAY CARE AS REPORTED BY THE STATES—Con.

NF] L. B
AT 3 = .
w " . .
: 26 Missourt .o e e
& , 2], Montana_.._ . 17 40 28 40 - 1,
. - %g.,zebrgska.- l.Oﬁ AG: 75; lZg . A3%
. . Ttevada, . ___. v
. wwpsmr . - 60 2% 675

Under 3 3 4tes 6189  10tol ‘
|

s - ~3L NewJerssy... 612, 9,3
. 32, New Mexich. . . 391 1,174+ 1,958
K4 33. New York. ... . e e e eesee eienaie e e eemmmeea e veabescieseenns
o~ 34 Notth Carolina. . e e e . 95 3,662 .2,612
‘V“ 35 MORth DakOta. . L L e e T
OhBO. e e - 270 Y 1,120 4,02 2,220 150 -
37. Oklahoma, . .. .-

2,497 1,258 2,166 1,423 236 .
8. Oregon. .. iy -
39. Pennsyivania.
40. Rhode Istand. .

41 South Caralina_. _
42 South Dakota___
43, Tennessee____
M Texas
45. Utah

'ég. Vermont._._... .. ...

Yigiata__...... . ..
% Washington. .. _.. R

. 49 WestVirginla. .. .. _ .
50. Wisconsin_..., . .....

S1. Wyoming
52, American
53 Guam. ...
S4, Puerto Rico. ..
55. Teust Ternitory

S8 VIRIR ISIamds. .. oL i e e e e

335 i85 [ 843 ifd
] W - 39 17 1
L000 4000 25000 . 0 0,

73 119 1037 .. 35 ‘5 v

19.7 percent. - . h

118.8 percent, - i

347.1 peccent. '
412 9 percent . .. o

3115 percent, - T~

Qucstion. Let me read to you from oné specific provision in.the-1968 Federal
Iu eragency Day Care Requirements. ThiS prowjsion reads. "By no later than
July 1, 1969, the methuds for recrutiment and selection must providc for the
effective uiintp»emﬁt&:ssiunnl pusitions and for priority in employment to w0cl-
fure recipienifs and other low-income people filling those pusitions.” {Regulations
on 71.19(a) (2) 7. Wonld jou comment on whether this reqnirement is being
wet now, .and what HEW is doing or planning to db to help day care providers
meet this requirement ? Y e T
.\!Anwr, The passage yuoted in the question deals specifically with personnel
politles_and garactices of the operating agency and uot with the policies and prac-
tices of every individual day care facility. The defluitions in the Federal Inter-
agency Day Care Reguirements (45 CFR 71.1) distinguislt an operating agency
from a day care fadility, and indicate that administering and operating agencies
may be the same, such as a public welfare ageney which operates a day care
L program. -
Priority on hiring of welfare recipients Las'also begu encouraged by regulations
published in 1969 under Scction 402(a) (5} of the Social Security Act governing
soclal services ander Title IV-A. These regulations require of the State agency
“the training and éffective use of subprofessional s€aff in the programs of services
Ao fandlies and childrer, indluding part-time or full-time employ ment of recipients
and other persons of low incowme,” (45 CFR 220.6). Guides on Fedcral Regulations
(igv(rning Servicc Programs for Familics and Children: Title IV, Parts A and B, -
Sncial Security Aet elaborated on this regulation to provide. “States are expected
to reexamine present staffing for services to determine those services and related . .
functions that can be effectively carried out by staff who have personal com-
petencies but may lack educational qualification (e.g.. serving as day care par-
ents, emeérgency parents, homemakers . . .). Normally, (-'mphnsis can be given tu
. .
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employment of reeipients and the poor withiirThe merit system by restructuring
jobs, eliminating any unnecessary requirements of education or experience, direct-
ing special recruiting efforts to target areas and groups . . ’* Since the statutory
anthority. for this requirement inrSection.402 (a) (5) was repealed by P7L. 93-847
and was not included in the Title XX legislation, no compari}_t‘;_wyxxemont has
been specified in the Title XX regulations. c o

However, réquirements on personnel and staffing of individual” day—care pro-
viders of facilities are set forth in the Federal Interagency Pay Care Require-
ments, 453 CFR 71.19(a) (4), which deal with day care threugh purchase of service
arrgngements either directly from a facility or through an intermediary organi-

-

—~ration. These requireinents state: “in order for substantial Federal funds to be
“ uséd, such organizations must include provisions for parent participation and

opporfunities for employment of low-income persons.” SRS has interpreted “sub-
_stantial Bederal fundg* to apply; to organizations where 40 or ‘more thildren
receive day care under a Federal program, or where such children comprise 25
percent of the enrollment or 23 percent of the budget of the organization f(y' day
care. - , - g
A survey of all States and the District of Columbia was conducted by the .
Department during the week of October 13-17, 1975 toleveldp data to respond
to the question of how well States are inéeting thesg requirements, _ -
. The attached table contains.the estimates as reported Uy _thép81 jurisdictions
able to respond to this survey in the time available. 7 S
In summary, 27 States reported that a combined total of approximately' 9,600
welfare recipients are currently employed in day care centers or in family day _
,care homes. And four more jurisdictions{}cansas, Penmisylvania, West Virginia=——"
and the District of Columbim) éXpressed their estimates of the num ecipi-, |
ents so employed as pereemages»of—toml_nd(n; care gmployees rathier than as abso-
lute numhers. Their estimates range froffi four percent to ten percent. —
To encourage the States Wse their efforts to reeruit and train day care
providers from atmong welfare population. the Department and the State of
West Virginia have entered_ into g three-year agreement ufider which the State
will operate a research.project designed to demonstrate that welfare recipients —
can be easily trained to serve as day care providers. l'nm%
will at once develop and implement experimental curricula for Y
and train paraprofessionals to prepare welfare recipients to enter day care
careers. The results of this profect—~due in 1977—will be made available by the
Department to all other Smtgs. '

7 ESTIMATED NUMBER AFDC MOTHERS EMPLOYED i oo

Number Percent Number Percent

28. Nebraska. ..
29 Nevada....
30. New Hampshire...

2 _ 131, NewJersey......

3 . 132 New Mexico .
4 33. NewYork... B
5 Calfornia.. P . o .. .. |34 North CarolinaZ

6. Colorado. . . .. e . i i veeeoe ...|35 North Dakota..

7. Connecticut...... . 1,000 .. ..... 36. Ohioweun - .-

g Delawate.... ....... 125-135 ... ...... 37. Oklahoma
'

. District of Cotumbia.. . . .. ... .. +10]38. Oregon......
10. Flonda,..... .... ...

Sl otah,
46 Vermont.
47. Virgiia..

18. Kentuck
A 48 Washington..

19 Louisiana... 12200 1T

20 Maine.... . .. . 49, West Virginia.

21, Maryland..... ....... 50. Wisconsin. ..

22. Massachusetts___ . . .. . . 51. Wyeming

23. Michigdn,............. . .. |52. American

24, Minnesota,, . ¢ eaea . ee. w53, Guam,......... ..

25. Mmissirpl. . ... 54 Pusto Rico... ....... (0] ®
26. Missourl.. .- . Cls5, TrustTermitory, ... ouaiiip o e e
27. Montana.. .. . 56, Virgin Islands oo, «oceeilis ceeiin ciirpaiians

1]

1Bass unknown. - ' o
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The Cuairsan. Let me make it clear that these standards we are
talking about here are not Finance Committee standards, We people

in_the Congress are not permitted the luxury that is sometimes per- 3
mitted 1n the executive branch, where you can just-sit _around with .

spmething and think about it for months and for yea;s\. A-Senator
offers an amendment out there; you have to vote on it. Tlhcgll the '
roll, and either you votg or you do not vote, and if you do not vote,
somebody might insist that ‘they arrest you and bring you in there - -
~ and require yqu to voté, to take a position one way or another.
. Now, that is the'law. And we have to decide, do we repeal it, do we
. amend it, or do we fund it. . .

Now, you want to go in for saying, “Give us-i8 months to think . .
about it.” I personally do not think the Congress is going to go for
that. I think they are going to say they are going to vote for one of the
other altematives: either repeal it, amend it, or fund it. That is what

o T'think is mor'e likely to be t he case.

Thank you very miich, gentlemen.

. Senator MoxnaLe. May“I make just one statement ?
' The CramyaN. Yes.

Senator MoxpaLe. I think I was a little harsh on my last questions,
and Lapologize, because I know that you, M. Kurzman, and.the rest
of you, have worked in good faith with this committeesand with me
and my staff over the years. trying to resolve this issue, whieh is an
exceedingly complex, emotionally charged, and, necessarily, a very

. judgmental kind of matter. There is no way of settling for sure; in a
mechanical way, what those staff issues should be. But there is & general
consensus among everybody in the field that there is a serious rigk
here and that we must be careful. And the special problem is that we
are dealing with infant children who do not vote, cannot defend them-
selves, and that T think we are all awhre the easiest thing to do is

* just compromise them out and let the next generation worry about it. -

I think that would be the best political way of handling it, but it
would not be the hinane way. Together with that realization, let us
see 1f we cannot find something to live with, and think about the kids.

I have trouble with the good Faith answer that you gre‘suggesting ;
that is, keep the standards but relax the enforcement under some good
faith standard, because T do not really belicve the problem has been -

. good faith. T do not charge anv of the Statesawith lack of zood faith,
T think they are all trying. They are as worried about their kids as L4
anvhody else. b B

The problem has been the grubby olfl issue of money, and Tbelieve
that this dategof October 1, by convertimythese Tegulations from ...
theory to reqiiffement, has wrebably caused wore meaningfnt-thinking * <
in the last 2 weeks about what these issues really involve than has os-

4 enrred in the last 6 vears with regulations. becatise in the past it has
just been nice theory. and evervbody has heen talking about it and
nothing has happened. Now we have to ask ourselves the tough ques-
tion abont how are we reallv-going to answer these questions.

T wonld hope that in the time granted under this extension that we
passed out of the conference committee vesterday that vour staff conld
come up with some of the hard data that would help us resolve it. If
we could get the best current havd estimates of what the cordition is
in each of the States. that would be verv helnful. it we conld have a
hard estimate onhow mueh thi. really costs.

gy
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~ that. we will ask snch questionsas occur to us.

_not think it costs anything like that, because there

o

Now, the price tag of the Long gmendment 158300 million, but I do
7 g lot of ~
offsets. People will be working whe would otherwise have remained
omrwelfare. We pay a tremendous bill for welfare.

What would be the net cost to the Treasnry ?

I would like to see a hard estimate by your Department as to what
this bill really costs. It is, obviously, I suspect, something substantially
less than $500 million® '

Finally, I would like to have some teclinical answers from the De- .
partment on how much title XX money is really left. You indicated
something like over $300 million. and 24 States were still under their
ceiling. But I have a techmical®note on title XX expected social sewvices
expenditares, fiscal year 1976, which says, based onvegional staff esti-
mates, the total will be $2.4 billion used up. so that would only leave
$100 million for our purposes, and not the $300 and some million you
are talking about. So I would think it would be helpful if we knew

right now where the States are, because I do not think there is that
nch “Qj,bility after all, so that—in other words, I guess vhat I am
pleading for is, let us try to get down to work and see if we cannot
resolve this issue and settle it in the next 2 months.
The only way we are going to do it is to have yonr technieal assist-
ance and the good faith effort of your office. which I expect to be forth-
coming. - : . K

Mr.%(tmzm\x. We will do our best, Senator.

The Cuamaran. Thank you very much.

Thank you, gentlemen. ' N

Next we will call a papel of witne of State administrators of
social services. They will'he Mr. Hevschel Saucier, director of the Divi-
sion of Community Services of the Georgia Department of Human

ivision of Family

Services of the Wisconsin Department of Health and Social Services;
Mr. Ewing B. Gourley, director, Division of Family Services of the
Missouri Department of Social Services; Mr. Raymond Vowell, com-
missioner. Texas Department of Public Welfare; Mr. Robert Casse,
Jr.. director of the Office of Policy Planning and Evaluation of the
TLouisiana Health and Human Resources Administration.
~ Tt is nice to have you, gentlemen, -

T suggest that you proceed in the fashion that you had planned.

Yon each have 5 minutes to present your case in chief, and after

' . . . : ~
STATEMENT OF HERSCHEf SAUCIER, DIRECTOR, DIVISION oF S0-
CIAL SERVICES, GEORGIA DEPARTMENT OF HUMAN RESOURCES

Mr. Savcier. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. We appreciate tHe oppor-
tupity to appear as a panel before you. Georgia appreciates the opgor-
tu}\it.y to discuss how the modified child/staff ratios under title XX
will impact day care to children and to coniment on proposals to give
mm‘IOSs of Federal financial participation. _ .

‘Georgia has been conscientious about meeting child/staff ritios _
réquired under fit _A, before title XX. With the approval of t‘he\
regional office of HHEW, Georgia has been using and complynﬁg with
the 1972 Araft guidelines released but never adopted as revised Federal
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interagency requirements. We are probably as close as any State to

meeting the requirements under title XX, but yet are so far away.

We are now operating on a child,'staff ratio of 9 to 1 for children -
from 3 to 6 years of age. We must increase staff for 8- to 4-year-olds
from 9 to 1 to$ to 1,.which is about 44-percent increase for that age Ty
zraup. We must increase staff for ages 4 to 6 from 9 fo 1 to 7 to lor
about ®22-percent inctease. Georgia must employ some 600 addifional = - . .
staff to medt the title XX requirements. Thoes S

This fiscal year we will provide day care to about 15,000 children
of worR) #-Georgia. under title X X. With no more Féderal *

. S contrary EW’s testimony, Georgia will spend

llion under title XX, we estimate that we must termi- .
nate care proximately 4,500 children in order to meet the new
child/staff ratios: T ’

Hurther complicate our financial crisis. we are losing all Appa-
lachian Regt ommission funds for day care in 35 of our counties.
Ve must replace A s from local.*State, and Federal title XX
. money and other sources, : -

Georgia prefers the provisions of Senate bill 2425, with the excep-
tion 6f the 3:month time peried to comply with the child/staff ratios.
It will take weeks to perfect legislatign and to get out regulations. It

will take months to recruit staff and train them. We could make signif-
icant progress toward eompliance in 60 to 90 days, but we swould need
about 6 months to comply with all of tiw263 da¥-eare. centers that are
operating. ) R C Sl c

'We are in great need of more Federal  funds for day care.-We now
have new centers ready to open when funds are available With —
increased appropriations, many communities will be working very
rapidly toward providing mére day-care services to childien of work-
ing mothers that are not actually being cared for.

Now. Georgia strongly supports this cominitteess proposal to”add
£500 million to title XX for day cate. Adding funds to title XX for. -
day care is preferred to creating now delivery systems and funds for
day £are under riew congressional acts. . ‘

If these additional funds are made available to add necessary staff
to meet the new child ‘staff ratios, we will' need mheh more than 90
days, as T said earlier, to comply. Geosgia purchases all day care serv-
ices from 263, nonprofit centers outside the Department of Tuman Re-
sources, We will need at least 6 months to medify service delivery
plans, ro«-ﬁn't.{ml train additional center staff and-renegotiate
contracts, . . \ N . .

We also strongly favor the 80-20 percent Federal-State
“formula as propased. The State of Georgia can provide no more than
12.5 percent of day care costs and loeal communities must provide the
other 12.5 percent. Local citizens have/used every known means of fund
raiCi]n,(_r. rnging from cake bakes to rummage sales, to use of local tax .
fundls. )

A change from 75 to &0 peycent Federal share would provide signif-
icant relief tothesé communities and would make scaree State funds
extent toserve more childven. N

A simply delav in complying with Federal Tnteragency Standards
as provided in TLR. 9803, or a grace period in which agree on different -
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or more liberal child/staff ratios is nat'likely to be productive. It is
unlikely' that agreement could be reached on this issue in & 6-month
period.of time. Now, I believe it is set at 4 months. Adding funds to
support established child care ratios is the most immediate and. in our
judgment, ap propriategolution to the problem.- - R
. Georgia also fa\"otsﬁw grant incentive for the emp'oyment of
. AFDC mothers in'day care tenters. AFDC mothers are not competitive
in the labor market, especially with our present unemployment rate.
This 20 percent incentive would enable Georgia to ineet the additional
staff needs through employment of AFDGQwgothers. It will meet a
manpower and a program need, and at the%fe"ﬁm reduce AFDC
payments. Georgia's experience in our -\ppalachian chiltt development

* project demonstrated that, AFDC mothers make excellent ¢hild, care T
staff. Mothers of AFDC ehildren were first involved as participants
in .the child development centers; some were then hired as VIBTA

. volunteers, and then later, a number were then hired as child day pare

~~staff,and they have done a good job. .
, That does ndt finish. My time is up, and I will waive to other mem-
bers of the panel, Mr. Chairman. ! t
The CratrMaxN. You only have one more paragraph. Why do you
not go ahead and finish it. ) .
Mr. Saccrer. All right. Thank you,sir. . '
We have considerable concern.abqut the impact of the child, staff ,
- - ratios on private centers who are saving less than 30 percent title XX !
funded children. If they must meet the staff requirements for a few
title XX children being served, the costs to the majority of private
customers will be greatly increased, possible to the level that they can-’
not afford. .\ possible solution to this is to allow centers serving any
title XX children to receive a tax credit when they employ AFDC
, mothers, or merely revert touse of State standards, licensing standards
for these centers. , ) L . .
Thank you.
The.CrairsaN. Thank you very much.

STATEMENT 0F FRANK NEWGENT, ADMINISTRATOR, DIVISION OF
FAMILY SERVICES, WISCONSIN DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND
L SOCIAL SERVICES

« Mr. NewaeysT. Thank you. Mr. Chairman. ; ‘
My name is Frank Newgent. T represent the State of Wisconsin
today: T also thank you for the opportunity to appear dnd I appear in
= support of the Long-Mondale bill to allocate $300 mjllion at &% per-
cent matching to the States for improving day care standards and
meeting those now required. .
Wisconsin is tne of the States that is spending jts total allotment d
" of the $2.5 billion, so each time an added requirement is placed upon
me, T must either face paying this additional cost with 100 percent
State tax dollars, or else reduce day care or other social services in*
some fashion. . = - ’
T think the biggest contribution.T can make this morning to' you is
to report on a brief study that we did with the largest day care center in
Milwaukee last Friday and Monday, in order to get some fix on whether

P
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the $500°million is u roghly adequate sum of money or not. This cen-

. ter is the largest in the State. It has a history, of eiploying AFDC |

o mothers. Tt is located in, and is satellited in such a fashion that it '

: serves the population areas where there are cencentrations of AFDC

mothers. )

They estimated that'to move from their current licensing standards

. that we have as State standards on themn to the federally required "
standards would cost $1.721 per year. perchild. - -

* If you then take the statewide view of the 5.000 to 6,000 children

- who would be covered by the title XX expenditures, this gives you

a ball park figure of $10 million or so, and that, incidentally, is almost

exactly the amount of money that would comé to ghe State of Wis-

. ; c1qs ¢
"e> »-consipunder the $500 million allotment plan. } |
. - So I would suggest to you that, at leask bised on this-one.ex erience, |
and T have ot done a statewide survey of every center, that-the figures
, that are propased-in the bill are reasonable and conld meet the add}-’ ¢
tional requirements wehave on us. A ‘

et I would add only oné thing. and that is¢o endorse also the need for
d@ddifional lead time to install the staff to carry out these standards. |

. One of the things that the day care center in Milwaukee made very
. clear to us is that there nust be preemployment traiing and adequate
superyision if in fact you are going ‘to hire AFDC mothers. So I
\ think®here must,be time allowed, for that. Three months is insufficient.
The minimum length of time that T would see as lead time would be 6
months, . Y ’

~ <

Thank you.sir. . -
The Cratryax. Thank you. sir.

. g o :
STATEMENT OF EWING B. GOURLEY, DIRECTOR,A‘DI:VISION OF FAM-
ILY SERVICES,MISSOURI DEPARTMENT OF SOCIAL SERVICES

Mr. Govrrey. M Chairman. my name is Ewing Goutley. T am*
director of the Digfision of Family Services in Missoyri, and T appre-
ciate the opportunity to, appear béfore your committee today.

- T am not going to state what already appears to be the obvious, The
Nation isin dire trouble in impleienting these 1968 standards. -

T am hete specifically to offer strong support for the Long-Mondale
proposal. S. 24235, and have four points of concern wish that proposal.
that T would like to share with you and the ¢ommittee.

In Missouri. we feel that the period-between enactment and the
proposal. which wounld now be December 31, 1975, permitting actual
mplementation of the bill, is insuflicient. We feel. that since we are
. already in the month of October, by the tinie the bill has passed Con-

gress, been signed bysthe President, appropiiations have been -made, -

and regulations and instructjons drawn by ITEW. ADC mothers ses..
lected— ADC mothers that were selected having the advantage ~.

going throngh a training course —that we would be well into 1976. An T

—we would suggest that a move reasonable date for compliance to these R

standardsbe July 1 of 1976. , ’ 5

We strongly endlorse the addition of the $300 million appyepriation
" above the existing ceiling on title XX Social Service funds. Onr basis ~.
here is that we feel if higher Federal standards are stindards which

.. .
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the Federal Governnient wishes to enforce, it should have considerably
greater funding than is now available to put thent into effect. .
We also support the matching formtila of the 80 percent Federal,
- 20 percent State., : .o 7 :
We feel that the tax credit provision appears to be a very positive
. mmeasure, but a complex one,-We know that this complex solution is
, related.to a problem. It is not a simple one either; it i1s a rather com-
plex problem. We are concerned that this may become difficult to ad-
ininister, and this wiil depend in great part on how the regulations -
for administering this are drawiy, and we want to see extreme gaution
exercised there tosimplify this. - . \

. ’

. AH in all, T would conclude my statement by saying that one thin
that seems to be missing that we would like consideration of is that o
trgining costs that would b¥'incurred in training AFDC mothers to
take on the new roles as employees in day care centers apd homes.

- Thank you, Senator. ~ * . ST

~ v

STATEMENT OF RAYMOND W. VOWELL, COMMISSIONER, SPATE
" DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WELFARE, THE STATE OF TEXAS .

Mr. Vowert.. Mr. Chairman, my name is Raymond Vowell, I am’
cqgnmissioner of public. welfare in Texas, and I want to thank youn
and the members of the cguinittee for this opportunity to appear here
in support of Senate bill %25 in principal, and thank you for title XX
and title XIV, and we” are collecting more child support than ever

« before in my State. . , . :

- Many ‘problems have arisen in implementing child care staffing

standards eontained in title XX, and include the lack of lead time®

total fulfillment, and inadequate funding at present levels of services.
It is recommenged that in the evaluation of child ddy care standards,
the Secretary of fhe Department of Health, Education, and Welfare
sets the criteria in cooperation with the States, dllowing for diverse
nieds, such as cultural and etonomic variances, and particalar ethnic
groups. :

. i Ax{)d I would like to make this statement, that one of the Assistant
Secretaries apearing before said he hoped the States would be working
with TTIEW in this area, and T hope that IIEW will give the States

v the opportunity to work with them. . :

Hiring additional welfare recipients from theé ranks of the unenr-
ployed is commendable. It is urged that the premise be uppermost, how-
ever, that quality child care require quality staff, training, and screen-
ing of workers which will work part time. I want to emphasize the
word training, because T do not think a level of education necessarily
should be the requirement of a quality worker. ’ L.

Whengye deal with the ratio of the worker to children, we are play-’
ing with numbers. We do not consider the full life of the child. The
hours away from a quality day care center may undo all of the good
that we have accomplished there, and there have been some Teal
good questions raised here today by the inembers of the committee.

Tn Texas, the Population Research Center ‘of Baylor College ‘of
Medicine and the State Department of Public Welfare will produce a

“series of 121, hour video tapes designed to reach junior high school
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' level youth on the general subject of parentage. No one is do%!ng any

- fanding is required for States to raise the reqnired standards imposed
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educatjon for parenting, and this is one of the real weaknessed of our |

© system of rearing children today.

-Impetus for this program came from the 1974 birth statistics in
Houston. These showed 4949 births recorded to girls 13 to 19 years
old. Twenty-three mothers were 13 years old. And while 137 14-year- |
old mothers had their second child. two girls within the age group hadwg
their fourth ¢hild. Chikdren having babies leave mch to be add[ed fﬁ‘
the quality of day care. ' Ve

The kind of training in child care needed by these young mothers
is similar in many ways to that necessary for child day care staff
workers. ' .

Until the Secretary evaluates the report, it is recommended that.
States be allowed to request waivers in child/staff-ratios, Immediate

by title XX, Tt is suggested that categorical funding be restricted, and
that States be permitted to set their own priorities within the intent
of title XX, forsocial services of all kind. ’

A donble standard ix threatened by thie present adult staffing ratios.

.. The Texas Heensing stawrdards are less.stringent than those proposed,

Parents who paiad a fee for child care’w ould not be able to afford higher
costs resnlting from the new staff/child atio. : e -

The $2.5 billion ceiling on social service. funding limits the scope
of the States® effort to deliver services. Texas requests for fiscal funding
for fiscal 1976, that is from communities, agencies, and others, is $40
million over our ceiling. provided under the $2.5 billion. There has
been no cost-of-living increase in the ceiline since 1972 and administra-
tive costs have soared. Texas wishes to deliver quality child care serv-
ices to all children. Tt supports measures which will allow more time
for program devélopment and the funds to implement these programs.

I strongly support the intent of the Long-Mondale bill.,

The C'rratrarax, Thank you very much, sir. C

STATEMENT OF DR. ROBERT M. CASSE, JR., DIRECTOR, OFFICE OF
POLICY PLANNING AND EVALUATION, LOUISIANA HEALTH AND
HUMAN RESOURCES ADMINISTRATION

Dr. Casse. T am Dr. Robert Casse, current divector of the Office of
Policy Planning and Evaluation for Louisiana's Health and Human
Resources Administration. T waut to express my confusion, because my
offiee is the one that did the title XX planning, and T can assure you
that Louisiana’s total allotment was utilized in the title XX plan,
and this is contrary toprevious testimony. ) )

The Crmeman. Can we say that is just one more situation where

* HTEW hasbeen in error?

Dr.Casse. T would presume so. ,

The Cnumatan, Tn other words, Louisiana is using their full allot-
ment, then? :

Dr. Casse. Yes, siv. Tt is planned for. As a matter of fact, the
National Governor's Conference information letter of September 23,
1975, stated that Louisiana would use its total allotment, as indicated
in its proposed plan. as well as its final plan. ,

The (*mm.\r.\.\:.‘Go ahead.
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Dr. Casst. Louisiana has been vigorously opposed to the enactment
of the Federal day-care standards since the proposed regulations weie
published. Tt stated its opposition at that time. Once the final Federal D)
regulations came out, it stated them again. We were unable to docu-"
ment the validity of the ratios contained within Public Law 93-647,
and we would definitely like to see the stndy that does so. One of our
recommendations would be to delay the implementation until such
time as we can review the ratio study. . o

One of the things that occurred to me while listening to the testi-
mony is that title XX deals with a different group of people than have
former welfare titles. I think this fact needs to be included in review-
ing agy type of study, particularly since the 1968 ratios were based,
according to the Congressional Record of September 26, on the Head-
start manual, which deals solely with poveity children.

As you know, the new ratios in title XX permit 37.5 percent of the
funds be expended on welfare eligibility, and 67.5 percent on income
eligibles. Income eligibles can be defined as including up to 115 percent
of median income for a family of four adjusted for family size. This *
type of eligibility requirement is very different from the ratios identi- _

. fied for Headstart children.

My other comments appear in writing. We aré very concerned about
the economic hardship that would be imposed upon the working of
middle-income_patents, shonld they have children in centers that
woulds be required Ta meet these standards without any additional
financial relief. In fm11i§i11nxx, this wouldmean a.monthly increase of
approximately $42 per child, or a 30-percent inerease per child, and
these figures are based on a $6 a day figure, not an $8 a day figure. |

We would also be concerned about the creation of a dual standard,
should the nonprofit. centers, as-well as the proprietary cent;ex"s decide
not. toallow title XX children to be served in their centers.

Also, we are concerned about. the lack of additional funds. I think, ,
as the chairman pointed out, the States would have to come up with’
additional funds on a 75-25 match. If we did not come up with addi-
tional funds, we would have to deny service to approximately one-half
of the children who are currently enrolled in day care. Also, additional
money is need for training. - .

The dilemmas that we pose are answered for the most part in Semte A
hill 2425, Flowever, we would suggest some minor amencdments,

One amendment would be the increase of the $5,000 ceiling to $6,000. N
This is based on the fact that as of ‘January 1, 1976, the minimum

wage will be increased to $4,7 84. Adding indirect costs, which would
roughly be 10 or 11 percent, or $478, to the munimum wage figures, the
salary and minimum wage benefits wonl(% rgximately $5.300.
That does not include medical compensation, mell)hs';l\i:llsnmncé, life
insurance, and other gratuities that mght be ah?mde the welfare
mother, particularly since oncé she begins to make that she
is no longer eligible for the additienal benefits, suclt as medica
medicare. So we would ask for some consideration for an increass¥Qy:
$6,000, so that these additional benefits could be provided and bg
reimbursed to the parents. . ‘
We would like to see the 30 percent’lowered to any financial partici-
pation being received by’ a day-care ceiiter. In other words, if all of
the restrictions have to be imposed the minute a child or children walk
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. inte the centers, likewise they should imnediately receive benefits from
Senatebill 2425. By lowering this percentage, we would meet the goals
of hiring additiong] welfare recipients, as well as helping all centers
. witl ligible childrer! to meet gf,he Federal interagency day-care
standards. . PN . ; . .
Like the other gentlemen, we would like_to see the necessary moneys
become availaBle for inservice training. Alsd¥ for the centers-that do
not ake stifficient profit to pay taxes, we “would like to see a refund-
able tax proyigion to cover proprietary day-care centers. Such centers.
- sometimes pay less in taxes than the cost of the staff increase mandated
A by title XX, - v ) -t
3 In addition to salary, which is refundable, there are indirect costs
of employment, su¢h as payroll takes, workman’s.compensation, and in-
surance. Adso; thede centers may not have money fo match at the time*
they hire people.”Some.provision could be made so that people tan be
‘hired when they arg needed, ‘and the center would not have to-whit
until the end of-the year when-the tax.credit becomes available. We
are not sure they would have sufficient moneys to offset.the 20 percent. .
This concludes my statement. 'y - < . = . o
The Crratryan. Thank you very much for your syggestions, gentle-
men. As far as this Sendtor is concernéd, they will all receive consid-
eration if the Senate sees fit to adopt the approach that Senator Mon-
(dale and T have suggested.to this. -. . - < ‘ .
Might I point out that in efforts moving toward welfare reform, I
do not’think the Senate Ras ever looked at the dily care pyoblem with-
out recommending that we have at least $800 million available tg help
\%le better day care and more day care.for children. What'wWe are
st tinﬁ‘here reallyis a lot less than that,"The AFDC programright  °
now is taking $4.6 billion currently.in Federal funds, and what T ob- .
ject to about it is that we are mgkingso litle headway toward helping’
remove some of these people, who are anxioys to improve the condition -’
" of their children and themselves, an opportunity to find their. way into
gainful employment. . 7" - . "7 AN
Now, the way I understand the testimony 'of you gentlpmen herais : |
that your vietw is: Well, if the ngeml Government wants you‘to eom-
ply with this kind of standagrd-and that is what the law requites—,
you would be glad todo it, And you think that out of thé mothers'who _
are on these wélfare rolls. you could find pecple who could help. }’01'.1 o,
could find pedple who could make goott employees. ‘

The problem is, where are ou going to find the morjey to pay for it?
- If we want this dope, if we are goipg to require it, you think we otgh.t .o
to fund it ; that js:basically what wour position is,if T understand t— "
Tsee all of you nodding with regard to t?lati N I S A
Now. when President Nixon was trying to get me to vote to increase

. the funds—which sould jyst about double that $4¢45 billion—my atti-.:

= _ tude at that time wag. that the cost of it was not what was bothering  °

"me, What was bothering me was that I would like somé assurance.that -

we were going to be moving people toward gainful employment, rather

.
3

.

~

-

than just making welfare more attractive than work.  * . .
“TIn Louisimia; I discussed it tvith some of our people yesterday,We - >
have 68,000 mothers whose fantilies are in the AFD program,«aﬁd it

is my understanding that you really do not tiink you have any prob-*
lem-in finding;let us say, 1,200 mothers from that group wlio would .
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enthusiastically join the work force and participateaix’i this day care
program if they had the opportunity. Is that correct or npt? .. -
", Dr. Casse. That is correct. - - "
The Cuatryan. And T gather that most of you, representing wel-
fare directors, feel the same way; that ¥ this money could be made
available, you really do not thin{( you would have any difficulty find-
ing people to take these jobs and move .those families out of depen:
dency aitd into productive and useful contriby#ions to society. Is that
correct !
Mr. Saccier. That is true.
Mr. Vowsrr. Right. '
Mr. Newcexnt. Right.
of The Crairvan. That is the ui

[
ES .

s vigw of this panel. That is

about the attitude Senator Mo hay without consulting you
goentlemen, when we suggestec v ,(gurrht.vfo try te- > people

*toward employment, and that,
standard, as it has, we onght to fu . .
Senator.MoxpaLe: Would the Senator yield there?
The Cuatryan. I am thyough, Senafor, * ‘ :
. Senator MoxparLe. ‘That is why T think the $300 million cost exag-
gerates substantially the net cost of this prografn, Because if you cal-
. culate how many persons on welfare can beired, in this program—
1,200 in Louisiana, and so on—and. what th€ réduction in AFDC costs ..
would be in your State, then the net cogfoft this pragram, even in the
short run—in the long run, it may be e’#tgleater, becpuse you get peo-. *
Ele out of that welfare cycle—has,to be substantially less than a’half .
illion dollars. v ) ! .
Senator Crrris. Mr. Chairman, ‘very respectfilly, yon gehtlemen
have not convinced me that you are really for the Long-Mondale
bill. T do not thiuk that yon want to take a position that you are agking
the Congress of the United States to, by statute, fix the ratio of staff -
members to children. I do not think that you would want a situdtion -
where, as I cited a,bit ago, d very capablp, dedicated, conscientieus, .
resonreeful, know ledgeable person in good} health and strong, wonld
. be serving or taking care of “an infant njder 6 weeks.old aiid dlso ’ K
taking care of one.other youngster. And fhat would not bé in com- |
. pliance. and yon would lose 311 of your Fefleral money, er you would
have to amend the Taw. #d that a State Jcould comply by having a
. 1-to-1 ratio, and to have that staffer ignomnt, careless, ungoncerned,
not conscientions—I think vou are rathet]asking quife a departure, -
T think that yon are attracted by.$500 million, and a fore liberal
matching formula. Now. T am not going tolask any of you whether or
not you fayor thjs.additional $500 . millijpneexpenditire by deficit
financing. We will have a defiejt this yeqr Somjewhere between $70
billion and $80 billian. Yesterday, I heard the testimony of one of the
most “distinguished economists. scholags of Governent financing, in
the country, point out that the consymertindex went up'in this couh-.
try from 55 to 65—by 18 percent—and if has gohe np in the Tast 10

going to, insist on a

“

? vears. And we have been on this binge of hnge Teficits, not by 18
percent.but by 70 percent, s L

v . Tf the money keeps on. deteriorating, and these’ children in diy .
care homes, by the time they are 50 years old."a dollar will be worth .

. .70 cents. So T am not. going to:ask you iwhethér or not yeu are here

asking for an increase,of $300 mullion, or, whéthet you stould still want
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. of States—and I understand that the local regions are under pressure
far more money—havé caused you to'buy more.” . .

_ There is not a reason ‘ill‘ the world why this comittee showld be
trying to work out the detiils of how to care for kids. I think the
thing we should do i5 to make ‘a bloc grant to the States. because the
Federal Government has created this welfare mess, and turn the whole
‘thing back to them with po Federal rules or laws about it. X just be-

lieve that the closer you get these matters to the people, the greatér the '

chance the poor and the needy and the neglected,children will receive
- a lot better g_eal from Federal tax moneys: ' -
Excuse the sermon, but I just believe there are thingsdn the well-
intended proposal that are not good. .And I would fear that it might be
* " bought because it offers more money.

- .

ow. here is something else to think about. Three States are going .

to get 20 percent of this money, this $500 million. Three States will
. get $100 million. So T am not too sure that we found the right answer,
. although T have supported my chairman in_many of ‘these things. I
think he Ifas had some excelleiit ideas on welfare reform. That is all,
b Mr. Chhirman. , . o,

The Cuatrman. Well, I am’ tather familiar with Senator, Curtis’
view, and oné good thing about this committeg, we hear the other
fellow’s point of view. Sometimes e agree with part of it, sometimes
we disagree with part of it, which is not at all mtusual. T will have a
chance to hear Senator Curtis’ view again béfore we are, through.

Senator Cvrris.Iamsureyou will. .

The Cuarrmaw. Yes, I am sure. But I am &lso aware of the fact
that even with this big deficit, tlie President is recommending we have
a bigger tax cut than we had before, I am dismayed to see he pro-
posed-to leave out-the part that helps the working poor. That appar-
ently will, be shifted over to benefit the corporationstin this tax cut.
Their tdx rate is,sto go down, from 48 percent down to 46 percent. I

’

. will bie curious to see how.nfany billiohs that is going to costuus if we -

pass that—undoubtedly a great deal of money.
. 2And some of us think, with all of§hese [}eop]e we have'out of work,
“that we Lad better start thinking of some of these ptople that.you
welfare directors are’ tryimg'to look after with the mepger funds avail-
able to you before we give the cogporations any more fattening up
than we have done for them alreadsy. ' ) T,
’- Now. T would be curious ta know, what is the attitude of your people
with regard to that matter? I know you did not ‘want these increased
standards. .I dg not believe you have asked for.them. What is your
.~ -. thought about the additional funds, if you could move some of these
e people Off of welfare and into the work force? . .
- ‘Mr. Govriky, Mr.,Chairman, let me atteinpt to respond to that. 1
«eé the issue as we have the standards in law now. They are in the
. title XX law. There is'an October 1 dite in thesé that says. if you do
 .not wyeet the standards, you are not going to get your Federal financial.
e, .gparticipation. There is & provision in that that those standgrds which
. were developed by HEW in 1968 and others would put inWpthe law
«and modify it to somé extent. = & -
So, we are looking at provisien for the'study, which is also in the

, .

the road. WTat we need, obviously, is some leadtime and some money
~ . i N
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it if it had to,be raised by deficit ﬁllanciixg.'\Too ‘then, the desire

law. apd the opportunity to change those staydards somewhere dmyn'.
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to implement those standards. Many States do: thowe particularly who
are at their social service or their fitde XX cethngs. as far as vour
Tederal finaneial participation is concerned. and the States are oy -
ing there quickly under the new title XX plan. including Missouri.
whothave in the past-ised only about $20 nillion of sowme ¥57 milhon .
available. where-@e only have a msérie- -1 sav only —of <17 nmllion
this year; And next year. that will probably be used up at the 1rate
our title XX plan is going,
T am delighted to have the opportunity. as State welfare director,
to-end this whole area of the problem of day care standards with a
. solution that is proposed in Senate bill 2425 to have. the opportu-
¢ nitysto inflience the employment of AFTC mothers. We huve had a
WIN program. a work inéentive program. for a number of years.
, Welfare administrators and_ welfare <taff Lave not been in the main-
»" . stream of getting employment to those people.

+ 3Ve have set in as a social service anii to provide support of social
services which dealt with. principally. the provision of day care serv-
ices and some other tertiary kinds of hielp. We have not heen in the
mainstream of actuallysaffecting in total the employment pro<pects
for. AFDC mothers, and 1 see this as 4 second purpose. clearly. in
2425, and welcome the opportunity to’see what a welare department
oragency can do with this: not enly to meet the Federal interagency
day care requiremnent =ometinre dogn the vead. but also, to'nffect em

- ployment for AFDC .mothers. ™™~ )

Mr. Saverer. ME. Chairman. T share Senator Curtis’ concern abont
the ‘quality of staff versits numnbers, and there 1s no nmagic answer to
this. In Georgia. we hate tried to deal with this quality element in
addition to setting myininuim standards, by requiring that staff work-
ing in day eare centers take advantage of traming opport unities made
available, and we see that those training opportunities are made avail-
able. Wé do this in cooperation with the Kdueation Department, and

- this does have an impact on the quality of services. ™~

The fact remains that we are going to have to terminate services
in Georgia {0 about 40 percent of the childven weare serving if we do ™
not, get some money ot some relief from the standards. Now, T do not

R’ - AR M . -
think the interagency ~tandards, or those i title XX. are sacreck Our

. expefience i Georgin is that a slightly higther rate for some age ranges
/. have provided good service. But the favt ix. on October 1 we are

required ,to_meet the higlier standards in title XX, T .

As T said earlier. we are close to complying. J%tﬁ even being that
close. it is going to eithigr cost us money. or we are going to have to
reduce sorvices to children. T do not think any bf us know fully the
henefit of the provisions-for encowrnging o providing incentives for
employanent of AFDC mothers. We do know that the employient
of AFDC tuethers has resulted in the requirement that they be trained
by staff. If they are trained. we will have to evaluate their interests. .
their capacity. and frain them, or else they will not be able to do the
job. Jusgt putting 600 mord stafl people 1 our day care center will
not get it. We are going to have to place a'weat deal of importance
on preparing these’people fui roviding J86d ehild care. and T think
we can do it, o« .

.- Mr. Vowess. Mr. Chatmitangl, would Tike to connment. too. T feel

that the public school teacher tREE T~not interested in doing a good

job. she does damage to the ¢ljililren -she or-he, whoever it might he,

A poor physi.('.iun miglit not (reat his patient well,
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1 have been trying to find out what isout there when we talk about
AFDC mothers. We have a conumunity college who has taken three
ZIP codes. Targely occupied by three different ethnic groups, and
surveyed and develpped a Jrofile 6f. these people. and developed a
curriculum in otdér to train them for employment. I feel that the
testimony of. Charles Kite who ison the faculty of the University of
"Fexas Science Center, sent his residents out to spend part of several
days with a Spanish-sirnamed woman who had a fourth-grade educa-
tion, and says, you listen ta her about love and rearing children. She -

: knows more about this than you do. ! .
V. So T want to say that, these people-are there that will make t .
workers. And we can employ tll)lem and get them out of the welfare

. rolls ° ’
’ . ,
[The prepared statement of Messrs. Newgent, Gourley, Vowell, and :
Casse, follow:] ’ < o .
* PREPARED STATEMENT OF FRANK NEWGQENT, Amﬁxxs‘ruron. DivisioN oF FAMILY L
SERVICES, WISCONSIN DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH AND SOCIAL SERVICES

. ~ °

I)AY’ CARE AND TITLE“XX REGULATIONS .

Wisconsin is presently serving approximately 30,000, children in licensed day
care facilities Mast faiilies utilizing day care have modest or low incomes. Fore
them, whether they pay full cdst or receive partial subsidy, the added costs
created by meeting Title XX staff/child ratios will be diffigult or impossible. .
When day care centers serve -a mixed child. population including paying and
subsidized clients, the payiug client is frequently forced 4o, seek other day care
arrangements when costs increase isn_urder to meet federal regulations. .

. The Wisconsin experiences with' the Title IV refulations and the Federal
o Interagency Day Care Requirements have shown that it is difficult indeed to
= meet the required ratios when there are not sufficient monies. Most of the centers
B in the MiJwaukee region, the most heavily populaged part of the state, requested
waivers to the staff/child rativ nnder Title IV-A Federal Interagency Day Care
Requirements. These were granted pehiding a decision by the Department of

- Health, Educnting and Welfare. - * ‘ . N

-With Title XX raties being considerably -more stringent £3r children under
three years of age, it i~ anlikely that dag care centers will be able to meet the

- .hew regulations nnless additional funds are Aarvailable. Lt . -

The following is an example of increased day care costs which will result from
the application of Title XX staff,/child ratios. Wisconsin's. licensing rules re- .
gqnire one staff member for every ten children between the ages of three and .

. * four Federal Interagency Day Care Requirements mandate one staff member for °, - P
" every five children in this age gronp. (See Appendix I) Consequently staff costs
would double Proportionate increases would occur in other age brackets de- .
pending on the relative diffprence between Wisconsin's licensing roiles and Fed-
¢ral Interagency Day Care requirement staff ratios, * .t
In line wyith the above example, figures made available by the largest.day care
agency in Wisconsin, which serves approximately 12,000 children a year, indi-
eates that the increased sfaff costs, utilizing as much as possible AFDC mothels
- angd other low income persons, would amount- to $1721.24 per child fop the first
year (See Appendiv I1) This inchudes salary, tringe beyefits, traiping, couhsel-
ing outreach. and superdision. For the second year. with no increase in salary. ro-
the cost wimld be $1509.21 per child peryear, based on no outside training during i
the second year. While the figures may appear high.;the apency's earlier expebi- -
ence with AFDC mothers -hired under the Concentrated Eniployment Program LA
and New Careers, building'tn the outreach, training ang] supervision, was very R .
wnecessful. Many of thes women are still employed by thé agency, comprising 20 °
pereent of thelr staff, coutributing taxes on n’rogular basis rather than returning:
to'the welfare roles, o
Without the training and supervision bnilt into the progrpn, there is real
danger of the coercion and exploitation of AFDC mothers, promiging much and
giving” thery, tittle b3 pay of <kills which provide for bl‘lgohgg employment, not
. [

e’

“made” wark. : -
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This emphasis Lias been on the euployment aspect of the proposed legislation |

more important is the effect on the children. If the intent is that cliildren be

_.— given a boust in their growth and development, there must be substantial em-
phasis on the quality of the staff. Wiscousin's regulations require that the pri-

education inczuding a course in child growth and development, or a high sclool
diploma and two courses in early childhood education,‘child developinent. These
are minimum requirements. b
A point must be made for examining the implications of the increased ratios
of adults to children. There must be recognition that added adults do not neces-
sanly result in better programs. Are we playing a numbers game that says {fuwe,
- put more warm bodies in a classroom we will have good care for _children or will
we look at personal characteristics, training and experience in the selection of
staff for day care under Title XX? If numbers are the criteria, the trained are
equated with the untrained. If care and protection of children is our goal, let’s
v make sure that all staff whatever their roles, have Jeen appropriately screened
and trained. Let's be sure that if added funds are put into the provision-of day
care, children arc the beneficiaries of good care and not the victims of too

. - little.
. < . APPENDIX | .
COMPARISDN OF STAFF/CHILD RATIOS—TITLE XX AND WISCONSIN'S RULES FOR LICENSING DAY CARE CENTERS,
° FOR CHILDREN o4
o . T ~ =
- ¢ . Adults Children
. Title X%+ £ R
- nder 6 weeks. 1 1
*6 weeks through 36 months *. . 1 . 4
\ - 3to 4 years. . : 1 "
4106 yaars. . 1 . 7
6o 10 years. 1 15
T L T T 1 . 20
Wisconsin day care rules:?
Infanttol year ... coieveernnenannns bmeceameseernnrrans 1 , 3
110 2 years.... L1 74
210 234 years 1 w8
! 244 to 3 years 1 8
4 years. . 1 Jo
(L LT S 1 12
5YEArSANG OVBI .o vimennisrmnnasanacao s samnaenaaam e s ee i . . J9

. N . ’

T
1 Title XX regulations establish ratios for 6 weeks through 36 months, while the Federal interagency day care requlrs.
ments cover 3 to 4 years thus creating an overlap of 1 month when 3 child reiches age 3. W

. 2 Wisconsin statutes for day carelicensing do ot cover children over 6 years.

M 1 to 2 years. ¢ i
- ‘ |

Information provided by Day Care Services tor’Childrenj I\nc.,‘ Milwaukee,

' Ezample . CL . )
- Selection and hiring.of -AFDC mothers and other low income persons. '
b - Based on figures for two years at a 1 to 5 staff/child ratio,. for children ages
© +  3-4 years. (Wisconsin Rules require one adult to 10 three year old children.)
. First year: B} )
. UST YT SRR RS 1
PO o crmecmammcmmemamemcloc e anm o
Supervision .__..____. N S-S L

Outside training (hased tminqmg occurring during working hours,

requiring substitute pay ; training including GED as-well as

specinlized Ay CAre COUrSeS) .o m oo e mme e a- 1,000, 00

‘ . . e

. P Added cost per child per year $1721.24 e 8, 606. 20
Second year: O

NO RIS e e cmmem e mce e e e e e —mamm e ———— 5, 200. 00

Fringe ueeecccccamccanmas {\l:__---__---__------_---_---_-.‘-_ 1, 006. 20

10} o1 4 K1 10) | SN LI —————— 1, 790. 60

Added cost per child per year, $1,509.24 . oo e mcmeem—a— 7,996.20

- . A \ ’ ~ 4 + Ad

ERIC T

Aruitoxt provided by Eric: . . ‘

.

mary persons in chirge of ¢hildren must have at least two years of higher ’

Note. At ali au_ltvols, Wisconsin stztute‘s establish;a higher ratio-of children to adults exceptrbetwesn the ages of
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PREPARED STATEMENT oF KEwiINe B. GoURLEY, DIRECTOR, DIVISION oF FAMILY
SERVICES, MISSOURI IJEPARTMENT OF SOCIAL Ssgvxcr:s‘

I understand that the Cummittee has requested mmi.uﬁx_ts from/the States
regarding the propused legislation affecting the staff, child ratjos for day care
centers and group day care homes. I am referring particularly tu HL.R. 9803 and |
S, 2495, . . '

We are strongly in favor of the intent of 8. 2423, but we Lave A.s‘e\'eral sugges-
tie or changes which we beligve are very necessary: | . ° .

mg&.fl. We (fo not believe the period between now and December 31, 1975, will

N permit the actual implementation of the Bill to the extent that the centers
and hoines would be in cuompliance by January 1, 1976. We are already into
the month of Octuber, and by the_time the Bill Las pgssed Congress; has
Leen signed by the President, an appropriation hias been made; regulations
and instructiund have been prepdared by HEW; and ADC mothers have been
selected and put through a training course, we will be into 1976. We suggest
an effectivé date of July 1, 1976, as a date by which’ commpliance could rea-
sonably be expected. R . 4 .

.2. We strongly endorse the addition of the $300 million appropriation
above the existing ceiling on Title XX Social Service Funds. We agree that
- if the higher Féderal standards are standards w hich the Federal governmnent
“wishes to enforce, it will require considerably greater Federal funding than
is now available. L. - . .

3. We are also in agreemient with the change in the matching formula
which wbould increase -tlie Federal share to 80%.

. 4» The tax credit provision appears to be a positive but complex approach

- tu the problem of helping the centers and homes, and might become difficult
to administer, depending in great part on the regulations that would be
estahlished to varry ‘'out this section of the law. .

We strongly eoncur with the idea of using ADC mothers g herever possible as
aides in ¢hild care centers and group homés, There are definite problems asso-
ciated with that concept which should be called to jour attention. The agency
would have the means of encouraging centers to entploy AFDC persons as statf'
mempers, however, we are not certain how. the 20% and 80¢% pay ments would

— flow toa center which employed such persons, Also, a major question exists as to
whether the five year grant provision would be available to an AFDC person
if they remained employed by 4 center for a total of five years, Unless the mother
has some work history, we assume that most tenters would insist upon some
minimal training course before employing her. We are concerned about the
expénses for this training ctﬁ\\ .

. '

PREPARED STATEMENT OF RAYAMoND W, VowELL, CoMM ISSIONER, STATE DEPARTMENT
‘ ° OF PUBLIC WELFARE, THESTATE oF 'PENAS

Senate Bill 24273 introduced by Sendthrs Long and Mondalé propeses to expand
quality child day ‘care services and’prinnote the employment of welfure recipients
in providing child day care services pursuant to Title XX of the Social Security
Act The bill serves to alleviate conditions under provisions and interpretations
of Title XX which would be counterproductive to the intent of the legislation and
the ueedsvof children. !

In -recent weeks the Conference of Southern Governors, the Welfare Admipis-
trators and othevs in HLEW Region VI, and other gronps and individaalx have -
addres<ed many of the problems ensuing from the implementation of child egre
staffing standards fmposed as a result of Title XX 0lf the Social Security Act.

v It has heen recommended that the effgetive date of October 1, 1973, for iniplemen-
tation of the standards be postponed. Further, it lias been noted that the full
Imiplenientation of the standard< will require additional funds if serviees to ehil-,
dren zre to be maintained at the present level. . )

Let me emphasize that our goal in Texas is to provide quality day caré for ehil-

~ . dren There are twf keys to quall®ty, honever. I would contend, and others would

Y Join me in claiming, that competenee of staff is of equal or greater impertance
' than staff-to-children ratios. It is essentlal that Congress and the Department of
Health, Educatinn, and Welfare give increased attention to méthods by which it

will be possilile ta provide staff for day care prograns with the necessa ry ability

’

. .and training to do their jobs in the fashion so badly needed and desired. HEW's
o 4 . ’ ) - . “‘i
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regulations should speak to the quality of staff. and not just to quantity—as

should the law. Authorizatlon and appropriations bills should provide funding in

a manner providing an incentive to hire and retain properly trained and experj-

(fanced \\kurkers—nut just any person who happens to need a job and be available
or work. -

At this point, how ever, the States who are responsible for implementing Title
XX. and the care providers themselves, are faced with a crisis demanding imme-
diate answers . the difffculties caused by enforeement of staffing ratios in many
cases double those being met prior to October 1, Congress has taken note of these
grave difficulties, and the legislation being considered by this Committee is one
good-faith effort to deal positively with some of thein?

The problems are two-fold, First, regardless of how difficult or easy it will be
for the individual states to find persunnel with which to du su, meeting of the
increased staffing requirements will take time, States, brought to a painful aware-
ness as Uctober 1 approached and arrived, realize fully at this point just what is
invulved in meeting the standards. Theyare moving to do this. but cannot and
will not be able to do so in one or even thr&e or four months.

The second problemn at this pant is that, no matter how long it "will theoretically
or actually take to meet the staffing standards, it will be a very expensive task.
In addition to th¥ proljem of simply obtaining the ngesmr)‘ funds, the situation
is complieated by the fact that we are dealing with®a program whose funds are
limited. For each additivnal dollar required for adding staff at a day care facility
1n order to meet standards, there'is one less dollar to pay staff persvnnel at other
facilities, whether existing or planned. Said another way, the same amount of
Title XX money will buy eare for fewer children when increased staff-to-children
ragios must be met. a *

8. 2425 which you are considering today attempts'to speak to them\al‘reru.@i.i
expense. Section 3 of the bill proviles “an additional $500 million per year for
¢hild care over and above the $2.3 bhillion now available for soclal services.” Let
me sa) that go state is going tv complain about the availability of any additional

. funding for these programis. The money is desperately needed, More accurately,

nnmediate funding assistance is required for the states to phase in the standards '
now being imposed. - .

At this point. T feel compelled to raise a very distressing problem which is
woven into the eost of providing care fur children under Title XX, Approximately
150.000 children in Pexas receive care daily in centers licensed by the State, and
approximately 16,000 receive care in facilities meeting Title XX regulations.
State regulations are prommlgated with the greatest of care and with the ultimate
goal of providing vuly safe, benefieial care for every child involved. The staffing
ratios, however, are not as high in the State-licensed facilities as in those meetlng
the standards for Title XX. The result is that Title XX funded care. because of
the tncreased staffing required. beconies so expensive that parents who pay-the
fees fur care of their children shnply cannot afford care In those facilities meeting
the Title XX standards. On the other hand. centers primarily providing care to

.children whose parents pay fees eannot afford to meet the Title XX standards

withiout pricing the parents paying for their children out of the market ; therefore
these facilities do not 'affer care for Title XX-eligible children. The result is the
segreggtion of children by econoniic circumstances—which is detrimental to the
childrenr involved and.accosts the very ideas of equality which our Constitution
requires and which we are expending yvast sums in various federal and state pro-

‘grams to ensure,

S. 2425 offers a partial answer "tlo this problem and the genéml problem of
expense—by providing additional funding with special provisions and incen-
tives for increasing staffing in day cate centers and by raising the amomft of

. overall tynding avaiiable for day care in general. You can be assured the states

will be appretiative of the assistance these means provide. '

I must at this point: though, outline several problems which T believe the
Committee will want to consider—proper resolution of which, I believe. is ab-
solutely essential to successful implementationt of Title XX day care even with
the adjustments made by 8. 2425, . ‘ N

There are doubtlessly going to be individual situations. ag states seek to reach
the new staffing standards, where this will be especially difficult to do or may
take a relatively longer period of time. Of particalar concern in Texas and many
other states are the rural areas where population is scattered and where staff
personnel are frequently difficult to procure, In order that sanctions, are not

.applied and the very persons whom Title XX is designed to help bhecome the
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injured partiez, it iz only reasomable that Congress provide the ‘Secretary of

ealth, Education, and Welfare, with the authority to allow waivers judged
hecessary to prevent children from being penalized. This waiver authority might
be granted only up to the time when H.E.W, returns to the Congress with the
staff evaluation and study required by P.L. 93-647 concerning the validity and
value of various staff-to-children ratios when Congress-and H.E.W. will have
some concrete information and data—which does not now exist--on which to
base staffing requirements. ' .

In allowing the Secretary to grant waivers, it should be stressed that no
waivers should be granted for those programs presently in compliance with Title
XX requirements, nor in cases where any state stapdards would be relaxed. Each
request for waiver should be required to include a plan for improving the quality
of child care services in 'the situation for which the waiver is sought, and adher-
ence to such a plan should be a requirement of retaining waivered status. Insofar

as the “30 percent” provisions relating to assistance in mecting staffing stand- -

ards is retained in S. 2425, the possibility for securing a waiver is especially
important; without it the benefits of this provision will be very, very frequently
unavailable to the-rural areas of our nation. - i
It is not solely the responsibility of the federal government to find solu-
tions to the problems. The states have been endeavoring for some time to develop
alternatives which would insure quality day care for all children. However, the
states.in atteinpting to meet the growing needs for quulity day care sgrvices are
limited in the scope of their service delivery due to the $2.5 billion ce} ng set
for funding for social serviees. For example, the total request for social services

in, Texas for Fiscal Year 1976 exceeded the ceiling limit by more than $40.
million. The advent of Title XX with ifs flexibility for service delivery and *

emphasis on loeal involvement in planning has gerved to augment public aware-
ne<s of peed and demands to meet those needs in all-areas—HFven thiough vast
amomnts of local funds are being utilized presently, there are greater amounts
of locul funds to mateh federal funds than there are funds available under the

~ eeiling,
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In addition to the ceiling which has not allowed even cost-of-living increases
since 1972, the cost of administering the federal funds is accelerating at an
alarnning rate. As eligibility detennination. reporting requirements, and admin-
istratibn cost rise under a ceiljng. the only alternative is to reduce, the scope of
serviee delivery, and fewer children are served,

A solution. perhaps. might be to earmark new money.for a certain period for
day eare, but then permit states within the intent of Title XX to set their own
priorities for social serviees of all kinds. ¢

As you consider the form in which you will report this legislation and thereby .

the wmanner in which you believe this problem shvould be gealt with, I would-
respectfully suggest that it is vital that considleration be given to providing
the states with adequate lead time for program plannng and development. Three
reeent instances in which the states suffered from lack of lead ,time mdy be
recalled : .

Public Law 92-603 as origirally enacted, excluded recipients of Siipple-
mental Security Income from the Fosd Stamp program, Subsequently the
Congress extended food stamp eligibility to 8.S.1. recipients. hmnt the anend-
ment became law on December 22, 1973—a few short days hefore the law
wis to become effective on January 1, 1974. .

‘The states were required to publish, their proposed plans for Title XX
beforc H.E.W. iscued its final regulations for that program.

The President on January 6. 1975 signed info law an amendment creating
Title IV-D of the Social Security Act..Title IV-D was to e effective on
July 1. 19752’ but 'H E“{ did nnt pnhli‘sh its final regulations until June 27.

b 1975 c . .

In smnmary. T would like to emphasize that we are intent on delivering quality
developmentad child' care services to all the children in onr state. T urge the
passagé of measures which will allow time for the development of approaches
to-aftain that goal and the .necessary funds to implement those actions, T
strongly support the intent .of 8. 2425, ax a state welfare administrator 1 am
most pleased to see the pos<ibility Of reeeiving inereased funding for dav care
programs and staffinic: ands T respectfully_request-your careful conslderation ot
those problems which T have songht to describe to yon today in the hopd your
legislition van effectively soln‘-o or reduce them.,, -

v
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- SUMMARY 4

Sepate Bill 2425 introduced by Senators Long and Mondale'proposes to
alleviate conditions under provisions and interpretativns of Title XX which

. could be counterproductive t ¢ intent of the legislation to expand gevelop-
\ mental day care services children. !

In recent weeks thesfirobleni ensuing frum the implementation of child care !
staffing standards imposed as a result of ‘Title XX have been addressed by the
stx)nference of Southern Guvernors and Welfare Administrators in HEW Region

Our goal iy to provide quality. developmental day cate for all children. The .
Key to quality is in the competence of staff as wel las the staff-to-child ratios Y]

A number of variables have to be considered in light of present developmefits
in the child care service area, Population densities, availability of facilfties,

v trained manpower, econoinic circumstances, and wishes of the people vary from
community to community Recommended staff to child ratios are not founded on
definitive research nor do they take into accvunt divepse needs of children or
levels of competence in staff. The promulgation of child care delivery systems..
with double standards will tend to segregate children by economic criteria. The
- acceptance of federal staff requirements for all children will be inflationary.
The employment of unskilled staff to provide care for children could be dam-
aging to children unless intensive screening and training modes” are employed.
‘The continued practice of funding for specialized purposes as categorical aid is
. a form of restriction to state planning.

« - <
RECOMMENDATIONS b N
&

1. Title XX staff-child ratios,should nof be enforced until Secretary’s evalua-
tion of requirements is completed and accepted.

2. Waivers Should be allowed for programs which cannot meet Title XX
standards because of uncontrollable circumstances, especially in rural areas.

3. Additional funds should be provided to raise the Title XX ceiling for all
programs to offset inflationary costs which have eroded services.

4. Federal regulations regarding eligibilify determination, reporting, and ad-
ministration should be relaxed. B .

I strongly suppqrt the intent of Senate Bill 2425.

©

r

PREPARED STATEMENT OF Dit. Ropert M. CASsE, Jr, DIBECTOR, OFFICE OF PovLicY
PLANNING AND EvALuaTION, Louisiaxa HEALTH AND HUMAN RESOURCES Ab-
MINISTRATION, STATE of LOUISIANA . ’

- [

£l
Louisiana supports S. 2425 and offers the following recommendations : .
1. Extend thf refundable tax credit provision te cover proprietary day
care as well, since fmost such centers pay less in taxes than the cost of staff
increases mandated by Title XX.
. 2. Add to the definffion of costs which are refundable, the indirect costs
b of employment, such.qts payroll taxes, workmens compensation insurance,
and training. 3 : B
3. Provide for the payment of°refundable tax credit payments_on a _
monthly basis, through the agency administering Title XX in each state.
4. Raige the ceiling for 80-20 matched payments to $6000 to cover pre-
viously pitssed increases in minimum wage payments. o
. Dh. Limit the availability of matching funds to $6000, to remove the possi-
. bility of matching salaries of highly paid personnel. /
6. Lower the percentage of participation in AFDC program which quali-
fies eare givers for benefits, so that these benefits are payable to any center
in which AFDC chifidren are enrolled. T . ;
7. Include funds for training of welfare mothers, specify that in service
_training can be funded. o
~ - . I. s .
. - - o
A. Louigiana commends Ser;ator Tong and Senator Mondale for their efforts
to relfeve the problems greated by Title XX, Public Law 93-647, Part A, Section
2002 (a) 9 (A). Louigiana has objected in the past to the implemenmtionlof

] . : b )
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Federal Interagency Day Care Requirements and HEW regulations, however,
the provisions of Senate Bill 2425 appear to alleviate two of o five strongest
objections. The remaining three objections could be met through the enclosed
— amendments. 4 metnadesanie 1t -~

B. This bill does give States the opportunity to meet those day care standards
at little additional cost while coterminously enabling States and the Federal .
Government the opportunity of reducing welfare rolls through the_egmployment,
of welfare recipients. In addition, this bill continues the requirement of Public
Law 93-647, Part A, that the Department of Health, Education and Welfare con-
duct a study to determine the appropriateness of the Kederal Interagency Day
Care Standards. . R !
IL

A. Since the enactment of Title XX {Public Law 93-847, Part A), Louisiana
has vigorously opposed the mandating of the 1968 Federal Interagency Day Care
Rtequirements on dax care centers. This opposition has been maintained because
of: - .

1. The lack of empirical research‘documenting the validity of the standards
[(child/staff ratios) as relates to development of children. The study re-
quired by the law concerning evaluatipn of these standards should be co-
pleted before mandating uusubstantiated standards upon the States.

2. The economic hardship it would impose upon Louisiana citizens who
do not receive day care services under Title XX. This hardship would result
from centers haviug to increase their staff to maintain their current level of
service. This increased staff cost would have to be shared by the working
parent. Tn Louisiana this would mean an increase of approximately $42 per
child or & 50 per cent increase per child. .

3. The creation of a dual day care system will require the separation of
Title XX _récipients from those who are non-eligibles in centers serving Title
XX recipients. These centers will be forced to close their doors to non-eligible
children because of the increased costs that must be incurred by the paying‘
parents. | ' ot

4. The lack of additional funds 4avould deny day care services to approxi-
mately one-half of those Title XX eligibles currently enrolled in day care
centers in Louisiana. : ., N '

5. The lack of trained day care persgynel available amd the subsequent

. training to prepare personuel to staff the centers.

6. Senpte Bill 2425 offers.an opportunity for Louisiana to maintain its
current level of services to ler children at no additional state cost while also
proglding gainful employment to welfare regipients and otlrer low income

- persons. Because it lessens the burden whi¢h would otherwise have been
imposed on those ¢enters serving botlf Title XX eligibles and non-eligibles
and hecause Senate Bil}*2425 honors the study required in section 2202(A)9
which will hopgtully result in appropriate staff-child ratios which will maxi-
mize the quality for day care for our children, Louisiana accepts Senators’
Long and Mondale's bill with Louisiana’s recommended amendments as this
compromise helps to alleviate the severe problems caused by the imposition
of these standards on Day Care Centers throughout the United States.
]

-

— ' . . I -

A. In connection with the testimony, Louisiana presents the following recoin-
mendations:for amendinents to Senate Bill 2425 :
1. Delay implementation of Title XX ratios until the current IEW study
is complete and published. - ‘
2, Extend the refundable tax credit provision to cover proprietary day
care as well, since most such centers pay less in taxes than the cost of staff ‘
R increases.anandated by Title XX. |
' 3. Adad to the definition of costs which are refundable, the indirect costs |
of employment, such as payroll taxes, workmens compensation insprance, |
s * and training. ’ - \
4. Provide for the payment of refundable tax credit payments on a monthly
. basis, through the agency administering Title XX in each state.
5. Raise the ceiling for 80-20 matched payments to $6000 to cover pre-
viously passed inc;onses in minimum wage payments. %

”
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6, Limit the availability of matching funds to $6600, to remove the possi-
blhty of matching salaries of highly pay personnel. '
7. Lower the percentage of participation in AFDC program which quali-
fies care givers for benefits, $0 that these benefits are payable to any ceuter in
which AFDC children are enrolled.
8. Include funds for traiuing of welMare rhothers; specify tlmt in sery ice
training can be funded.
The Cramrarax. Thank yousery much, gentlemen
Next, we have Mrs. Dean Swan, the president of the Greater New
Or‘lmans Licensed Child Care Association. Is Mrs. Swan here? Wo
wot{ld be pleased to hear your statemont Mrs. Swan. - |

ol STATEMENT OF DEAN SWAN, PRESIDENT, THE GREATER NEW ]
ORLEANS LICENSED, CHILD CARE ASSOCIATION ‘

M. Swax. Mn Chairman, members of the committee. I am a direc-

. . tor of a day care center in 'New 'Orleans. and T am president, of the
Greater New Orleans Licensed Childt Care Association, and in being
& president of that group, approximately 50 percent of these centers
T represent are ADC financed centers.
* What hab happened has been a real shock to these people. 'l‘hey have
no time to prepare as far as getting more staff. They are looking to see
how they can afford to doit, if they can get the staff. There ]ust is a
consensus of opinion that tlw) arehot going to be able to finance this -
themselves w ltﬂl whatever kind of people they can get. Hearing about
your bill, Senator, I definitely would back that because it gives us time
to either have these.ratios changed or to get staff trained. Havi ing the
parents from welfare work in our centers, I would be agreeable to t]us,
speaking just for myself, for thevery youngest children, , children under,
three perhaps, if they went through a training program, but I cannot”
imagine putting an untrained persom with a 4-year- old class or a 3
year- r-old class, and even my infants, I definitely would want them
tr¥ined first. There are many associate degree {no"mms available.
There is one i Louisiana, in New Orleans, availab

In your bill, you offer supplomontmy money, 80 percent ; I would like
to see an ad(htlonal 20 percent added because a lot of thése centers may
have partial private, nonfuiided parents there. and they would have
to pay entirely too inuch fo Leep their child in the'center to nmke up for
the staff ratio increase. »

These parents often are single families. Maybe it is a wun«r conple
with two or three children, imd they just are not financially able to pay
more than what is now being finid f}m day care in Louisiana.

\M’avo fm a long tnne, as a group for the last two years been X
asking for an increase in the $65 per month that the center is now
receiving for ADC children because that is only allowing them to op-
erate at.a minimum, That does net give them what they ‘would kke to
have, to have really quuht) care, and the stated goals of our associa-
tion in New Orleans is the npgradnm of centers, and that does not
necessarily mean changing the staff ratios. I do not agree with them. |

> 1 have no proof, but when there is a study made to'show me that T .

P

, should, but at this time what we have in the State of Louisiana cer-
- tamly 1s adeéquate, and it has only been recently xmplomented S0 we
7.7 have just undm gone a clmn e,
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" As far as the children in the groups, speaking from my point of
view, working with them every day, children learn from peer relation- . ‘
ships and necessarily to take a room that is equipped or large enough |
to accommodate, say, 16 children, 14 to 16 children, and put 45 adults _
in that room too with the children, I cannot imagine teaching in a |
situation like that. And I am talking about, like, 4-year-olds, and if
. you had a room with children under 1 and a one to one relationship |
what are you going to do, have 10 children, 10 women, in one room? "
Are you going to have little cubicles djvided up? T think you would
have a lot of staff, standing around talking to caclr other, instead of
watching the children, and as it is now, if you are training the staff—
which they aye making every effort to do. Our association is having
lots of workshdps encouraging them to attend anything welfare puts
out, or the universities in Louisiana on early childhom% development.
This is the kind of input we really need to upgrade the day care.
! Other than that, the parents—well, I feel like the parents choose to
put their children in the centers. They do not put them in babysitting
where they would have that ratjo of 1 on 1, 1 on 2, 3 or 4. They choose
to put them in day care tenters where they know what the existing
ratio is, and there.is a reason for doing this. You have your State fire,
health inspections, yout social worker. You have a lot of control there
on the physical safety aspects and the health.aspects, and some degree
on the education of the children, so they, of their own accord, choose
to {)laco their children in this arrangement, and do not complain— .
at least. I do not get any complaints—and are well satisfied with the
ratios as they now exist. Thank you. .

The Ciarsman. Thank you very much, Ms. Swan. I will certainly
do my best to see to'it that your problem is fairly considered by the
committee and also by the Senate. I did not create this situation, T am
tryihyg to find answers for it. and I ‘appreciate your testimony here
today. . -

Ms. Swan. Thank you. I know you djdl not create it,’and we ap-
preciate the effort of you and Mr. Mondale on this bill.

The C'naryas. Thauk you very much.

Ms, Swas. Thank yo

[The prepared statement.

I

.
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Ms. Swan follows 1]
*
DPREPAHED STATEMENT OF DEAN SWAN, PRESIDENT OF THE NEW ORLEANS GREATER
- LrceNseEp CHILD (ARE  ABBOCIATION
R

Distinguished members of the committee. I am a_day care director in New
Orleans, Louisiand. T am also president of the New .Orleans Greater Licensed
Child Care Association. My, purpose today is te tell you of some of the probleins
of day care providers associated with the passage of Title XX, and of vur hopes

. for remedies from 8. 2425, " g ~ .

There 18 no other way to put the quesflon to you than to say that Titte XX
doubley, and in some eases triples the cost of providing day eare, without pro-
viding one single cent of Federal funding sith which to pay these added costs.
And I can tell you that the State of Louisiana has no money for these added
costs, eithers Presently Louisiana is paying $65 per month for the care of ADC
children—Iless than $3 per day. For two years we have tried fo have that appro-
priation Incrensed. without success. Prior to the passage of title XX, we had
reached the point that ADC care was costing us somewhat more than we were
receivigg in support from tire State. Here I do not blame the State of Louisiana;
tegislators have many competing demapds placed upon them for state budget
dollars put the fact remains that funds have not lwon’J)x\'ovido(l to meet existing
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care costs. Most day care providers in the New ()rlenns area who continue tu
participate In theADC program do so because they ‘care for nelghborhood childre
who need the services, this they do even at a financial less in many instanc

The imposition in Title XX of the new, much stiffer ratio will cause .
ship on these centers which can hardly be ealculated. The ipact “:)lal/he on both *

préviders and consumers, because the vperating losses which day ¢ providers
suffer in the ADC care programs will, without questtion, be pasged on to the
parents of vther children not under ADC—to working (lass, middl¢ income, fami-
lies and to divorcees earning near minimum wage pay checks ead¢h wecek. “Sena- R
tor Long, himself, stated that the cost of the Title.XX ratio compliante will be .
twice the present cost of care (see Congressiunal Record, September/20, 1975,
page 16998).
S. 2425 recognizes this Tact and attembts to deal with it. To Senators Long
and Mondale, I commend you on younr sensitivity to the needs of day care pro-
viders and to the parents who wili have to bear the cost of compliance if some-
thing is not done.
But we respectfully must note that there are several areas of concern re-
aining, areas just as important as the vnes already addressed by the bill. One
of them is tlmt;&he providers in the private sector are almost completol) left
! out, not intentionally, but totally left out just the same. The provision which sup-
plies the formula for reimbursement of Title XX compliance costs provides a tax
credit plan for private centers, for the "be portion nut paid directly. It happens
that m«mt of the day care centers in L(misinua and I suspect in every state, pay
annuil taxes far below the total cost bf the additional workers requir 1 under
title XX. ‘Ihercfore, the tax credit pryvided in the bill is of no benefit. It would
be, iowever, if the same rute applied to proprietary day care centers as applied
for non-profit ones, i.c, the refifndable tax credit provision. A
From the standpoint of the private providers I represent (ih the New Orleans
Greater Licensed Child Care Association) I would like to assocmto myself with
the statement of Dr. Rubert Casse,, and particnlarly with the amendments and
suggestions contained in that statément. With those changes, we would whole-
heartedly support S. 2425, the bill, in vur opinion, would appropriate for the
children of Loulsiana and (sl\e\\herv the Lenefits and advantages the Congress
sought for them in passing Title XX, and this without destroying the private
provider who provides one ialf of a}l day care services in this countrys

The Ciaryan. Now, next we will hear from a panel consisting of
Mr. William . Pierce, assistant exceutive director of the Child Wel-
fare League of America. Mr. Frederick DelliQuadri, dean of the
School of Social Work of the University of \labama, Ms. Maurine
McKinley, associate director of Black Child Development Institute,
and Dr. Myron Belfer, professor of child psychiatry of Harvard
University. representing the Aigerican Aeademy of Child Psychiatry.

We are Imppv to have this panel, and under onr arrangement each
person has 5 wminntes, and then T will ask a few qneqtlom if Tinay. Now,

' suppose we hear from Mr. Pierce first.

STATEMENT OF WILLIAM. L. PIERCE, ASSISTANT EXEGUTIVE
, DIRECTOR, CHILD WELFARE LEAGUE OF AMERICA, INC. '

Mr. Pierce. Thank yon very much, Mr. Chairman. You have our

. statement for the record, and T will briefly summarize it for yon. T
wonld also like to say that the National Conncil of Jewish Women
“has a letter to yon on this subject which they would like to have added
for the record, and they also wish to be associnted with onr $tatement.
The Criangymax. Fine.

. .
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Mr. Pierce, We very strongly support S. 2425 becalise we agree with
. you and with Sehator Mofi#¥e that thes¢ new -funds are needed t6

. enable Stat@gto bring their day care serviees into compliance with the
provisions olitle XX, . .

We believe, notwithstanding’ past noncompliance by the States and
nonenforcement by HEW, this legislation will make compliance and
0£force.ment really practical and really possible. Although long delay

. ;
1

full implementation of the 1968 requireents is unaceeptable and.

, might he the subject of other hearings, we concur with those who insist
on the phastd ilnplementation of the title XX standards. and we agree
with these public welfare adm¥hist rators here today. We think it should
be 6 months, rather than 3 months because of the practicalities.

The league has previously Sought a Federal matching. rdte above
r 75 percent for child welfare services, including day.care services. Thus,
we very much -approve of the 80-percent rate provided for' in your

“legislation, We do suggest that the comiittee might consider standard--

* 1zation of the matching rate, in order to make the administration of it a
Iittle more simplified, and, of course, would like to have matching at
ahigher level if possible, preferably at the 90-percent level. ;

We applaud the recognitien by your committee that all day care
services be qualified placements for welfare recipients employed with
funds provi(’lod in this legislation. Not all children can. or should, be in

- * ‘centers. Some of thém ean be pfficiently and effectively provided for in
group day carehomes and family day care homes.

*We agree with you that this $5.000 incentive for the hiring of wel-

fare recipients is asstep in the right direction. Qur experience—and we
have completed two big projects on this—with welfare récipients has
been excellent : with training” and supervision they were excellent in
thefr child care work. We also know that welfare recipients are now
, - -- waiting in line for these kinds of jobs. .

T called one of-our agencies, apd they have 50 welfare recipients
currently registeréd for jobs that can go to worlf if your hill passes. *
Because of the demand for these funds to improve staffing and em-

" ploy. welfure recipients, we wouldl respectfully suggest that you might
even want to put'in a little reallocation formula for these new funds
S0 that all welfare recipients wherever posible could be employed,
so that as many people as possible copld be taken off the welfare rolls

e

with this new moriey that you are providing. : o

22 Finally, in regard to tht*idministration proposal, we believe that

,the appropriateness study’ not be used as a rationale f6r further
... delay in‘enforcing standards. We do query the cffectiveness of the
.~ .administration’s proposed 3-percent. penalty authority® If you will
allow one other personal ®¥omment, as a parent, T wonld like to say

how much commonsense, T think, there is in what you had to say at the

very outset about the realities of caring for young children, It is diffi.

cult. Your daughter does not heed any more expentsive HEW studies

to know. what we know from commonsense. If you have your back

" turned taking care of one child, what about those other healthy little
ones scrambling around? They must have somebody watching them.
Thank you very much.  ~_ : '
The Cramyan. Thank you very much, sit.. Dr. DelliQuadri.

»
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STATEMENT OF P. FREDERICK DELLIQUADRI, phAN, scﬁooi. OF
« ,SOCIAL WORK, UNIVERSITY 0F ALABAMA, REPRESENTING THE
NATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF SPCIAL WORKERS (NASW) * .

hd . .
~ . Mr. DELL1QUabRL Senator. T want to make a correction in the listing BN
of your panel. Although T am the dean of the School of Social Work, ,;
University of Alabama, I am hgre representing the National Associa-
tion of Social Workers in their behalf, and I would like to maké a few
_ remarks, and the full context of the statement is on file. ros ‘
—______» The problem which Congress now faces has a perennial quglity. At |
| issiie is the .implementation of a standard established by Congress .
which the States through their title XX plans have undertaken to
meet and which HEW 1s obliged to enforce. Under present circum-
stances, the problem has an iinmediacy which cannot be ignored.

Title XX prohibits Federal financia) participation after October 1 .
of this year with respect to child day care expenditurks if the State
program is not in compliance with the staffing standards set forth in
the law. Several options are presented: One, States can continue to

. . operate programs of child eare which fall,short of the standard. They
* would, of course, thereby jeopatdize Federal aid and run the risk of
having to absorb substantial expenditures, Two, States might attenipt
to com® up to the.requlired standard, although the costs in many in- -
«* stances would be substantial. There, States might cut‘back their entire
. program in order to meet the stahdard, although, in so doing, they
would serve fewer children. Four. implementation of the standards ¢
might be deferred indefinitely or for a specified time, The-difficulty ' .
. . with thisapproach is that there is no agsurance that deferral perse will
" enable Statés to come into compliance. .

» .

' ' ‘On 'th contrary, as this committee noted last December; “current

law imposes these requirements, althongh there is little or no monitor-
- .ing of compliance.’ ST . & .

Five, the Congress mignt make additional fands uvailable to enable
"those who operate title XX child cafe programs to hire the required
s persbnnel, Angd. six. title XX might be amended to relax the staffing
standards.and thereby impose stringenf¥requirenients on the ‘States.
L Proponents of this approach contend the standards are urreason-

. ably high and Burdensome. Others argue that ¢hildren are subject to,
emotional “damage throngh impersonal ¢are and thréugh the lack of
murtnring which is a concomitant of inadequate staff to child ratios,

The first four options listed above are defective in either or both of T
two respects. They will impose a severe financial burden on the States -
and,’or they will perpetuate conditions of child care which are marked
by fegs than the preseribed staff to child ratio. A further likely result
wmll(Ll)e the contraction of these programs—fewer families and chil-
dren will reap the potential benefits of title XX despite the effort of « *

Congress to make social services mgre easily and widely availaple,
The approach taken by S. 2425 appears to be the most yiable ynder
"3y the circumstances. Providers will be®enabled to meet the staffing re-
quirements; States will be spgred from substantial financial hardship.
, In the’'meantime. HEW can proceed with its study and evaluation
0 (1)57(:(hj1d care standards with a view toward their possible revisior in
: .. * I3
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personal observation, Sel_w%v, Vhen those standards came into effect "

" lying philosoplry inherent in this legislation. -

-While we might agree with some critics of the present standérds who -
Mmamtain that a more intensive ratio of staff to children does not
guarantee quality care, it has been our experience that insufficient
stafing wiH certainly insure a level of child care that is less than
adequate. o . T

* I would be glad to elaborate more on this, Mr. Chairman. I happened
to be the Chief of the Children’s Bureau in 1968 when these stand-
ards went into effect, and I might comment on them lateron. .’

Thankyou. 7 B . . L
The Cramyax. Why de you not go ahéad and comment on it? .
Mrz DeruQuabrr. I Tigtened to the disciission,”and “this is my

n 1968, they came as a result of a lot of work, a lot of study, and a lot ¢
of meetings, Mg they did not comé just,gut of the blue. What we
thought then waga good standard came ffom the people who studied .
child behavior and what it means to take care of ¢hildren outside of 4
their own homes in situation like daycire. - | -

What we specified then was that we thought was an adequafe fini- _ . -
mum standard, Now we have had 7 years of experience. The evaluation .
of this experience should have taught us something. Should we con- ..
tinue it,or should we charigeit? Thatis where we arenow. ~ <«

But Lmust emphasize it was not that these,standards came because
nobody studied them. It was our best. thinking of the time. Tt may
change‘now, but in order to. implement that, you need money. In
Alabania, for example, under title XX 12,000 childr®n will be serve(} .
in its day care allocation. It is interesting to note that 40 percent o
their money is for day care. Yet they are serving only 12,000 children;
whereas in“that State there are 250,000 households that have income of
$6.000 or less. - -t :

What we are indicating is just a beginning in this' very vital area

_of day care. The States have respoiided by saying, yes, this is very
important. Alabama has. You have heard the other States. But it 3s -
going to require more money than we have at present.

Thank you, Mr. Chairan. ’ ' .

The Cramyran. Thank vou very much. '

Let us see—Maurine McKinley. associate director of the Blaok
Child Development Institute, .

We are happy to have you.

STATEMENT OF MAURINE McEINLEY, ASSOCIATE DIRECTOR,
BLACK CHILD DEVELOPMENT.INSTITUTE . 4

‘Ms. McKinvey. I am representing the institute today and our . {
affilintes in 25 States. We lave worked withe Stete legislatures, loea]
communities; day care centers, and State officials in the- 25_States.
We found general support not only for titlé XX, but for Senate bill
2125. We are in basic agreement with the general principles and uhder-

There are several points, however, wiieh=we feel need clarification

that would strengthen this bill and simultaneously serve the needs of

*all children in this country, and I thipk that the HEW representation
really underlined our finst apprehension about this bill and of title XX, .

. 1, . < }
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and that is the lack of & menitoring and enforcement procedure and *
lack of evaluatiofi by the Federal Government. ‘

We have found that States, by and large, and operators and boards
of nonprofit child development centers support these standards and
would like to be in compliance. We find HEW has not been the leader
that they ought fo be 1n assisting States and groups to do this, so
that we would like to see some provision that would require HEW

. “to certainly show more leadership and certainly to monitor the ex-
penditure of Federal funds to be sure, that States and centers are in
compliance, and our statement makes some specific suggestions. I

~-willnot go into that here: S e e e e . S

Secondly, we feel that it is important that provisions be made for
training and especially as the bill makes proyision to provide employ-
ment to AFDC recipients. We support that. We believe that the staff
-ought to be competent, and therefore we have made some specific
suggestions regarding training. ) : ,
. And then finally, we had agreed with the 3 months' postponement

—and had wanted that tg be.firm and not to be flexible. We have listened

to the testimony of the State administrators and understand the prob- *

Jems3 that’they have, so that our final statement will not insist on not

extending that 3-month postponement, but our statement will insist

that whatever period is determined feasible will not be further post-

poned because we have seen the 1968 Federal interagency day care

requirements changed by congressional action to make the education

* comporient mandatory rather than optional; the proposed 6-month

postponement—hopefully that bill was killel—and certainly some of

the efforts by some of the groups in States to resist any standards to be

dangerous to children and certainly harmful to quality day care
programs. > .

. Our final statement to the committee will include documentation

_ from federations of local, nonprofit centers who support the standards

. and who'recognize the kind of financial burdens that will be incurred,

. They support the standards because of their concern for quality care

. \g’)r children and are making efforts to see that the standards and their

nters are upgraded:-

3 :, Thank you. . ’
The CuarryaN. Thank you. .
Mr. Belfer is next,” - .

t

»  STATEMENT OF MYRON BELFER, M.D, ASSISTANT PROFESSOR OF
CHILD PSYCHIATRY, HARVARD UNIVERSITY, ON BEHALF OF
‘" * THE AMERICAN ACADEMY OF CHILD PSYCHIATRY

. Mr. BrLrer. Mr, Chairman, day care for infants and young children
calls for the provision of a complex and demantding form of care fora
population that in many instances is at great risk for the development

, of Tater psyclfiatric ang social disebility. The failure to provide ade-
quate care tqinfants with the proper degree of attentiveness, consist-
ency,and wirmth has heen shown repeatedly to procuce a withdrawn,
affectless, alienated child for whom society later pays through'a lack
of producfivity, psychological morbidity, or criminality. '
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Day care can be an efféctive means of providing care for infants | s’
and young children with usually a minimum of psychological dis-
ruption and in many instances a sigmificantly positive influence on
socia] and emotional growth provided that there is effective attention
to the needs of the recipients. When confronted with the distractions
of larger numbers of children to care for. there is a tendency on the .
part of day care workers to use control, restraint, and routinized
means of caring. With an increasing child-to-staff ratio, there is an
increasing lack of affective interchange and a larger turnover in
staff which contributés to an inability of the children to make ade-
quate positive identifications with their surrogate caregivers with
whom they are present for Jong hours during.the day. Good caregivers
do not stay in centers when they feel the burden pf too many chil
dren, and then the children lose out. . .

There are no short cuts in the provision of the adequate care that
avill avoid distorted cognitive and emotional development. This has
beert recognized in the Federal Government’s investment to develot
Letter trained, certified day care specialists in such programs as the
Head Start supplementary training program and the child develop-
ment associate program. ~ : - - . :

We feel very strongly that adequate training for day care workers
is of vital iniportance. The cost of staff makes this item, staff budget-
ing, in a center’s budget vulnerable to cuts, and thus enforced staffing
standards are needed. Standards such as those of the Child Welfare _
League which recognjze the needs of the children are absolutely nec-
essary. The standards should cover both the kinds of training needed
for day care workers and the numbers necded for effective care in'each

-

i

b

age grouping. . -
. Present regulations regardingthe child,staff ratios are only ade- °

quate,if they are interpreted and enforced as applying to direct serv-
ices to the clildren in dav care, and not interpreted as including the
center’s cook. driver, et cetera. In the 6 weeks to 3 years age grouping. ¥
there is the need to recognize that staff time must be provided that, "~~~ =
coes beyond that nieeded for difper changing, the prebaration of
. food, et cetera. and in the 6- througli 14-venr age grouping. it ;must
be understood that in day care it is essential to provide & wider variety
) of activity in a more personalized wav than that in the classroom.
r, Staff ratios must be considered in relation to the time available to
the children and the overall time that staff work-in the centers. ‘The”
“provision needs to be made for caregivers who can be free of fixed
~  responsibilitiés to,meet evises and assist the special needs child. Tt is
the ability to be available that can make thé difference in the/healthy .
A development of a child. Ta dilute the abilitv of trained workers to
frauslate. their skills for the well-being of the children'is to erode |
the effect of current expendityres. - - . . " . 7 h
Child psvehiatrists as consultants to dav'care centérs, iis iembers of
plannine boards. and as therapists Tor chdldren and families, have '
qbsevved the very positive efféets of oood diw gare services, bt have
alse witnessed the nossibfe detrimental .influence of the, unscritinized
warehousing of children. Standards of care incorpordting at least the,
« matios currentlv provided: forsin the' remulations-aut_essentipl and -
thonoht shonld he sriven’to specifieallv mgnilating the anplication of
thesa staff ratios in‘relationto direct ork with chydron._ o e,
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£ P

'

. T
3 ' ' !

N O ’ . : 2 2 . ‘ i Toas

’ . ” . . :




1 . ‘e - ’_83' N Y .

-, To delay the implementation of standards is to place in jeopardy a
population of children already at risk. R
I thank youron behalf of the American Academy of Child Psycliatry |
“for this.opportunity totestify, s )
-~ The Cuammarax. Thank sygu very shuch for your ‘testimony here
today. '~ ' >, ‘ e s
I am sure that all of you know that T did not seck to conult youir
groups before I introduced this bill. I think that ~ome suggestiens -
were made beforé”Senator Mondale joined u~ it~ casponsor. amd these
,* may have come from your groups, to suggest that there e some nodi-,
fications which had been made to the bill. and yoy have made some
,velI'y rood suggestions lere. T
, for one, did not support this particular standgrd when it was
agreed to. but 1 believe 1t is about time we recognized there has got
,to be a standard, and it should not take forever to arrive at some con-’
. clusion, . c < e o
Now. the idea of taking another 18 months to tliink about it and
suggest a standard really is pretty ridiculous to mw. F domot think

those people are willing to wait that long for their paycheck, those

.who.want 18 months to think about it, and I would hope that we can-
either fund thesé standards or agree on theothers. | ° .
- But I am happy to see. that at least there are a large number of 1is,
. other than those who speak for the administration. who think that 'we
. ought to move on ahead to provide staffing for daycare and funds to
pay fot it. Tsam pleased to see that generally we.agree on what the*
approach.ought'to be. : ' - .

- . 1 want to-thank each of you for appearing, and may I say to this

E

N

. this morning that T wilk do my very best. to see that what you have .
had to testify comes to the attentfon of every Senator on the committée, ™
as well s the Senate itself, You have made a yvery fine contribution,

~and I hope very much that' we can move-in this area, not only to, |

.~  prayide these children ‘an opportunity, but to help provide some
. -of tliese families an opportufuty to move out of dependency and into

gainful emiployment. ' L - \ E
T just do not agrée with the statement, that was made here which
qufd, in effect, suggest that these millions-of mothers who, through

no fault of.their own.in most cases, hayvé to call itpon the Govermnent

* to help themr look after théir little childrén, are not Worthy of beingg’
employed in these .day -tare centers. People whom T very much 1o
spect m this ayea.tell we that it is pot ~o much a college degree thra¥

e

‘.

“ _ particalag panel. because you are the last witnesses to appear here ™ *

-

f

- o0 . R o e o - P, sl Aetw
- . someonie needs t§ work® With little vhrildren. Jt is just the fact that, =g
+ they need to loye little children. Theéy need tohave wx onggt con-" 3.y, 2
"cern for those people. . ‘ . ; e RN

. - LT s -
. Mr. Pierce. Senator, if T may just one second—it is <o nﬂf%:tn‘nt.." "\

_for these welfate recipients to go to' workthat T talked-to ong g%y

, venter operators, and they said that in tl').oir Stat_o._won;en wilkleowte |
. . the welfare rolls.to take a job with a little tyaining in a day care:
“  center, making less money thian they were currently miking on wel-

fare because they want to work so badly, and your hill is right on g

target. You are meeting the ndeds of these women. and the needs of "~

the-children, v s

_ The Cuamyas. Thank you very much. -+~

- ~
Y - - . sy
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Now is there ansthing more that any of you panel would like to
add here ? Yes! sir.

Mr. I)HHQL’.\I)RI On that same subject, Senator, T think Mr.
Sauciert from Georgia highlighted the problem because he isfworking
directly w ith it in “the day care. When you bring the~e mdghers in,
whether it is welfare mothers or an\bo«l\ vlse \sho is 1 a chii
care center, there needs to be or lontdtlon and training. This can be
done. There are enough resources in the States. in the wniversities,
in the training programs, to muake a treniendous nnpamt to l e training
programs. .

I think this could be done very easily.

The Cuamyax. Ih'ml\ you very much foi your testimony here
todas

- {The prepared’statements of Messrs, Pierce, DelliQuadri. and Ms.
\Iol\mle\ and the National Conncil of ](‘\\'l\]l Women, follow:]

-

. \rm MENT OF WILL m)( L. I’IFR(,L ASSISTANT F\I-(L'H\E Imu,urox CHiLp
' WELFARE LEAGUE oF AMERICA, INn¢!

- o

'

INTRODU(CTION

\ « M3 name is '&\ iliam L. Plerce. I.am the Assintant E\ocnhw Directo? and
Director, Centgr' for Governmental Afairs, of the Child Welfare League of
America, 1fic. }“ Ining Place, New Ydrk, New York. I am authorized to testify on
82423 on belialf u: the oBurd of Directors of the Child Welfare League of Amer-
lia *We are pnmunh voneerned with how thi‘( legislation would affect chﬂdren

. and_their familiés.

Extablished in 1920, the T, engue in the nﬂthmnl voluntary ﬂcuedmng orgnnwa—
tion for Child welfare agencies in the United States. It is a privately supported
urzumzmmn devoting its efforts ~completely to the imprmement of care and
wr\ig(-s for ¢hildren, There are nearly 200 child welfare agencies affiliated with
the * qu.ue Represented ing this group are voluntary agencies of al religions
Kroups as. ‘well as non-sectarian public and private non-profit agencies

The Leakue's primars_ concerd has alwass been the \wlfﬂre Qf all children
Feza rdless of their race, creed. or economit drenmstances, The League's special
. .interest and expertise is i the area of child welfare services and other programs

which affect the well being of the nmwn» children and their families. "The
A Le au.mw prilue fanctipus include setting standards for child welfate services,
pros Wing cotsullation gervices to local agencies and comumunitjes, conducting

. Pescarch, Issuing (hild welfare publications, fund sponsoriiz annunal regional

canferences.

During the Leagile's many appearances bhefure tlw C'ongress m the past, we hiave
coirtiented on the need’ for anore da) care services, We are pleased, therefore;
to respond to the invitation to testify on S, 2425, |

\ . i 1

H

L S8UMMARY

’

We support 8. 2425 because we agree thaf new fuuds are needed to enable
some States to Iormg their day care services into wmplinnce with the provisions
of Titlee X X.

We believe, notwithstanding past, non-compliance by tlie States apd non-en-
forcement by HEW, that this legislation will mahe compliance and enfurgement
possible n .

Althouih, the long delay in full _implementation of the 1968 Requirempnts

- is unaceeptable and should be thy/suhject of other lhiearings{ we concur with
thowe tifat insist,on a phased implementation of thé Title XX standards, In the
contest of 8,2 425 we believe that this delay should h(- six months rather than
theee months,

The League has previously qought a Federal nmtching rate nbove 76¢% for

schild welfare services, including day care services. Thus, we approve of the 80%

- .

-

! Beeause of the length of the material submitted as part of the statement, it has not
been appended ty each copy of thiz statement One copy has been provided to the com-
mittee staff. Petsons-wishlng to obtain coples uhould contnqq the League.

' . - N L .
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matenng rate provided for i this legislation. We do suggest that the Committee
consider standardization of the matching rate, preferably at the 90% level.
We applaud the recognition by the Committee that a}l day care services be
qualified placements for welfare recipients employed with funds provided in -~

this legislation. *
We believe that the $3.000 incentive for the hiring of welfare recipients is
a step in the right direction. Our, experience has been excellent in training
welfare recipients for child care work. ' oo
We also know that welfare recipients are waiting for these kinds of jobs.
, Because of the demand for these funds to improve staffing and employ welfare -
recipients. we suggest that a reallocation furmula for these néw funds be added
to the legislation, . .
In regard to the Administration proposals made before the House, we believe
that the appropriations study Should not be used as a rationale for further delay
- in enforeing standards. Further, we query the effectiveness of the Administra-
. tion’s 1)roposod°3% penalty authority. ‘ . X
At the outset. we would like to include as part of our Statement various
matérials which pertain to the legislation mder consideration. Part of this
maferial, prepared at the request of Rep. Martha Keys of Kansas, was recently
5 inserted in the Congressional Record. Other material included with this State-
nient is our testimony on the Child and Family Services .ct of 1975, which -
» included a very detailed discussion of day care matters. Finally, the materigl
includes League stutements alout guiding principles for day care and a bibliog-
‘mplxy of day care items published by the League- R

('hild care standarde

- When 8. 2425 wvas introduced. Sep. Long said that lie knows that “there are
those who feel.. . . that these standards (in Title XX) do not go far enough.”
. Sen. Long may,well have-meant to include the Child Welfare League of Ainerica
among. those who are of the belief that the standards in Title XX do not go
far enough. The League, along with other groups concerned about the well-being
of children, 13, on record on NRMErous OCCASIONS on this issue, including previous
testimony filed before this Committee, Our recommendations in regard to Fed-
eral Requirements are well-known. .

This ix why we Dbelieve that the Title XX standards. which are somewhat

relaxed, must not be weakened pr abandoned—they represent only a niinimal

level of protection for children. '

Compliance by the-States ¢ ' ’ - -

. Despite the fact that regulations which govern expenditure of Social Services

tunds t{irst nnder Title IV-A, nowsunder Title XX) clearly required compliance
with specifie standards, there was a lack of compliance Dy some States and gen” -
eral non-enforgement by HEW. We recognize that this non-compliance and non-

. enforcement servegd to unpderinine the fact of the Federal Requiremnents’ exist-

» . ence. We find sich non-compliance and.non-enforcement unacceptable. .

Thé Congress—at least partially as the result of HEW audit -reports that
chowed Federal funds were being grossly misspent—also found such lack of
responsiveness unaceceptable and legislated accordingly.

. - Becanse of previous reprieves, it became clear to us that in consideration

¢ of the financial and vperational problems involved in bringing States into com-
pliance, spme phase-in of the October 1 effective date was required. Accord-
ingly, we joined those who wete pressing for g temporary delay’ in enforcement

- of the new Title XX standards for several reasons. First. we did not want to

contribnte to a wholesale closing of facilities desperately needed hy children, -
and their parents, Second. we did not want to preclude States from developing

«better quality s.ervl('es. once they saw that there would no longer be “Federal

. funding for lower quality services. Third, we did not want to create an nnreal

crisis around the October 1 deadline when~ it wag clear that there were other

alternatives under consideration, sucl as 8, 2425,-— ’ .

Woe also realize. as does this Conmittee. that in some cases it was the financial
ﬁmi.mtinn-—nml no other factor—that was keeping States from meeting stand-

ards. . . N ' . .

We agree with the sponsors of &, 2427 that for some Sfates new funding was
enecessary to enable them to, comply with the standards. Previously. the alter-
native presented to the States at their ceiling, when faced with constantly in-

. -~ creasing costs of offering such services, was either to reduce the n umler of .

» » -
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schildren able to be served or further reduce the qualify of care given those in
day eare facilities.

For this reason, wé endorse the provision of new funds so that the Title XX !
standards can be complied withl -

We also have comments un other provisions of the legislation. —_

The three-month delay v \ T '
Because of the League's experience with training welfare recipients and
others for -child care jobs and the praetical requirements of putting such per-
R sons into plaee, we suggest that the three-month delay. be extended to six months.
In tins way, ap orderly staffing up can be accomplished whieh will result in
- letter sereening and training and ultimately a better service for tlle children
and less turnover. We have talked with agencies currently operating programs
- - similar to those that might utilize welfare recipients and they tell us that they
: would require six months’ time to effectively use these “new personnel.
Our endorsement of any delay is, of course, contingent on the understanding
- we have that the enforeement provisions of Title XX be carried out. While we
recognize that confusion at the Federal level and conflicting messages from
Washington may. mndeed®, bave left State and local program providers in an
uncertam state. Title XX should have removed that uncertainty. After six years
of general non-enforcement, for whatever reasons. it seems reasonable to insist 9
that the provisions of Title XX be complied with. If. however. this legislation
- 18 enactesd and these new stafling resonrces are made available to enable States
and prograpn providers to mniediately meve to compliance. then it only seeimns
fair to us té allow this new provision to work. .
We beliave that six nfonths time is a fair period for phase-in. This will give
providers sufficient time "to hire welfare rocipi(?nts. provide some training for
themesand thus meet sfaffing requireménts. .

The $3:000 wage incentit ~ R
Although the League has no positd %_:‘ credits per se, we do think that
the $3.000 to ‘be provided for the hirwmnre recipients is a move in the
v ¢right direction. - R R
. First of all. xﬁ\_’le £5.000 may X to e a very low wage to he paying persons
working in child ‘¢ate, the fact is thitt current wages unfortunately are quite
comparable. The median salary paid to assistants to teachers in day care centers,
according to the League's 1974 Salary Study. was $5.250. If that salary figure
is raised by the 6.4¢% average ainual pereent change reported for the “other
service' workers™ eategory given by the U.S. Dept. of Labor. then the median *
would be $55,785 for suth workerg in 1975. © - '
- Data for turnover, a eritical }nctur in providing decent day care and avoiding -
return to the public assistance rolls. are not available. We do believe that higher
salaries should b paid for these reasons. However, 809 matching funds would -
e available for salaries over $35.000. .
“» It.is also important to note that the concept of training and employing wel- ‘
fare recipients for child care is tested. The League ran two [training programs
for child care staff. beginning in June 1968 and ending in December 1971 About
8% of the tralnees were Black, about 105¢ Hispanic and the remainder of other |
ethnie groups, More than one-third were public assistance recipients and about
half were high school graduates. Of 1,175 trainees, more than 80 graduated.
60%% got jubs at salaries at or above the wedian salary paid for comparable work -
at the time, . . e
5 In summary. we thiuk that there will be many persons leave the welfare rolls
\ to take jobs If this legislation is euacted. Properly trained, they sheuld be able - 1
o function well in those jobs. R * . .

.

Differential matching rates .
The Leagne notes with approval the inerpased matehing rate for hiring addi-

tional staff under this legislation, Obviously. R09% is more helpful than, 75%. .

but we think this Commiftee onght to consider standardizing the matehing rate

for day carg servivey hy order to simplify the admlnistration of ths eksential
>]

. ) service. - !
We would profor to'see a 90% matching rate for day care sor‘)'i('es (and.
indeed. for all (ifld welfure services). Others, such as Black Adminjstrators in =3
Child Welfare, also recommend inereased Federabfunding for these areas of )
. . crucial noed andlogous ty the funding of family planning services at 90%., ° 7
. N b ¥ .
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- It this Committee sees day care .as the key social service which enables many
-~ ta achieve self-sufficiency, then perhaps & consistent and higher matching rate .
: for @ay care services should-be mandated. . e e e -
- Eligible child:day care services’ oo
. We are pleased that this legislation does not limit employment epportunities
. - tp day caré centers and instead uses the wards “child day cart services.” We
. understand this to mean that if a welfare recipient is employed in any facility
‘meeting the test of having at least 30% of the children funded in whole or in
part under the State’s Title XX program, the additional funds will be made
available. Since a child day care services program may include day care centers.
. group day care homes or family day care homes. welfare recipients employed
in any of these settings would be qualified for the funding under S. 2425. ’

Welfare recipients are 1caiting fors jobe

We think it is important to underscore the fact that this legislation enables ) ]
welfare recipients to take jobs that can be created or that can be filled if the .

funds are made available. . . . .
For instance, one of the Iﬁx‘ﬁé agencies which provides a full range of dayg
. _care services currenfly has a iting list of about 160 persons for employment.

. Of those, about 50 people on the list are welfare recipients. .

That same agency executive tells-us that recipients take jobs in day care *
facilities at wage rates at or below what they wonld receive or do receive were
they to remain on welfare. e

-WWe believe that this situation—of welfare recipients waiting to take jobs. '
often at wages below or comparable to what they receive on welfare—is com-
mon across-the U.S. ’

Reallocation of unused fund'x'

1 -
Because the new funds provided under this legislation are so badly needed ~
to help States come into compliance, we hope that all States avail themselves

. of this opportunity. Should States not take advantage of this opportunity, how-

. ever, we would hope that the Committee wonld consider allowing for reallocation
of such funds to other States that either want to upgrade their.services and
bring them into compliance or who want to expand services through the em-
ployment of welfare recipients. . LN

We believe it would be unfortunate«if unused funds prevented persons on
welfare in States without financial resvurces firom . being hired. For instance,
the allocation for the Ristrict of Columbia would be an estimated $1,800,000— °
enough to employ 360 welfare reciplents. If th¢ District of Columbia were to*
identify twice that many welfare recipients that wanted to take advantage of
the work opportunity under this legislation! it would be unfortunate if the °
fands that could fiuance their jobs were to be upavailable because some other
jurisdietion didn'ttilize the S. 2425 monies. :

A reallocation formula would seem to be consistent with the intentions of this
legislation. 3 .

Comment on adwinistration proposal to House !

Although the Administration position on these matters may have changegd
since they testified on ILR. 9803, we do think that two aspects of that testi-
inony require comment. We belieye that the Committee should carefully exam- .
ine the Administration’s positio? in regard to!the appropriateness study and <9
‘their suggestion that a three percent penalty provision be substitutéd for the
current_Title XX language. % : -

- &’
The appropriateness study ..
. We are concerned that the appropriateness# study be properly understood.
JFroin the time that the Federal Interagency Day Care Requirements were promul-

gated in 1968, but especially beginning in 1989, cost implications led the Admin-
Istration to attempt to replace those Requirements. ™

A

‘
'

- Repeatedly, attemnpts to gain acceptance’ from the profesefonfnl'and provider
commutifty for lower-quality Federnl 'quuirements-—nofnbly in 1971 and 1872—
failed. Senators such ag Mondale and Ribicoff, on this Commnittee and Senator *
. Buckley and others,were vutspohen advocates on behalf of the 1068 Requirements.
The reason for their support of the.1968-Requirements is, in our view, very
stinple. The 1068 Requiremnents are in most respects similar to two other dgcu
ments which pertaiirto day care services..One, the League's Day Care Standards, -,
. . Sy S P . .
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‘has been an accepted .\Mlﬂrll.\ since first published in 1 after years of care- )
ful work and discussivn, The other, the Head Start XManual of Policies and In- , -
structiens, was the result of similarly careful wurk and represeuted the, best
thinking of experts. based on experignce nnd research,gs tg what is necessary
. | for decent'day. care. -~ . R WA -
."The C(rpilgres\s, knowing thit HEW yas prepared to replace the 1968 Require-
_ _mears @it filose that had been rejected previously. compromised with the .Ad-,
ministratiog, The comprumise was that most of the 1968 Requirements were -

‘ stipulated in Title XX, but the Secretary was given discretivn.for setting stand-

ards for center care of children nnder three 3 ears of age. At the same tfme, the .
. Cnjigress gave HEW afithorization to conduct an appropriateness study,

Since the League fegularly conducts a reappraisal of its Standards,in order
experience aund research ovecurring after pullication date—
— - ' as do other patidnal standard-setting organizativns—we had no objection to

the’Congress apthorizing a careful ang, objective study. . «

It was not ofir understanding, however. that the study would serve ns another’
Larrier tv enfircement by HEW of the 1968 Requirements. Frankly, given the
difficulty of mounting an appropriateness sfuds that is buth wubjective anp?p
ts

Sr

solutely protective of the, children that are subfects, we Lelieye that the r

presented in 1977 nay require considerable reflection 'by t Congreas, $t

quite possible, given the fact that it has taken nearly three years to settle the

Social Rervices controversy, that the revision, if any. of the Federal Require-

ments conld take nntil 1978, - , N ) .
Ten years of non enforeement is nnaceeptable, Liferglly,a miljion children a o

vear and their parents rely un the protections of Federal standards tosinsure

that the care heing provided is sonnd. Waiting another three years, whife HEW

conducts its studs and relies on more of the samg enfurcement that has clarac-

terized the years since 1068, seemns inadrisable to ns. s ..
We understand and support those who want to know where they stand. We o

say that the Congress has tlenrly stated where we stand, and that Congress has s

given HEW two full years to do the approprinteness study. In the meanwhile; >+ - .

for a minimum of two years. everyone knows where thes stanid—we have thet .

Title XX language. and the HEW-sef, standnrds for center ecare of children under

three years of age.. : . . .

» g

PR - ot * ~

The 3-percent penalty propoxal . o . Dos
We wonld like t¢ comment briefl§ on thelA(hninistrzttion's propuosal to enact a
three percent penalty against total Title XX funding for those States that. do not .
coopferate in raising«thdir standards ffhmnking a goo(f faith effort to do so. :
Using the bése information available, we estimate that there' are sixteen -
States—mostly in the South and Southwest—that have not heen meeting the,
Federal Requirements, In terms of financial impact fulone, there is somng questton %
abont the efféetiveness of the Administration approafh. R . .
If all 16 States were to determine that they dJd not wish’to imprave rheirw‘ "
staffing to meet the Federal Requirements, the tdal penalty according to our
« , estimate (\ind be §16 million When one compares Nuis maxinrum penalty to thes
’ finaneial alternative, there is a startling difference. N . °
The new State matehing share required to donble staffing and comply with the
Federal Requirements wonld he about $49 million. In ad@®on, about $150 million '

of Title XX fungs wounld have to be expended to pay the Feddral share of the o L.
stafling costs, | * . ‘ .- -

In snm, we quéry the wisdom of providing a maxinmm flseil Kability of $16.
million instead of almost $200 million to reach decent staffing levels, According N

to m{ramtimnto. only two Statex—South Carolinn nad Tenfigssee—would have a -
« financial fucentive to avoid the Administration's 3¢ penalty,
L We also wonder if the penalty would le levied, since appargntly HEW has
! . not eut baek Medicaid payments to States out of complianee:.
. . .

>

" 1]
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Y STATEMENT BY P FREDERICK DELBIQUADRL. DEAN. ScooL oF an,u. Work, Ux1-
JVERSITY OF ALADAMA, FOR NATIONAL ASSOCIATION oF S0MAL WORKERS v

Y A -
.My name is P, Frederick DelliQuadri. 1 dm currently Dean of the School of
., Sedial Work, U'niversity of Alabama. I am here on Behalf of the National Asso-
* eiation of Svein Workers (NASW) the largest organization of professional social ¢
whg‘kors in the world. We represent nearly 65,000 members located ip chapters ’
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- in each of the 50 States. 4n {he .District of Columbia; Puerto Rico, the Virgin
oL Islands and Europe. We'are picased to haye this opportunity to eapress our views
. - on S 2425, - ) . :
. "% NASW has a long standing interest in chikf welfare and 4n child care stand-
-+ ards. Over viethird of 6ur miembers are directly involyed in, programs or are
employred in settings in which the needs of children are of paramount con- .
. seern. More than 20 of my own 35 years of professional service have been in the
y . field of ¢hild welfare. I have served as director of state child and youth programs
-~ . 1n Wyoming,:Ilinoi§ and Wisconsin. For eight years, as U.S. representative to
. UXICEF, I dealt with basic issnes of child services and day care and with needs
an( probleins of children which transdenll natlonal buundaries. As former Chief
of the X..8. Children's Bureau from 19Gl until 1969 and in a variety of other
capaeities in Federal and state goverffnent service I have been confronted
. with the task of estabdshing, implementing and monitering standards of care.
I'would like to confine mmy remarks to that aspect of S 2425 which seeks to
facilitate and encourage the implementation by states of child day care services
conductéd pursuant to Title XX of the Social Security Act. ’
- The prablem which Congress now faces has a perennial quality. At issue is the .
. implementation of a standard -established by the Congress which the States .-
3 through their Title XX plans, have undertaken to meet and which HEW is”
obliged to enforce. Under present circumstances the prublem lhas an imnediacy
which: cannot be Ignured. Title XX prohjbits Federal financial participation after . .
* . October 1 of this y:gf: with respect to child day care expenditurgs if the State
1

. program fs not in compliance with the staffing standards set forth in the law.
"<, - .Several options-are presented .(1) States can continue to operate programs of
) . Lh!“(l care which fall ghort of the standard. They would of course thereby jeopar-
dize Federal aid and run the fisk of having to absorb substantial expenditures.
(2) States might attempt to come®up to the required standard although the costs.
in many instances would be substantial. (3) States might cut back their entire -
, program in otder t; eet the standard although in so doing they would serve
U . fewer children. (4)y>Jmplementation of the standards might be deferred indéfi-
"\ i~ ,\ + Ditely of for a spedified time. The difficulty with this approach is that there is io *
~  agstnanee, thabd defenpaliper se swill gn_atle,Stntesﬂto comne into compliance. On
« the contrary as this Comniittee noted las DR@mb¥s' “current law imposes these
. requirements (i.e., the Federal Interagency Day Care Requirements of 1968) al- -
- p theugh there ig little or no monitoring of compliance. . . ."” (5) The Congress
might make additional funds available to enasblé those who operate Title XX
¢hild care programs to hire the required personnel. .(6y Title XX might be
gmended. to relax the staffing standards and thereby impose less stringent re- '
quirements on the Siates. Proponents of this approach contend, the standards
. #re ungeasonably high and burdensome. Others argue that children are subject’
. . o emgﬂor)n‘( damage through impersonal ecare and thru the lack of nurturing
which is a concomitant of inadéquate staff to child ratios. . !
+, The first*four options listed above are defective in either or both of two re-
-~ spects. They wiil impose a severe financial burden on the States and/or they )
-wili perpetuate conditions of child care which are marked by less than the pre- AN
scribed staff fo chiid ratio, A further likely result would be the contractionof | o
. these programs.—fewer families and children will reap.the potential benefits of
R Title XX despite the effort of Congress ta make social services more easily and
- . widely available. . .
R " The approach taken by S 2425 appears to be the most viable under the cir
cumstances. Providers will be enabled to ineet the stafiing requ‘ifem{rnts; states
+will be spared from substantial financlal hardship. N .
« Iy the meantime, HEW.can proceed with lt.s.qmdy,nn(l evaiuation of child care
+ astantlards (as cplled for in P.l.. 93-647) with a view toward their possible re-
L1 . 'Y .

',

. vision in'1977., , )

While we might agree with some gritics of the present standards who main-
tain that a more intensive ratio of gtaff to childgen does not guarantee quality
care, it has been our’experience that insuffictent staffing will certainly ensure a
“levelb! child caggthat is less than adequate, - . - °

v - Séven years Rave, elapsed since the 1968 Federal Intragne Day Care' Re-
quirements were adofited. Movement toward theirshinplementatifon has beea un-
¢ven at best. We have an opportunity to combine the co.erclve{ power of the presgnt

. )

',See: 8tipy Dc;tn and Sloterials on Social Services, Com'mltteé &‘Flnunce. U.8. Senate
a December 13.11074. At 47, . : H AN . .
‘ , . . . . ‘
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law with the facilitive thrust of the proposed amendments. By enacting § 2425
. Wo can obviate the need foraostly enforcement action by HEW, we can forestall
program cutbacks by the States, we can distourage continuation of less-than-
standard child care services, and perbaps most important, we can advance the  *
Federal-State partnership in the best interest of outr country®s children, ‘
¥ - »

-~
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STATEMENT OF MAURINE F. MCKINLEY, AsSOUIATE DIRECTOR, BrLack CHILD
DEVELOPMENT INSTITUTE T

* + ' N
Icstimong' on S, 2425, A bill to facilitate and encourgge the implementation by
States of child day eage services programs conducted pursuant *to title XX

 the Social Sequrity Actand to prowote the eiuploy ment of welfure recipients

\ in the pruvigion of ciﬁm day care services™ to the SenatY Finance Committee.
5 ;

My name is Maurine McKinléy, I am the Associate Director of the Bl‘ack
I Child Development Institute here in Washington, 1x.¢, , .
The Instituté hins served as an advoente for the rights of Biack Cliildren for
the past five years. Serving in this capacity. we hawe worked with state legis-
s . lators. local ¢ommunity groups. day care centers, and state officials in over 25
“states, e have performed a variety of tashs from curriculum development to
Rasisting state legislative rommittees draft weaningful child care legislation,
We are iere today, however. to distuss the essence of S. 2425 d» it affects Black
Children. We are in basi agreement with the general principles and underlying
philosophy inherent in thiy legislation, There are several points which we feel
0 need clarification that would strengthen fhis bill "and simultaneously serve
. * the needs of all chlldren inthis country. .
First, that states. not only be required to meet (hild care standards as estab-
< lishied by Public Law 93-647, “the Social Services Amendients of 1975, but
%hnt the federal governnient, likewise, be reqiired to monitog and evaluate
thie states to insure compliance. One of the main reasons why states songht this
bill and why congress Is legislating it at this time, is becayse the 1968 Federal
Interagency Gui('liglines fyr Day Care have never been enforced by federal,
state or loeal govifnments. 8. 2425 will provide nmioney to hire additional per-
sonnel to meet these new standhrds, However, nowhere in this legislation are =
there provisions for the monitoring or evaluation of the child care standards in
the states to insure complianee. Unless such a mechanism is established we will
have meaningless standards which can only woerk to the detriment of our children.
We suggest that, at a minimum, the following be added after Section 1 (2),
eath state must Submit with its Title XX Plansa comprehensive report on the
. status of day care centers Which gives subistantial information te the reader
80 as to ascertadit from sald report whether the state is, or is not conforining
to the child eare standards, as promulgated by Pablic Law 93-647. .
. Second, according to the April 1974 edition of the Monthly Labor Review,
* married women's participation rate in the labor force rose to 422 for the year
| ending in March 1973, while the presence of nrothers in the labor force with
« hildren b(-t,\won the ages of 3% rose from 13.29 since 1960 to 38.3%% in March

’ 1973 However, betause of their economic situation, lack of education and lack of
skills, the participation rate of heads of single-parent families who are re-
_ciplents of AFDC, shows no wmarketl upward trend in the labor ;orco. To ‘
. ‘remedy this sitaation we suggest that section 3 () should be modified to read s
as follows: . ; e

. 9

Ihe ml(]’itlmml federal funds whieh become payable to any State for any

fiscal year by renson of the provisions of sybsection (2) shall, to the waxithwn

- extent possible employ these new:funds in such a manner that they will increase

' the employment rate of siugle paxent AFDC families first, and, as the state de-
termines, employ other welfare reciplents and low incone persons In jobs related-

+ « to the provision of ¢hild day eare services.”

Third, and finaljy, we woul(l like to dtress that the 3 month delay which is to .

- allow statés to meet these standards, should not be extended by the congress.

The 3 months delay not only extends the implenientation date of these standards

but it alsv pxempts states from financtal retribution (undeg Title XX no funds,,

will be distributed to the state from the federal gowrmm-ntﬁ"r child care unless,
thie child edre standard® are iliplemented) for non«complmq >o with the smmln[(}s,
., untligfter the y oﬁtxpnm-m('nt.v ih s
iz K 4 z['\; !
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The failure to enfaree the 1965 Federad butraagency Day Care Requirements, by <
HEW,  congtessional action which resufted ur the chamgigg of the status of the
education component m the 1965 standards from mandatory to optional for the
states, and now the proposed 3 month postponement of day wan staudards, poses
a very acrions threat to current diy eare programs atd more importantly to the
ehililron served. We wonld hope that the Linguage in this bill is sterm enohgh
that the states will reajize that the three month postponenicnd The langiage
should be flexible enongh su that states can wonform to the legislation if they pnt
forth a gepnine effort to comply with the standards

We wonld like to thank the Wil's sponsors for thinking of the children aud
for the opportunity to present oug views on this iuportant piece of lepistation
The h/s(imlo stauds ready ln\:l\\j‘\ fir o this and fature endeavors

~ . . \

STATRMENT OF THE NATIONAL ('c}&')’\:. o Jewisnt t\\'o\n\

The National Couneil of Jewish Women, with 100,000 menbyrs thronghout
the United States, has long worked for the (\[nlIM. develapne nt and adequate '
finaucing of quality, comprehensive ditld care progrivus, asvailable to all ¢ hildren
who need them, ’ S

As vur State Publie Affairs Chairvomerand Section Viee Presidents exmnined
thelr States  Proposed Compreheusive SooNd Services 'lan to Jmplement Title
XX, they have expressed {heir concern abonfinadequate funding of child cnre
servicos to meet the minimum standards ~ot igfitle XX of the Sodial .\'wnrit)\
Act. For exanple, thé Nebrasha Plan allocates ¥R mithion tu sarve 00 cbilidren
for the fiseal year which began on October 1 -S4 -r yenr per (hild* "Fheir leg 2
pslators appurently see no need for child enre stapdaNQ.

CWith the 11 states sl fully spend their <ogial <@g {ces fund under the egl
img et by the Congress there i< no additional Fedoral /) \]xifqmmls mvallable

to raixe standards.
In New York State, where the State licensing of day caNCsenters has been

based on the Federal Inteagency Day Care Requirements of 1968 it has been
possible to enforee such stabdards with proprietars eenters whielclaim exemp
tion by being affiliated with the private schools and not ander ticenNjhie requlre
- ments of the Now York State Department of Social Serviees, yet wakg to hpve
purchase of services by loenl Sucinl Service Districts as funded under THe XX

The proposal of 8. 2423 to reimburse day care expenses on an 80, 20 basNwill
envonrage complinuce with the Title XX standards. especially with the ndditio
tunding proposed, without curtudling the availability of (hild care serylees. " THRy
bill alse encournges propriotary eenters to aecept the standards

We urge the passage of this legisation, * |

[Wherenpon, at 1:10 pan., the subcommittee was adjourned. subject

to the call of the Chair.] .
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STATEMENT ON S. 2425 BY SarLy PrOVENCE, M.D.
: A :

., Mr. Chairman, I support S. 2425, S

R My statement is based upon praetical, clinical and research experience in

. regard to the develuvpment of yowrg chjldren over a period of many years. For

the last seven years, for instance, I, and my colleagwes were conducting early
intervention progrims, including a day care program for children from the early
months of life through age five years. My involvement was not as an occasional
visitor. I was a planner, observer, and evaluator of the programs. I was respon-
sible for solving the problems that conie up th daily work with children, parents, -
and staff. ’ ‘ :

- 7 ~

) INFAN . .
s 1 ‘ .

_Infants not: yet- walking are dependent “upon adults to provide what they

need. First of all.they require care fromr persons who not only know what is
 mportant or necessary for their well-being but also can respond appropniately
to the_signals_frofiv the infants=about their discomforts and immediate heeds.,
Tn the beginning many of the emotional and social needs of babies are taken
care of along with their beiug fed. bathed, dressed, changed, lifted, and put to °
sleep. As they grow during the first year. while these bodily needs are still
central to their well-being, they are ready for and benefit from a larger number
and variety of experiences as long as these erperiences arc anchored in a golid -
relationship with the maternal figure. If a large part of this experience as well
as tle physical care aud protection of the infant is provided outside the home ’
in family or center day care by persons other than the child’s own parents, the
systen must insure that the care is adequate and beneficial, not harmful. It is
difficult enough for one caregjver to respond te the developinental and bodily
needs of two infants who, indeed, may need to he fed or changed or made com-
fortable or talked to or provided a play time at the same time. To have the respon-
sibility for more than feur—as some would have the Congress endorse—places
an impossible burden on the caregiver and guarantees shat children are going
to beshortchanged. When this goes on day after dny.)a situatioit of chronic stress
occurs in which even the sturdiest of infants is .regularly taxed béyond his
- limited capacities for coping, witl stress, and his development is ifiterfered with

in one way or another. . e 7

I

. > TODDLERS - ',  + - RPN A
4 -3 M » z . >

. . . g

_ .As infants enter the second year and beconie toddlérs, wiit they need from
adults 'differs in somne respects fromn their needs in the first year, buf adult =

B presence and involvement are not ltss vital, The "toddler'sincreased aclivity .

. gn@ strlving for independence and competencé, his nécessity to achieve con-

trol over his sphincters, to. gradually modity hi¢ egocentricity and to-begin

the long task of controlling and channeling. his Thpulses! require aduit sup-~

. « port and gaidance, Similarly. his pefsanal 7and social ‘ relationships as well LT

.

as hjs curiogify and eagertiess to learn.about apd, deal with
be accomplished witliout substantial Lielp from understandii

* A

the world canmot

adults One adult,

.S

-no matter iow talgnted and durable, caunot provide those fmportant ingredients -
- _ for more than.a few minutes’ time with three or four or fixe_or more such young
children. Peelings ard intense. needs are immédiate, capacitiés for hurting one-
B self gr-others ape expanding. In siich a situation it is hot only that suppdrt for
good development is not adequate. More than /t,l)ﬂt‘ the _nursery becomes a con-
fusing and frightening jungle. Such a sconeu/bt a disservice to young children, to < .
their parents and naltimately to their comnminity, for not only does such a situat .
tion interfere with the child’s realization of the individugland nnique potentials Te
with, which he was horn. His participation as a well-functionjng member of &

Al T

) 1 Professor of Pediatrics and Directer of the Child Development Unit. Yale Chid Study
_Cenfter, New Haven, Conn. .
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A fawmily and of a larger sudlety is marhedly hainpered by such experiences, The . 4 |
second and third years of a child s life, while delighitful, rew arding and expansive ~ ‘
in niany respects, are tempestaqus and stressful even under goud conditions. If, |
he 1s ill cared for, if his environment is not geared to his moust important deyelop- C .
mental neéds, at the very least he will be unable to réalize his pqteutinl and at . |
worse he will be programmed fur failure either in Lis cognitive or in his emotional .
P life and/or in his social.adaptation. co- .
S B . . M . " .
ey . THE EDUCATIONAL COMPONENT '

- -, s,

. N ¢ < O

Onereason we believe that the Title XX day care standards should be Juet is LI |
that one of the mtost important parts of auy day care service—and une.df the |
more expensive to.provide—has been wade uptivual,. not mandatory. It was a.sub- |
stantial compromise tu alluw those States that wish te offer programs withont, |
an edueational component to dv so. At thie least, States should be willing to provide P
cus¥todial programs with sufficient custydians tv guarantee the health and safety J
of the childrén. . / |
PROGRAMS FOR 3, 4. 5 YEAR OLD§

With the requirement that there be an educational compunent remosed, Title
XX has moved to a quality level substantially below that of the other major -
. early childhdod program for children, Head .Start, Now, Title XX requires the.
~same staffing as Head Start, But the program may be substantially different. The E
Congress should be very. wary of further changes. changes which only setve tv
emphasize the djfference Letwéen these two prograws for children, It is this
- difference in quality which makes day care provided under Social Services less
attractive thau Heal Start. To make the day care even less acceptable not only
puts children inte situations that are risky but leads parents te.reject day care
B and work for the only alternative—aring for their children and remaining })m
- of the workforce. : ’

‘ SCHOOL-AGE DAY CARE ! *

)

These staffing reynirewents have already been changed so drastieally that the

'I‘itlg XX stazsdards are lower thau those of States where the majority of children .
requiriag such cagesresrde. ’ N L - ’
N
» . . N - . . N
RS DAY CARE: HELP FOR PARRENTS e

, . .
In our present, ddciety when stresses upon families aire greater than ever before,
and the supports provided by eatended families, neighiborhoods hnd sucial groups
are fragmented and upsitstained, the tasks of rearing children y»ell are indeed o
enormous, The widekpread need for parents to be assisted with tashs of child-
rearing is a fact, not a theory. Now here is that need more’crucial and urgent and
long term implications more relevaut for the society than during the early years
of the child’s life and during the carly phases of the developuient of parenthood.
This Is especially true for those families and young children at nnusual risk—one
parent families, poor families, families with one or both parents_mentally dis-
turbed or physically handicapped. These families unquestionably in need of
services and supports—it is for them that Title XX, was enaced, - | .
JBetuuse there has been ample opportunity for eiild care programs to come into :

cothplianee with the 168 Federal Bequirements i the lagt six yeaps, and espeial,

Iy during the nearly three,years of debate over new Regulations for Secial Serv-
ices. the titue to begin moenituring and enfurcement stipplated Yy the Congress in N

Title XX js reasonable, Either programs wil come-ifito compliance how—and 1

hppe'that they will do o with the new staffing resonrces that would be made

avatilable 8. 2425-2or the programs should no lopger receive Federal funding. )

Finally, let 1he emphasize the fact that while I am strongly supportive of this

R legislation because of what it caf,immedistely do to help alleviate the shortage

of fimding and staffing that we know exists, and while I do not wint to see the

day care standards relaxed below that very mfnimal level provided in Title XX,

1 supphrt those, such as the Child Welfare Leagne of America, who believe that

the 1968 Requirements -with certain improvements—should remain the quality

. floor for day care. . ., . ” < . :
“ I would like to see the following lagguage added to the'legistation before us, or
at. such later appropriate*date. to ensure that our youngest do not suffer from

' poor day ¢are. This language, of course, is more protective of children than that
LY . L . PR
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. -, Aards tor day care. Governor David L.-Voren of 'DKlthoma stated re

T o7 . 4
Y . v T ¢ .
’ r
which has been issued by HEW. Only this kind of language will give us geflseti-
able assiirance that the careprovided will be adequate and beneficial, not basmful.
Here is the League-endorsed language, which I support. 1t would provide for a
L ratio of two caregivers to every four children under age two and tw,o caregivers:
to every five children over age two but under age three. So few children gnder six
weeks are in day care that I believe the 1:1 ratio in HEW’s regulations ttfhe
largely irrelevant. ot . N PR
The language pertaining to infant day -care shoulgl read: “Provided, however,
* that in the case of group care facilities, the ratio of ‘caregivers to children, under

two shall not be more than one fo two, such“care te be providéd for in gr”éup’é oy

not more than four, and that the ratio of caregiyers.to children age but under
three-shall not be more than two to five. ‘such care tohe provided for ih groups
. of not miore than five.> . b ’ ' - .
- « —
-»

. '&
STATEMENT BY WINKIE BEAR CHILD DEVELOPMENT Cexters, Bralx, ILL

1 o o
Chairman Long, my name;is Arnold’ C, Berntsen. I am the manager of the
. Winkie Bear Child Developmght Centers, a group of seven day care centers
operating in the suburban Chicago area. In lien of an opportutfity to testi
before the Committee in person, I would appreciate this testimony being includ
in the materials for Committee review. -
Senate Bill 2425-1s an attempt to solve a dilemma caused by the inclusion of
tiie federdl inter-agency guideline ratlo requirements in the title XX regulations.
L The solution to this ptoblém of simply spending more money, 1 feel, is irrespon-
sible and does-not address itself to the heart of the matter. My reasons are as
. follows. ... /5 .. . eV
. Rirstathis.bilk 3pendg-moftey to back ratie requiréments that-have no hasis or
“Validity in eithér regearch or experlence. It does not seem prudent to back ques-

: tionable rpquitements, to the.tune of an additional half-billion dollars:Congress-

1ifan Jamés Jones'of @klahoma, a memper of ;!QVays dnd Means Cominittee, )

s

,ﬂhusstutedthét%f WVifig: , fowiols g

. - e X e
- w1 must take éxception to fhese yegulations, which ure\rullcéulous antl contrliry ‘r}ap»

- tp «the ‘Best interests of working families affected. I haye p
the new secretary of HEW, Dgrid Mathews, about these re ht{ons. and it
appoars thatt HEW'is now cqming to-reglize how Fdiculous they stre) - e

- . Senator Bartlett-fro ;0klaliomihas stated that thé regulations in Title XX
< ¢ *vinipose higher.ratios thau ace _rgguired for children who are in the intensive

cgregunit, of many of opr finest hospitals” So much is said about the desperate~ °

need for additional-day catre opportunities for children. If the government has
half a Billion ddllars to spend, it-wauld seem prudent to, expand. day cdre seryices

‘- .4~ toa greater pustber of chifdren. Tp back ratios of a very queltignable yhlue is &
‘ - waste of morfey and inﬂntiphuf}*u&\‘ery'best. !

- § Second, Senate, Bill 2495 would, perpetuate the untenuble ‘position af.having

one agency, in-this cise the federal governmefit, setting”standards ( ratios), and

« , pfiother agency, the state.goyernment, setting the ate of pay for day care. Be-

cause“the -fwo treas of ratios and daily rates are so ingertwined, it presents an

unmanageable set cireumstances. ThHe federal. inter-ngency guideline ratios

would jiecessitate T sing the gtate,daily fees topérhaps {wice what they are in

. .. most states, Even with ife noney £rom BHl 2425, the gtate ¢ould not affordto

. raide its Qaily rate pald for care, because there are so lnany children outside of

Title XX who would be~eré‘tu.led fo the sgue rate. It is an"ufimanageable situation

~, .7~ forone agency tQ et the tandgrds and for angther agency to set financial gulde-

lihes, The two godantd in hand. <, *  o7¢ R .

Third; Senate Bill 2425 revokes authority givbn. to the states rega&llng stand-

f ) ntly, “The

requirenient of speciflc federal «standerds to'am)fy in, Al cases tl;roughout the

country is another example of the.alarming trend of the féderal government in

.., dietating policy to the stateés,” IlHnols ig h dlassic gtathplé; Recently, Hlinois

. received money from HEW to stidg and review the standards for licenging day

caré facilities in Iinois. A najor thrust of this study 'wrs to examlisie the matter

= of ratios. The state is, at this timne, ready to pnblish ney standards; including

ratios, based upon this study funded by tlie federal govérihent, By the {egg'ml

government backing the federal inter-agency guideline ,railos to"the exclusion of

state ratios, is in effect saying that the states can make dedisiony regarding day

care in every area but ratio8. However, the states cannqlt be mlsted to come up

& e ¥
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with pruper ratio gulddlines, The &}Ivra’\l governpent is insinuating that state
gurernment is nut cumpetenf nor respongible enough to study the matter of rativs
and make decisions for itself. This is simply a ridiculous position.
It would seem possible, under the (dncept of reasunableness, that state ratios
CU\lld stand, that the federal governuient cuuld exanune state rativs, and where
. there is reasvpable culpliance with federad inter-agency guidelines, establish
. . the state ratios as the rule for that state 1u relation to the reception of federf‘ll . -
unds. Where there are nu state standards, it woitld be reasonable for the federal
government to impose the federal inter-agency guideline ratios.
e . The fourth reason for rejecting Senate Bill 2425%s the gross incongistency of
_the federal guvernment q'ex;ar}lihz rativs. Another federal agney in HEW, very
active ,in the expenditure €f 'federal funds fur prc>clfuul children, has no ratio
requirements. Thé federal Office of Education, under the Elementary,and,Second-
. ary Schoul Act and Title 1. allucates 1.9 billion fpr state departments of education
tu uperate preschool programs., It is instructive to realize that this is the edu-
cativonal arm of the government running preschovl prugrams without any mention
of staff/chiild ratios. . . ) ' |
In thisinstance the federal goyernment Is saying that ratios are not significant |
at all in the opération of preaghuol programs. Senate Bill 2425 on the other hand |
is say ing that they are of such importance that we need to spend an additional
half-Killion dullats to implemenk this set of ratios, . . g
How can one arm of the federal government say that agtio requirements are
. “su fmportant as"to spend au additichal half-billion dollars, when anuvther of the. b
- federad agendies, the one réspunsible for education, indicates by their guidelines
T v~ thqt ratios are not huportant? With this kind of disagreement within the federal
. zurvernment, <Faee nv reasvn for the additional funding of Senate Bill 2423,

.
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.3 STATEMENT 1 THE M RRICAN FEDLRATION OF SFATE, COUNTY, AND. MUNIOIPAL

-'. N % 4

" ;@ i \,\ . E.\{m.o\ EES & ]
. *_. . The American Federation of State, Counfyr, and Mupicipal Employees
. (XFSCME) reprosents oter 700000 state and Tocal government enyploy ees. Thous-
_andsorour wmembers work dn child care centers across the country, making”

"L _AFSCME thelargest single upiun of child care workers within the AFL-CIO.
. ) “Many Of the programs in which vurgtiemnbers work receive Title XX funds. We are,”
. therefore, s itally interested in l'mth\r! ¢ HEW stafing standards antl the adequacy
‘ ,of-funds for child eare programse \ ¢

We commend Senators Long and Moudale for sponsoring 8. 2425 and for |
, ~ehieduling early hearings on the bifl %, %ﬁ an excelent bill, aid should be
+ 2 enaeted quickly, - - — '
. As"n unioif representing botl child ‘care workers and users of child care*
facilities, ARSCME is concerned about the gquglity of child care services, We
believe the staffing requirements under Title XX axe reasonable, and that they
should be enforced. Although states have had since 1968. when the Federat Inter- |
agency Day Care Requircnients were first issued, to con Lﬂl({(ith these .s'taf‘ldm;ds~~1-'-——|-'—-~3

. .

many states have not complied in those seven years, Adfjtional 1ong delays in - |
enforéing the standards are nofgustified. . N
- . AFSOME alse recoguizes, however; linnce with the st Tds
may be gdifficult for many states and that i T help, several un:
desirablealternatives might haye to be pursued. The states might have to reduce
thd numbpr of children served to bring staffing ratios intv cotfipliance, they

b P

Ly might l\uw their Title XX funding duc to noncompliance whiclt éould result in
s creomiel 1adoffs and service cutbacks, or they might have to incregse fees, -
— to the polut where the cost of child care might very well'become prohibitive for -
A 1

many families, N
Cutting fupds and,'ur services make no sense at a time when inflation is push- )
ing up the cosf 9f (hild care services and when sconomic pressures are foreing
more mothers into Qw labor market. The authorization of 3300 million in S, 2425
. - for (hild care serviees ix extremely fmportant in preventing either of these
from occuring [t vill go n long way toward helping .the, states nieet the staffing

' standards required by Title XX, » . N : .
AFSCME also- supports the provision of S, 2423 that would provide a 20 -
. percent tax credit to private providers and the equivalent of a 20 percent tax
. credit to non profit and public providers for hiring welfare recipients. Such a |
. . - R - —‘——-—yw;\-%\ ‘
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measure would have the a reducing welfafe rolls and unemploy-
ment and improving child care sexvices. Du tober 8 hearings the Com-
mittee heard several witnesses cite 'successtul example¥~oX_ child care centers
A employing welfare recipients. T. . R
Our support for the tax credit, howevey, must be:
First, it is absolutely essential that the'law include $tri
tee that weltare recipients who are hired do not displace
, They should supplement rather than supplant regular employees. With budget
. crises spreading, the temptation may be resistable to layoff regular employees and
hire people who would entitle an ‘employer to a tax credit, unless there are proper
safeguards. We could not condone a policy that had such inequitable results.
Second, training musdt be made an integral part of any plan to hire welfare
recipients. Well trained staff is just as important for quality care as numbers
of staff, and in-service grams shonld be available for all day cdre employees.
Training programs whicR structdre in job ladders will not 'only improve the
quality of services but.also will.provide an ‘opportunity for welfare recipients
and other day careemployees to ithprove their economic well being. .
- “ In cgn?lusion, AFSCME strongly supports S. 2425 and urges speedy action
' onthebill. ~ t it .
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’ MY Q ", StatE OF S‘Du:r;iygg};;mm

o e ; ; _% OFFICE,
i 25 . Pierre, Saldak., October 8, 1975.
b % Ton. Russelr B. Loxe, a5 )
%, irksen Senate Ofice Building, . P

» Washington, D.C. ' - e

DEeaR SexaToR Long. I understand that on October 8th your Senate
- on Finance held hearings on child care staffing requirements as called
Social Services Amendments of 1974. ° o, ’
You will please find enclosed_a copy of the letter which I recently sent to the
members of the South Dakota Congressional Delegation (Senator George McGov-
_ern, Senator Jameg Abourezk, Congressman Larry Pressler and Congressman
) James Abdnor) askimg that they support waivers from enforcement of, or stat-
utory changes to that\sectipn of Title XX that pertains to day care. standards.
As I indicated in the légter, I feel that the stapdards which were to have gone
into effect on the first ot\October, are unreasonable and do not meet the needs
of the South Dakota day catecenters. . .
The purpose of this letter Ix to respectfully request that a copy of this letter .
and the attachment be included as part of the record of the hearings on this
»4° , matter. I am also very hépetul that you and the members of the Committee will
see fit to adopt legislative reﬁ}:lies 8o as to provide for more reasonable regula-

o

- flons in the day care center aren. Thank you for the opportunity to be heard in

- Jthis matter and with every best'wish, 1 remain - N
. Sincerely, s
~ \ . Ricrasp . KNEIR,
‘ ™~ . ’ ;' Governor.
Enclosure, ~ " o
- .
, ~ OcToBer 1, 1975,
. ...Representative JAMES ABDNOR, . R -
gworth Housc Office Buillling, . Lt

Washington, D.C.

Dear Jiv: T am writing to request your assistance fof the State of South
Dakota in obtaining either waivers from enforéement of, or statutory changes to,
Section 2002(a)(9) (A) (ii) of Public Law 93-647 which is the section of Title

. XX pertaining to Day Care Standards. >, . :
. I am of the opinion that the current standards establish unreasonable and '
_ unnecessarily costly child-staff ratios in any day cdre facility which serves
. 'recipients of federal funds. ‘
* The enforcement of thexe standards will create an undue hardship on many low

and middle income families wlfo currently finance thelr own day care. If these v
° standards are enacted, these familles will be priced out of the market in relation
- to day care facilities now capable of providing healthy and stimulating child'care P

Such families will be forced to develop somne type of cheaper babysitting alter- - .
unative or, perhaps, seek welfare benefits so as to quality for subsidized child care. . -

‘
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* 2 o _ . . hd
The enforcement of such stardards” also- cagses an unneeessary increase in
cial liablity for this state, agNye pey_the child care costs €or any working
ily junit. Additionally, the enforcement of the standards may actually
sure of somefacilities. - . .

standards which have proipted my letter £ vou. I know that we are hoth con-

cerned with providing high quality child cam™ and maintaining adequate staft - . -
supervision, but the Buch standards will ‘make quality ‘child care
less available to the citizens of the §l&1te and thereby diminish its potential.value, -

my, tequest that you :
to forestall these standards.™g an interim solution, ight suggest supporting. - -
legislation that will delay impl nentation of the new re,

as reasonable regulations % be
<understand the provisions of ¥1.R.

- . I'thank you for whatever asgistance\you can give us in thi 4
every best wish? I remain . N : .
Sincerely, < - .
H o . \ ip: -
-‘ : e ’ 3 . ’ — .G ]
Enclosure. e - HEEEPN e e

P.S.—Fm’o.ur information 1 am enclosing a coby of a letter that
Westby, Secretary_of the-Depaftment of Social Servives, sent to the Depaxtmen¥
of Healfh, Education, and Welfare pevple in Denver..I should also tell you I'have
Just heard that a federal court tn Louisiana isstied an ihjunction against these
standards, thereby stalling enforcement. .

N -
. .&. ‘ <
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STATEMENT BY JEAN GLASGOW

I am Jean Glasgow. owner and director of Small Society Child Care Center,
in Ada. Oklahoma. Wé are licensed by the city and State for the care of 59
children, ages birth through twelve years. Since our facility is open 24 hours per
day and 7 days a week we care for 70 to 100 children daily. '
I have a bachelof bf arts degree in education at the undergraduate level and
_master of social work degree from the University of Oklahoma and am accredited
on the nafional level for the practice of social work. I have bee he board
of directors of the Oklahonra Child Care Center Operators Amﬁﬁﬁ;ghm pres-
ently a member of the alliance (Okla. La. Tex. Ark. and . N. Mex. DDC Operators 7
Assn.), member of the Natibnal Association of Child Development and Educatton
and of the National Assoclation of Social Workers at ACSW level. e
» - I am the mother of two daughters dnd two sons; The three older adult_chil- .
" gren aré all professiondl people: my oldest son a graduate of the University of~_ "
Oklahoma as a physician associate and presently president-elect of the State .
association; my oldest daughter holds an undergraduate degtee in psychology \»\
“ < and i3 presently completing her second year of graduate work in the School of
Socinil Work at the University of Oklahoma ; my yougest Uaughter hglds a degree
in comtercial art; my youngest sonis présently a sophomore student at Augus-
tam College, Sioux Falls. S8.D. atlgnding college on &n athletic scholarship. 1
also have four grandchildren ranging in age from two years toeight years. '
Due to an unfortunate first marriage I became a single working mother-from
1e time my oldest son was five years of age and throughout my children's ‘sclhiool
years, I aged to complete my grdduate degree during those years
and put thre€ children throu unassisted except by their ability to hold
joby during thetr school years fo suppleme ome, and educationat scholar-
* - » » ships based ontheir ability. R )
WOT] *cf(ram-‘HE\'v‘,—stat_eoLQWmn from 1957 through 19
. -socal service but primarily in areasof-child welfare and protective services. I
severed employinent with’ HEW fif 1973 in order | ablish dnd operaté a child .
L care center siuce my own children were grown gnd I en vorking directly with
.* children and their needs. * e .
Functioning as & licensiy avorker with HEW.I prohakly amig ave a few—. .

adears agy concurred Yrith other profedstonals that an extremely high ad hitd -
ratiq would be desirable for optimum development of the individual child. How= . s
ever, practical experience has tuué’l;t me that this is not the fase. Optimum child .
. . W S . . .
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, , <carels received by the child wiqn the carggiver has just eriough children to keep
- -them busy. It is only human. naturexfor peopléto visit, I luve found in every+n-
. o stance that a surplus of ciregivers results og%%lﬂyisiting caregivers #nd neglect- » "
ful child care. The caregiver must Ue givelk gh responsibility to keep them . oo
. child orlented, not losingSsight during thelr eight hour wyrking periods that
thelr total responsivility while oh the job.i«to meet the needs of the children
as they arise §n & pleasdnt and helpful manner. Caregivers glven too much free
time 'anid too littfe-responsibility. naturally .turn their attentlion to self-entertain-
. r own needs and the needs of the children agsigned to their
vcare are negletted. . ~
- .. Infants’and children are only small hugans, they have the same need we larger
17 7 'humans have to communicate, on-verbally or attémpfs at verbalization as they”
reach thé early toddler months. It is amazing how much they enjoy the company
of their peers just as we do. In the nursery setting I think you are constantly
LN entranced with this innate human ability to develop peer relationships; relation-
L sh.ps with their care givers, their parents, visitors—it is a constant on-going
, + procéss and it is very rewarding when we see 99% of our infants walk and
verbalize at a norm preceding the average norms established for their chrono-

» logical age. In the toddler area we notice the same type progressive development
due to stimuldtion of the peer gronp and a stably developed sense of independence
and desire to achieve on their own some of our 2% year old childrer and cer-

, tainly all by.the age of three years are able to participate almgst totally: in the
preschoo), area enjoying their music, art, word and number associations and
. vther table w0£ Wwith-the same enthusiasm and vigor\dlspl?ed by the four and
. five year old groups. Although.their finished product i8 certainly not as ‘polighed
as their older peers they are a to achieve the same level of ego-suppért and *
feeling of achievement as their older peers. Actually in child care you need just
. enough care Kivers to see that every child’s physical and emotfongal needs are met
as presented in a positivgand pleasant miapner but you must stay away from the
“smothiering” approach or their normal, mxtural development is stified as they °
are not allowed to make decisions for their own well being, develop gdequate peer
.relatjonships, develop a sense of being a separal€ entity a d ability to determine
..their personal plysical and emotional needs. Overcare results in the same lifetime -
Pattern of dependency that was forced ‘'upon the erican Indian by herding
them onto reservations under total government pareptship which created a
- dependency over one hundred years ago that even todax and tomorrow we are
- sepking to break, Herding children into such a dependent ebgjronment willereaté
the same type lifestyle dependencs=which can go from gene tion to generation
¢ *as It did with the Indlan child many moons ago. Is thig the type itizen we wish to °
y develop? .Children must have freedom of spirit and body to 8 velofy to their
N\ . ultinate iidtghts, Overcare as created by excessiye adult-child ratiog will not per-
mit this.spirit of IMixjdual freedom and indepe enhce to develop a
\’ it naturally should in theygormal healthy child. ) ‘

ment, meeting thei

. \. . Iearnestly request.that the senate finance committee take these devel "éntal v
. y nghts of the Americhn infantpd child into consideration and not cregt nflic * ¢ ’
- works law to bengfit adult reciPients in our child care facilities in the naye of

helping others. We are in-effect getting the cart before the horse. We must le!
natural normal instincts of the ciMld have precedent over the needs of
dependent adult. ! . 4

----- Suggestyon: Elderly people throughou he United States urgently need assist- N

. ance with physical care in their own homex; in group\lonjfes, in nursing homes,

j This seems<&n excellent place to train and™quploy ou FDC mothers of this
nation. Vur elderly people fio longer need to-he.cdycerned with emotional, spiritual,
physical. and intellectual development to the extoxt-that. infant and child must be

R nutured. Our elderly citizens concept of life, speecihpaitens and life styles have \
lTong ago been set.-Their present needs are tor concerned peple to aid them with \
their physical care and emotional well-being,

*Iet ug leave child care in the,progressive hands of thdge wig are emotionally
gnd intellecutally qualified and properly trained and whb loveqnd care about
_ children. Let us not,smother our children into a life style of depehQency, stifled .
"o € creativity and stifled Iniative. Let the free spirit of the child thNye, yet be - ’
. barnessed in a positive manner that he may become a prodictive axd happy

. individual to earry this country forward unharnessed by regimentatipn gqd over -

¥ regulation as a result of overcare, Overcare can be just-as destru igeﬁ‘ln many

4 cases more (eeply destructive than undercare. The secret is of courst, 48 in ¥pod

. .\). (... - o ) Oé
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parenting, to stay in the middle of the road, which is of course the hardest place y |
to stay. . . ,

It does not appear that we need necessarily more and more extensive research . .
and evaluation. We do not need inflexible ratios pertaining to counting and -
measyring as controls. But, it is imperative that. we use more common sense

.- and that we not lose sight for one moment that in child care the child and his
needs must in all instances be met in the best way possible to aid in his develop-

\ ment of ego strength, physical and emotional health and spiritual freedom

within the accepted bounds of our society. America has done very well in child |

rearing, We will always Have our dropouts, deviates from the acceptable norms |

as long as there are people but let us attempt to develop -the majority of our |

children into adults who are able to function independently, make decisions |

and be self supporting, law abiding citizens who will continue to build this

Nation progressively for a positive future. \

Standards of child care must be set to help eliminate and control those who

are in, or attempt to erter the child care fiefd who are not qualified and who
,%clare sincerely about the individual child. But, we need standards that

are ble-as” the_fleld of child care is by the very nature of children and
parents. The factor we must Stress-in child care is good quality of care, not

degree of quantity adult/child set ratios and.set distances between cots, and .
cribs. . - N '

- . s
.

URBAN LEAGUE OF THE PIkes Peax REeciow, INc.,
. .- ' Colorado Springs, Colo., Octo“aqr 7, 1973,
Senator RUSseLL Loxg, =
A Chairman, Senate Finance Committcee,
“ Dirksen Senate Building, Washington, D.C.

DEeaR SENATOR LoxG: AS an administrator of a Child Care Center currently in
compliance with the Federal Interagéncy Guidelines, I thought our experience
might be helpful to yoa in your deliberations. Our Center has an enrollment

" capacity of 45 children.. We operate 11 hours per day, 260 days per year. Ihave
enclosed some material on our program svhich describes the comprehensive serv-
ices offered to our clients. '

Our program since jts inception two years ago has aggressively pursued every

. source of revenue for its operating expenses. Because we are not a “model”
, program or a ‘“demonstration’ program, some revenue sources are closed to

* * -+ us  However, A believe our pursuit of funds has been successful and we are -
: this yex}‘r‘ dperating on a budget of $96,000, with an average cbst per day per
child of $8.24. This figure does not include non-cash in kind which totalled over
. $12,000 during aur first six months of operation in 1975. We are, howveyer, non-
profit, and as such have access to both cash and non-case in-kind revenud sources
not accessible’to private day care or day care homes. As the enclosed material

&

. indicates, we have various revenue sources. Some of our population is eligible ..,j'
undér Title XX and their fees are paid through the El Paso County Department ¥
of Soclal Services. Those low-income families not eligible through Social Serv- y, -
ices pay minimal fees on a dliding scale whieh are then supplemented through %

¢~ the City of Colorado Spriiigs and any other revenue sourced ‘ve can find. \
’ Although we feel fortunate in many ways because our services are compre-

. hensive, we are adamant in the belief that al our services are critical to our
clients and that all child care centers serving low income clients should and
rhust provide similar services. This Center employs a full timg salaried staff
of 10, 7 of whom work directly with the children all day long. Salaties constitute
over 70% "of our budget. This is true across the country with salaries constitut-
ing 70-80% of all day care costs in centers. The ten full-time employees at.our
Center are pot enough to meet either state or federal staff-child ratios, however.
Remember(we operate 11 hours per day. We must employ part time persons

, in order to comm guidelings and meet our own standards. Currently we
A have 8 part-time persons, each averaging a couple hours per day. We employ R

these persons through Youth Employmnent Programs, Vocational Rehabilitation
programs, work-study programs, ete. Their salaries for the most part are in-kind
to our program. Given an axample of a “well-funded,” “fiscally sound” program,
let me give you an example of the wages in our program:
Head teacher, $7,644 per year; $3.87 per hour.
Teachers, $6,602 per year; $3.22 per hour. .
Assistants, $4,659 per year: $2.24 per hour. .~

-
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- Most of our employees are singie parents suppérting families on the above
earnings. Some come to us with formal credentiais. equaliing those of public
school teachers. Others receive intensive on-site training. Their salaries far
exceed the prevailing salaries in other locai chiid care centers. £xceed ! Yet it is
clear that their earnings cannot provide them a quality lite for their families. The
point I'm making is probably terribly ciear by now. Even at $8.2-;%: day/pet chiid,
our program cannot afford to offer our empioyees a living wage, 8’
surate with their skiils and perforiance. - .
It is criticai, therefore, that child care centers and homes rgx.‘eive additional
_ public funds to improve the quaiity of their programs via adequately traided and
paid staff. Very few centers will ever comply with the federai guideiines without
additional funds. Colorado reached its sociai service celling on spending last year”
under Title IVA. This year our state, among others, is being asked to comply with
gnidelings that Tequire additional spending, but additionai funds ‘are not
| forthcoming. * ! ’ N

Wwage commen- -

- The issues before You are most complex. Does the federal government have the '

right to issue guidelines and impose severe penaities while withholding addifional
fupds? Should federal guidelines supersede’ state licensing ‘procedures in’ day
care? Can Congress determine what staff-child ratios constitute quality care
when child care advocates have been unabjeto do so after years of debate? Should
programs like the Urban Leagu¢ Chiid Care Center be denied referrals through

the Department of Social Services because otir. rates exceed other vendors?
« ' _1donothave the solutions to all these ﬁnql‘)le‘nis either, but I can offér some sug-
. gestions. Concerning the ratios: Although the Urban League Child Care Center

ours is one of the only programs in the State which can afford tb comply.’Indeed
they may be too restrictive. Our program has had good success with a 1 :5 ratio
for 21 year old children, for instance. Additionaily small ratios do not guarantee
quality if the teachers are inadequate. Private day care c@ters in, the state of
Colorado cannot possibly afford to hire additional staft without ‘raising their fees,
to the public. The public cannot afford to pay any more than they are at present
(care averaging $20-$256/week localiy) in private centers. Day care homes in
Colorado are threatening to close their doors to children from the Department of
Soclal Services if the guidelines remain in effect. I feel we must postpone the
penalties for at least six months until the issués.are further clarified through dis-

~ cussion, research and public input. I believe that you and your colleagues do not
SN have the time for this task and urge tha, HEW. with maximum input from local
~ communities, further debdte the issuesAP would be mos€ helpful if regional hear- -
fngs were held under HEW auspices. - * : '

\ Most importantly I believe Congres
tunding for day care with or without federal guidelines. Our Center has only a
o capacity for 45 chiidren but a waitin iistof 27. The nation’s chiidren fire in great
need. ‘ s ¢
Sincerely, © ; ' o
. . Linpa EICHENGREEN,
e Child Carc Planning Coordinator,
Urban League Child Care Center.

e .
3 . A ‘ >

. STATEMENT OF THE WASHINGTON RESEARCH Prosecr AcTios Couneir oN FEDERAL

. Cuitp CARE STANDARDS - . ¢

The Washington Research Project Actipn Council is o public interest Yohbying
“organization which concentrates its activities on issues affeeting chiidren and
families. We apprecinte the opportunity to submit for the Committee’s considera-
tibn this statement in strong support of tederal standards for child day care. We

commend the Cbairman and Senator Mondale for their commitment to “bge stand- .

. - ards, which Is implicit in S. 2425, and for their leadership in seeking means to
facilitate compliance with the standards. d ~ *

The federal government has both the authority and the respdnsibility to set.

standards for the programs.t supports. Nowhere is this more important than in-

tlie area of child care. The Committee has received evidence from researchers

N and experts in child development which warns of the dangers to young children
when they receive inadequate care outside of the home. The Congress ymust under-

stand that the child care which it funds under Titie XX and other fetleral pro-

grams serves children, for a very major part of the day—often from the time th:ey

Aruitoxt provided by Eic: - fra
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awake in the momi‘ug until supper; and sometimes even longer. Many children
ab€ in these progranis for three ur four years, until they stgrt to school. These
programs are not at all the same as the traditional hursery school model whete

*children leave tlieir homes for two,or three hours a day, several days aweek. Nor ~

is there any comparison between a child care program nugd a hospital nursery,
were infants stay for a few days, usually with' their mothers. R
* What Kappens to two- or three- or fo%r-year olds in child care program will
Have a major impact on their physical, emotional, and intellectual development.
If the program is good, if it provides the warmth, continuity attention, and sup-
bort wlticl, young children need, the impact will be positive. if the program can-
not meet these essential requirements, the child is at serious risk, a risk that the
federal government must not subsidize throwgh Title XX or any other program.
The current, federal standards were not arbitrdrily derived. They represent the
best informed judgmentsof persop'gs cdncerned with ¥ assuring quality. child care
prograins—not just researchers and child psychologists but individuals with sub-
stantial program experjence as well. They are-a result of compromise between .
persons who argued for'even more striet standards, and those concerned with
the costs of care. : '
" The standards which apply. to Title XX child care are, for the large part, the
same as those standards which have been in effect since 1968, Several changes,

inereasing the number of children per adult in school-age programs and eliminat-

ing the requirement for educational components in every program, actually make
the standards less restrictive than they were before. The only other change, and
the one on,whieh all of thepresent.attention seems to focus,, is the child-staff
ratio for center care for children below the age of three. Congress specif ally
ordered the Depart;nent of Health, EdQucatioir and Welfare to devyelop a stangard
for care for these Yery young children, because none existed in the 1968 require-
ments The earlier standards discouraged center’care for infants and toddlers,
and indeed, relatively little-such care is being provided at the present time.
There is uliderstandable concern about putting these very young children in
‘group care situations, but also a growing recognition that more families need this
type of service because there are no better alternatives. It takes little more than
comnmon sense {o realize that it is inpossible for one adult to care for very many
babies in diapers and children who are just learning ta get around. The two most
eredible ‘organizations which Tecommend standards for earé for children under
the age of three insist on a vefy low ratio of children to adults. The Child Wel-

L3

fare Léague of Awmerica supportsa ratio of 1 adult to every 4wo children. The .

American Academy of Pediatrics supports one to four, the standard finally set by
‘HEW, There is no satisfactory evilence to assure against harm to children which
can justify going beyond the standard which has been established.

' (Those who express concern "about the ratio of one adult to one child under
the age of six weeks raise a false issue. The obvidus implieation of the ratio is
that new-borms babies should not be in day ‘care centers, and no evidence has been .
presented to suggest ‘that there is any demand for such care.) W

The federal Standards nre legitimate, They have been Affirmed by Congress on
three separafe”occasions. They should not be discarded bhecause of the current
controver ¥, nor shonld they be altered withont carefull examination of all of the
isenes involved. L'engress has already ordered a comprehensive objective study
to determine whether there is any new evidence or datasto warrant changes.in
the standards. . !

As was pointed ont during the Committee's recent hearing on this matter,
proper standards eannot be set shihply by pulling numbers out of n hat, Other
fnctors, including the nature of the program, the varying ages of the children
belng served, the.presence of children with special needs, the setting, the role of

.

e individnal staff persons and the amount of Hme they spend with the children, | *

the qualifications of the gtaff, all 4re important in assegsing the quality of care
being provided. It is the balance of all of these factors, and others, which must
he taken into consideration in examining any proposals for change in the stand-
ards, That is’ something that the Committee and the Congress, given its prefent
resourceg and legislative agenda, cannot begin to do. . ke

Unless and until eviflence from the appropriateness study can support changes
which would not jeopardize ahildren, the cutrent standards must be, retained and
enforced. Congress and the Administration .\hould be focusing on ways to help
states and programs come into compliance, g .

\3
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We suggest that the present situation may not be’as dire as the Committee
and the Cyugress have been led to believe. It Is misleading to look just at state
licensing laws as the etidence of compliance or non-compliance. In many states,
programs supported with Title XX n;_ogney' are meeting the child-staff ratios
required by the FIDCR, even thuugh the state, licensing laws o not require those
ratios. There is absulutely- nothing in'state licensipng laws which prohibits con-
formity with more stringent standards for programs receiving federal money, -
nor is.there any requirement that programs which do not receive federal money
comply with the federal standards. The: FIDCR do'not replace state licensing
laws; they are additional standards for certain programs:

(Mearly, the dust is a serious factor in a program’s ability to comply with the
federal standards. The low reimbursement rates which some states pay—three or
four dollars a day—may not be adequate to pay for the staft reguired by the”
law. Those reiihbursement rates should be raised. o ’

However, we seriously question whether-the additional costs of meeting the’ *

standards are nécessarily as great as Congress has been led to believe. Even
with relatively low reimbursement rates in spme states, child care programs
which believe in the standards are finding ways to meet.them—through’ extensive
use of volunteers (which are clearly duthoriZed by the FIDCR), and by the
creative use of other resources such as VISTA, foster grandparents and other
senfor citizens programs, college work-study Pprograms and internships, and
manpower programs. The Colnmittee has received testimony from such programs
e~ - — whieh do manage td meet the standards even though the Title XX reimburse-

¢

"

-

&

. ment they receive js iess vanm $3 u uany. -
We have reviewed the testimony which the Committee Ras received from
o Wisconsin, which suggests that-the added costs of meetingithe standards in
the state would be over $1,700 per child,per year. In fact, a tlose examination
of the figures presenteqd to the Committee suggests that the actual cost would be
far less. Accepting the projected additional cost of $8,606.20 for the new staff
person, that is an added cost for the care of a group of ten children (shifting
from a 10 to 1 to a 5 to 1 ratio), so that the getual ,per child cost would be
\ $860—still a significant amount, but not as much as originally suggested. Further,

$1,000 of that cost would be for training, which can be paid with the open- -~

. This Is not to say~shat we do not support the efforts of the spongors of S. 2425
to provide additiénal money to improve child care programs. Availability of those
funds would put an end to excuses for failure to meet the standards. Further,
it could permit some states to 3xpand eligibility for child carp, in order to bring
into the’brogram more low and moderate-indome families Wwho do have difficulty

,meeting the entire costs of high quality caxe on their own. In addition, it would
allow programs which are fsovy using volunteers to provide regular employment

ended traintgg money already available under Title XX, Nearly $1,800 would go
° for unexplglin‘eil)‘i%:;:i:ion" eosts. '

a and training for those indiviials. - . ,

We are particularly enthustistic about the incentives in S. 2425 to hire ‘{eltare
reciplents to work in child care programs. It is essential that program s
mcludd persons with formal training and experience in the field of early child-
hood. But Headstart and other community child care progrdms have proven that

,parents and other low-income persons without traditional academic credentials
can and do make extremely effective child care personnel. The parent, the
family, and the program all benefit from their partickpation. It goes without say-
{pg that welfare recipients, like any other new staff. must be provided adequate
and continued training, and we would recommend additigpal language in S. 2425
40 require that the state agency provide that fraining with funds already author-
iz&éd under Sectich 5 of Public Law 93-647, - '

In conclusion, we reiterate the need for strong federal standards for the ¢hild
care which public dollars buy. The Department of Health, Education and Welfare
and state social services agencies must provide the leadership and the tech-
nical assistance to help individual programs get into compliance with the stand-

x ards where they are not tneeting them now. We support S. 2425 and will work
with the Committee toward its enactment. But under no circumstances should
Congress abandon.the standards nor set about rewriting them. ‘We cannot afford
to do that to our children.
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* 1 may be paid to any State for any fiscal. vear under titde XX

2 of the Social Security Aet, with the :xppli(-utiﬁn of the provi-

3 sions of ;mn‘zgmph (1). Jmll not exceed an amount equal

1 to the excess {if any) of— F (

3 {A) the amoum by which ~uch'.'\‘t;u;'~ limitation
a3 {a~ Teierred to in <ubsection (a) ) i incréased pnrgmmt

T to ~uch ~ubseetion for ~uch fiscal year m'('r.

~ - {B)} the Aguregute of the amomnts of the grants,
« wade by the State during ~uch fiscal yer. to which the
b provisions nf \uhiv('liul; ((‘)‘ (1) are applicable. :
1. {e) In applying the ;nruvhinm of parmgraph (1) of

: )

12 wbection ta) of this ced xién with respect to the fizcal year
15 ending Jane 500 JOTH, the ﬁgure‘ “1207 <hall be deemed
] .

14 o be 1107,

-

£, 4. {a) Secipn 300 of the Internal Revenue Code

[
W
A

1A of 1954 Crelstine to aennt of eredit for work incentive pro-

17 gram e spense) = amended— .
(Y .,
is (1) a ~trmhing wat stheeetion (a) (6) and insert:

1% ne oL ed sheresf thet

FLIGIBLE FUPIOYEES — / .

=] : A NONBUSIKESS ELIGIET F EMPIOYERS, —
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curred by the taxpayer during the taxable years to N
. . - . o * L, ’
" an_ eligiblé employee ‘whose services aye not per- - >
\ P2 L. 2 s " v R
Tormed in coxgnection with a tmde or business of the | - |
ta\paycr shall not exceed $1,000. e, T
“(B) CmLD DAY CARE SPR\ IOES erﬁ;LE v ‘ .
9
- El\[PLO&Ll-.os.—ﬂotwnthstml‘dmgqparagraphﬂ, the «
credit allo{ved‘by section. 40 with respect to Federal - ? .
. é . .
welfare recipient employmient incentive expenses .
! ¥ .
. o \ . °
. paid or incurred by the taxpaygr during the taxable
. ] . ’
f year to an eligible eriployee whose services are p,erv
formed in connection \nth a child day care semces .-
progr'un cnnducted l)) the taxpayer, shall not
e(ceed 8T, OOO ” and c
. (i)tby adding at the end thereof the’followiﬂg-new o .
- "o~ ' v »
subsection: !
“(e) PaYMENT 15 LIgv oF CREDIT To Tax Exeyrr
Lo e ,
ORGANIZATIONS.— . '
I . s
“(1) ' IN GENERAL.—In the case of a State, any s
‘ ” ) . -
political  subdivision  thereof, nny or‘mnmtmn de- -
%gzn(:cd,;n cectmn 501 ((), \\hwh i3 exeinpt from tax .
ﬁmlcr »('( Llon 301 (n) f()r the tamblc wnr the Secretmy S
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